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PRESS:
3

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel).

Council's Committee on Budget and

5

Finance will come to order.

6

March 2003.

7

ITEM NO.1:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

10

This is the 28th of

FISCAL YEAR 2004 BUDGET

We're meeting on the Fiscal Year 2004

Budget request as presented by Mayor Arakawa.
This morning present we have Mr. Carroll,

11

Mr. Kane, Ms. Johnson, Mr. Molina, Mr. Pontanilla,

12

and Ms. Tavares.

13

Mr. Nishiki.

The Chair excuses Mr. Mateo and

14

On the schedule this morning, Members, we

15

have the Department of Parks and Recreation, but

16

before we start the review of this Department and

17

its requests we do have some people that would like

18

to share their comments and testimony with you

19

regarding portions of the Mayor's proposal.

20

So this morning we will ask -- have these

21

people come forward.

You have three minutes to

22

present your comments, testifiers, at which time, at

23

three-minute mark, our Staff will inform you loudly,

24

so they can hear, three minutes and we ask that you

25

conclude your testimony within an addi.tional minute
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1

maximum.

2

we ask that you please share that information with

3

us, and I also ask that all phones and pagers be

4

either turned off, put on silent mode, or the Chair

5

will ask you to leave the chambers should I hear it.
Okay.

6

7

If you are representing an organization,

Pundyke.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

8

9

First person this morning is Mr. Rusty

MR. PUNDYKE:

Aloha, Council Members.

10

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

11

MR. PUNDYKE:

Good morning.

Good morning.

My name is Rusty Pundyke.

I'm with the

12

group Na Kamakaole 0 Hawaii Ne.

13

share a little bit about the hale up at Kepaniwai.

14

As you all know, I passed out -- I brought some

15

paperwork here for you today.

16

is just a brief of when it burned January 6th.

17

had a meeting with Mr. Correa on the 13th of

18

January.

19

due to budget restraints, there is no funds

20

available for the reconstruction of the hale.

21

I just wanted to

What that consists of
I

On the 20th of March he informed me that

I also put the cost in there, which is about

22

$55,000, to be built by Francis Senenci.

23

hale that we propose, I also have a sketch in there

24

of it, is a hale halawai, which is an open-sided

25

hale.

And this

And that way it will be very good for
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1

education of the youth that's ongoing already in

2

this area.

3

know, we wouldn't have per se loitering or worried

4

about people sleeping inside.

5

can be seen throughout by everyone.

6

this way it will just show the aloha spirit that we

7

all should have.

8
9

And it will be open so it will be

you

It will be open.

It

And I think

We also take care of lao State Park up at the
top of the valley.

And there, what we do -- we work

10

the two projects really in conjunction.

11

working the project at Kepaniwai now for

12

approximately two years.

13

Hawaiian section.

14

in that section.

15

potato, banana trees, other things and we just want

16

to perpetuate our culture,

17

as share with all the visitors that we have here.

18

We've been

We take care of that whole

We've planted kalo twice already
Recently we've planted sweet

teach our youth, as well

Every month we have a cultural presentation

19

up at lao State Park.

We have poi pounding, basket

20

weaving, carving, all sorts of different cultural

21

things, hulas, all kinds of stuff up there.

22

have an imu that we have.

23

in there,

24

things that we all know.

25

share with and we feed at no cost to anybody.

We even

We put kalua pig -- a pig

sweet potato, kalo, all those types of
But whoever is there we
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1

we're doing is sharing the aloha spirit with

2

everyone, our culture with everyone.

3

just something that we like to give back for all the

4

visitors, and even us local people.

5

of times we see things -- or we don't see things for

6

a while.

7

our culture is.

10

Because a lot

So we just want to share who we are, what

And a lot of youth come up there.

8

9

And this is

Youth

groups, they come up there and we teach them and I
believe this

11

MR. TAGUCHI:

Three minutes.

12

MR. PUNDYKE:

-- this hale would be very conducive.

They

13

can all come in there and learn a lot.

14

gave a class at Kamehameha Schools about pounding

15

poi, how to pound poi, about the kalo.

16

good to bring them down there.

17

hale that's authentic.

18

right there.

19

for all of us.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It would be

They can sit in a

They can look at the kalo

It would be a perfect teaching avenue
Thank you very much.

Thank you, Mr. Pundyke.

21

Mr. Pundyke this morning?

22

Ms. Tavares.

23

Recently I

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, hi.

Questions for

Okay, we'll start with

Thank you for your work

24

on this.

Have you folks done any fund-raising in

25

the community or anything like that to try to get
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2

7

some more money for the supplies?
MR. PUNDYKE:

No, we haven't.

We're -- our organization

3

is not 501.

4

volunteer our time just to malama, take care, and to

5

share with people.

6

don't do any fund-raising for those sort of things.

7

All the things we do, we just basically kind of put

8

it together ourselves.

9

We're just a group of individuals that

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We fund it ourselves.

Okay, thank you.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

12

MR. PUNDYKE:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

Okay.

So at this point in time, no, we

Mr. Pontanilla?
Good morning, Rusty.

Good morning.
You know the cost that you gave

us this morning of $55,OOO?

15

MR. PUNDYKE:

Yes.

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

That would be the removal of

17

the old structure and the construction of the new

18

structure?

19

MR. PUNDYKE:

Yes, that would be.

We've already spoke

20

with Mr. Correa, and we -- we've let him know that

21

we as a group would be willing to remove that whole

22

old structure and to prepare it basically for the

23

new structure to come up to replace that.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And your plot plan that you

show, that includes all of the -- like the garden,
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2

8

that water passage, things like that?
MR. PUNDYKE:

That's basically just a -- it's not to

3

scale, but it's just an overview of what is already

4

there, the different plants that have been put in

5

there.

6

plants at one time for the project.

7

that, all the plants that have come into the project

8

from then on has been donated by our group or other

9

individuals.

The County has purchased $690, I believe, of
Other than

So there's many other plants that have

10

come into the project.

11

little bit of what's been happening on the project

12

and the vision that we see it in and how we can use

13

it.

14

lot of the native plants, really, that are -- that

15

we have.

16

But that's just to show a

Because a lot of people don't even get to see a

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

17

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

Okay.

Mr. Molina?
Thank you, Chairman.

Good morning, Rusty.

First of all, thank you

21

for your efforts to volunteer and do your part to

22

preserve the culture.

23

partnering with any other organizations out there

24

that would have the same interests as far as this

25

goes?

Have you folks looked into
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9

MR. PUNDYKE:

I know we received a call from Alu Like, who

2

wanted to bring kids up there when we could get this

3

moving, to learn and maybe have some hands on, the

4

youth to learn how things were done to perpetuate

5

that part and to learn about the other things that's

6

on the project.

7

Kepaniwai a lot, as well as the top, to work

8

together so they can work off of each other.

9

just see it as something when you come into the

That's why we kind of use -- we use

So we

10

valley, that's basically the first thing you see is

11

the Hawaiian hale and it's -- you know, it's

12

dilapidated.

13

lot of repair already, but it would just be I think

14

something that the visitors as well as the kamaainas

15

would like to see when they enter the valley because

16

it shows who we are as a people.

17

actually partnering up with any particular

18

organization, we haven't.

It was already in a state of needing a

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

MR. PUNDYKE:

But as far as

Other than Alu Like at this point.

Well, it was just phone calls to say, you

21

know, hey, we want to come in and bring the kids and

22

have them -- give them an opportunity to learn.

23

That's why, with Francis Senenci building the

24

structure, you know, that would be his kuleana to

25

build it, but at the same time a lot of people could
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learn from it while he's constructing it.

2

wouldn't be so much where those kids had to be there

3

doing the work themselves, but more on an

4

educational basis to see as the work progress, how

5

it goes forth.

6

be a big span of time trying to schedule in and all

7

those kind of things, but it would be pretty set and

8

they could just learn and see the whole process in a

9

shorter period of time.

That way, you know, there wouldn't

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

hard work.

14

you build the original hale halawai?

15

MR. PUNDYKE:

Okay.

No.

Okay.

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson.
Thank you, Rusty, for all your

I wanted to also find out that -- did

We had -- we just started volunteering

16

there a couple of years ago.

17

don't know how old the structure is.

18

about 20 years old or so, but I'm not sure.

19

It

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
any insurance?

21

Parks if there was insurance?
MR. PUNDYKE:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I think it's

And when it did burn, was there

20

22

The structure -- I

Did you investigate to see from

No, I didn't.
Okay.

I didn't check on that.
And if you were to rebuild

24

it, the materials that would be used, would that be

25

able to be covered or don't you know, you know, by
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1

insurance?

2

MR. PUNDYKE:

I'm not sure.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

All right.

Thank you.

Mr. Kane?
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Good morning, Mr. Pundyke.

6

Once it's

7

built -- and Mr. Carroll and I were talking a little

8

bit -- there's going to be ongoing maintenance,

9

especially with replacing the luolu palm, yeah,

10

for -- you know, as it --

11

MR. PUNDYKE:

Wears.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

as it wears you've got to -- so is

13

Mr. Senenci going to be helping you folks or if you

14

folks already know how to do the replacement so it's

15

not going to be an ongoing cost for us?

16

something that you folks as -- from a volunteer

17

standpoint, what you folks are doing, that's great

18

and I think everybody really appreciates that, but

19

this is the cost for the old structure out, the new

20

structure in, get 'em up.

21

MR. PUNDYKE:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Is that

Right.
And then after that are you folks

23

going to be looking at requesting more monies later

24

on for ongoing maintenance of the structure for the

25

place inside there?
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MR. PUNDYKE:

No, I don't think so.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

So that's something that you

3

folks could do as far as the replacement of the

4

luolu as it wears?

5

MR. PUNDYKE:

I think so, because it will be -- for us

6

also it will be a learning experience for us so that

7

we -- because we also are constructing another

8

smaller hale up at lao also at the State Park, so

9

we're just looking at it as something to do.

The

10

foundation will still stay, the rock, concrete

11

foundation.

12

top of that.

13

part, there probably won't be any, but as far as

14

replacing the thatch, I'm sure that's something that

15

we would -- we would like to do, actually, because

16

then we could continue in the teaching of what we

17

learn for the youth.

18

about 20 years, though, so it will last quite a long

19

time, but, you know, there is maintenance, and I

20

think we'd be willing to help out in that.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

The structure will still go right on
So as far as the maintenance on that

Right on.

Thanks.

Mahalo.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

25

He says that it should last

it.

Mr. Carroll?
I think Mr. Kane covered most of

The thing I was concerned about, of course, is
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1

the maintenance, yeah, and I guarantee you it won't

2

last 20 years up there, because we built them in

3

Hana and you have somewhat same weather.

4

ongoing maintenance will be considerable.

5

MR. PUNDYKE:

So the

Well, I don't know what that will be, but

6

I'm sure that our group would be willing to handle,

7

if not all of it, most of it.

8

will probably be a good time to bring in kids and

9

give them that hands on part to further their

10
11

You know, and that

education and everything.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

12

Mr. Pundyke?

13

settled.

Any further questions for
Okay.

I'll give Mr. Mateo time to get

Mr. Mateo, you have before you a handout from

14
15

Mr. Rusty Pundyke, who's at the podium at this time

16

requesting consideration for a hale halawai at

17

Kepaniwai Park in lao in the amount of $55,000 due

18

to a fire that destroyed the old facility.

19

give you time I can ask a few questions.

20

the Parks Department, is Kepaniwai Park still under

21

the jurisdiction and responsibility of the County of

22

Maui?

23

MR. CORREA:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Maybe to
First to

Budget Chair Hokama, that's a yes.
What kind of resources do we put in the

maintenance of our County park in Kepaniwai?
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MR. CORREA:

Right now we have three park caretakers up

2

there maintaining the area.

3

buildings, our normal course may be, what, 200 a

4

month.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

For maintenance of the

Corporation Counsel, to assist the

6

members as well as help inform Mr. Pundyke, would

7

this request need to be considered a grant in order

8

to allow this request to move forward and not go

9

through a normal RFP?

10

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Mr. Chair, is the -- are the funds

11

going to be used by the organization to do the

12

rebuilding or would the County be doing the

13

rebuilding directly?

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I am assuming by Mr. Pundyke's written

15

request to the Committee that they would be the one

16

constructing under Mr. Palani Senenci, builder.

17

ask this because I think it's important for

18

Mr. Pundyke to know some of the legalities and

19

requirements of either procurement or County

20

liability and safety requirements, particularly

21

since it's going to be for public use.

22

want them to have all this information so we can

23

consider this request as best we can.

24
25

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

I think that

So I just

that because the

structure is going to be on County property, that
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1

whatever structure is rebuilt there would have to

2

have the approval of the Department of Parks.

3

the organization was going to be doing the -- the

4

restructuring of that building, then it would

5

probably be better done as a grant.

6

Department of Parks was going to be doing the

7

repair, then it would have to be done -- then

8

obviously procurement law would be triggered and

9

procurement laws would have to be complied with.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I understand that.

If

If the

Again,

11

Mr. Pundyke, if you need some assistance to

12

understand some of the requirements, yeah, that our

13

attorney is informing us of, we will be happy to

14

share that information with you and your group.

15

Mr. Mateo, do you have any questions you

16

17
18
19

would like to ask Mr. Pundyke this morning?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair, yes, thank

you.
Good morning.

Just wanted to ask possibility

20

of partnering, whether or not you have started

21

looking at partnering with additional individuals.

22

Because, Mr. Chair, if I recall, Ms. Padilla-Holt at

23

one time with her Piko Ao program, which was a

24

learning -- Hawaiian learning program, at one time

25

lao Valley was an area of consideration for her
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1

particular program.

2

you had initiated any partnering in that regard to

3

help cover some of the costs?

4

MR. PUNDYKE:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So I was just curious whether

No, we haven 't.
Okay.

Well, maybe you should try to

6

touch bases with her to see whether or not she would

7

still be interested in running this particular

8

program in the lao Valley area or she would prefer

9

staying in Waihee, but she does have -- you know,

10

there had been an appropriation for her particular

11

program, and you might be best served by trying to

12

partner with that kind of interest.
And thank you, Mr. Chair.

13

14

Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

Any further questions for

15

Mr. Pundyke this morning and his request for

16

consideration?

17

forward to this Committee.

18

MR. PUNDYKE:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

Thank you.
We appreciate it.
Okay.

20

If not, thank you for bringing this

Colleado.

Thank you.

Next we have Mr. Vince Colleado,

If you could, correct me, please.

22

MR. COLLEADO:

Colleado.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Colleado.

24

MR. COLLEADO:

Aloha kakahiaka kakou.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Good morning.
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MR. COLLEADO:

I am Kahu Vince Colleado.

I don't come to

2

talk on the political level but more as a kahu.

3

am the visionare of this ministry that we call

4

Puuhonua 0 lao.

5

akua had given me a vision to create a scale model

6

of an ahupua'a up at the lao Valley State Park, and

7

we since the year 2000 have done cultural

8

perpetuation type of deals perpetuating everything

9

of our culture, the righteousness of the culture

I

Early in 1999, about 2000 is when

10

every month, and this has been funded totally by us.

11

And we call it a touch of aloha, and this is where

12

the tourists no have to pay for nothing.

13

come out and our people volunteer their time to

14

perpetuate the Hawaiian culture and the aloha that

15

comes with it, of course.

We just

And I've been working -- I'm also a minister

16
17

in the prison.

18

inmates but also to their families that's outside.

19

I work with youth groups throughout the week.

20

see how vitally important it is.

21

down for counsel one on one behind the desk, they no

22

can understand

23

our local kids no can sit down with that kind of

24

atmosphere and get some kind counsel to have a life

25

change.

So I minister to not just the

So I

When the kids come

they no can comprehend.

A lot of

But when I have an opportunity to go take
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them up in the mountain, go malama some stuff or get

2

into the lo'i and really put their hands to the

3

soil, I see changes.

4

to share on a cultural level, but yet spiritual at

5

the same time, and I see tangible changes.

6

me, that's my reward.

And it gives me an opportunity

And to

7

When I see Kepaniwai, when we -- a year after

8

we took over the curatorship of the State project we

9

also approached the County in regards to getting a

10

curatorship done that was never done, which is all

11

right.

12

take the glory from this at all.

13

would -- I would rather prefer that this hale not

14

even be under us, but this is for the people Hawaii.

15

This is for whoever needs to use it, for whatever

16

halau needs to use it, and the County still be

17

responsible for it, because you guys responsible for

18

all of the culture things that happens anyway with

19

the hales that's there.

20

I'm not here or we're not here as a group to
In fact,

I

So for us, we just like be a part to assist

21

in letting this be the first thing when people enter

22

the valley they get to see this magnificent thing,

23

which is the host culture of Hawaii, but not limited

24

to, because the rest of the heritage that is diverse

25

in Hawaii is also represented there at that garden.
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1

So, yes, we have been meeting there for the past --

2

from the year 2000

3

So we're not going no place.

4

furniture already and we here to be a blessing to

5

the people in any way that we possibly can.

well, actually the year 1999.
We have our own

And the emphasis will be on a cultural level.

6

7

So that hale would really

8

the -- not just the -- it will assist the economy of

9

Hawaii as well for tourism and stuff, because they

10

going come anyway, but, you know, when you guys go

11

put the advertisement and stuff on the mainland,

12

wherever you do it, this would be one major

13

highlight.

14

very special place to every peoples, especially

15

those who never, ever been to Hawaii.

16

the essence in the air that lao Valley represents.

17

MR. TAGUCHI:

18

MR. COLLEADO:

I think would spruce up

lao Valley has been -- always been a

They can feel

Three minutes.
And I know all the manao, the wisdom of

19

lao.

I know a lot of it, and I believe this would

20

do nothing but make changes and deposits into our

21

youths and the people that will come so that they

22

can impact a generation, but we need to do it right

23

now.

24

just hope that you folks can give us the assistance

25

that is needed, and I know money's always and issue.

So I going to continue to do what I do, and I
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2

20

So that is my manao to you folks.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Kahu.

3

this morning, Members?

4

you for your time, kahu.

5

much.

Questions for the kahu

Okay, seeing none, we thank
We appreciate it very

Thank you.

6

MR. COLLEADO:

Mahalo.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Zeke Kal ua .

8

MR. KALUA:

9

Mahalo.

Good morning, everyone, council Members, Chair

Hokama, Director Agsalog.

It's good to see all of

10

you again.

11

been back in Council chambers.

12

Executive Director for the West Maui Taxpayers

13

Association.

14

opportunity to circulate via email, and actually fax

15

for a couple of you, our proposed budget request for

16

the WMTA.

17

questions that you may have and just make a plea.

18

Especially in a time like now, when the nation

19

itself is struggling with ways to find funding for

20

capital improvements and basically for our way of

21

life and to perpetuate freedom in America, it is

22

evermore important to take care and consider that

23

wherever your money is coming from needs to be top

24

priority.

25

It's actually been a while since I've
I am Ezekiela Kalua,

As of last week Friday we had the

Basically I'm here to answer any

And I'm not going to stand here and pretend
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1

like this year's budget is going to be anything

2

creative, because I've seen the proposals from the

3

Mayor and I've seen what we're asking for and what

4

other people on the island are.

5

chance already to look at our assessed valuations,

6

and I know it's going to be difficult all the way

7

around.
So our plea from the West Maui Taxpayers

8
9

I've actually had a

Association this morning is please consider us as

10

much as you can.

11

site-specific programs, like our literacy program

12

introduced by Pat and Rich Endsley, we're talking

13

$5/000 a year just to ensure that 300 students can

14

read and write in ages -- in the grade of two and

15

three.

16

off with poor mortar will definitely fall.

17

got to do it as much as we can.

18

Some of our really small

And as you know, a foundation that starts
We have

You know, majority of the partnerships we

19

have in West Maui, especially our Soroptomist and

20

Rotary Clubs have done everything that they can to

21

partner with majority of the Administration.

22

Honokowai Park was a prime example of that.

23

introduction of the Napili Fire Station by ourselves

24

was a prime example of that.

25

went to go and totally change around Pohaku Park and

The

$30,000 grant that

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808) 524-2090

INC.

22

BF 3/28/03

1

make it environmentally friendly for use of any

2

race, irregardless of ethnicity has just totally

3

changed little portions of West Maui.

4

And we're talking little interim quality of

5

life improvements that start from the basis of our

6

infrastructure, which to be sad to say right now, is

7

currently failing in Lahaina.

8

already looked at the numbers.

9

comparatively we no longer provide 33 percent of the

You know, if -- I've
I can say

It's actually close to 40 percent now.

10

budget.

11

spite of all of the downfalls that we've had in West

12

Maui, our tourists are still coming.

13

what?

14

That is something to embrace and envelop upon.

15

if we can do that as a County, I think we could do

16

really great, really great, probably do better than

17

we have in the past.

18

In

But you know

That is not something to take for granted.
And

You know, we've already failed with our main

19

interest coming in here to Maui.

20

they see is big box stores and power lines.

21

know, I think there's only two -- maybe two, three

22

islands in this whole Hawaiian chain that you can

23

actually get a beautiful experience when you come

24

into, and that's Kauai, Lanai, and Molokai.

25

it funny to know that two out of three islands in

The first thing
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our County have the better job even with a smaller

2

population at greeting tourists, which is at least

3

80 percent of our economic generator now in Maui

4

County?

5

got to

6

MR. TAGUCHI:

7

MR. KALUA:

We've got to embrace these things and we've

Three minutes.
-- push it as far as we can.

8

And on the flip side, I'm going to have to

9

take my WMTA hat off real quick and just say this

10

much.

11

blood cousin that I haven't seen in ten years.

12

when I went up to lao, which I do on a daily basis

13

now that I'm a Kahului resident, I've seen what the

14

hale used to look like before it was burned down and

15

now how it looks.

16

Hawaiian Affairs and the State of Hawaii is failing

17

to keep our Hawaiian culture alive.

18

a sacrifice to perpetuate our culture, and Marcus

19

Carvey himself once said, people without the

20

knowledge of the history is like a tree without

21

roots.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You know, I just found out that that's my

And you know what?

Give us the roots back.
Thank you, Mr. Kalua.

And

The Office of

$55,000 is not

Thank you.
Questions for

23

Mr. Kalua this morning, Members?

If not, thank you

24

for taking the time to share your thoughts with us

25

this morning, Zeke.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

24

BF 3/28/03

1

MR. KALUA:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you so much.
Mr. Jim Smith.

3

4

Mahalo.

MR. SMITH:

Chairperson Hokama, Members of the Budget

5

Committee, my name is Jim Smith.

6

Haiku, and I'm here to speak about the Parks budget.

7

I substitute teach, and in one of my experiences I

8

taught at the Maui Alternative Learning Center, and

9

one of the projects was to go to Kanaha Park.

I'm a resident of

And

10

there's some wonderful, wonderful work that's been

11

done at Kanaha Park by my -- by a man named Michael

12

Perry.

13

that's happened.

14

this Parks budget.

Indigenous plants.

It's a wonderful thing

So I'm very, very concerned about

15

Specifically, it seems to me that this

16

proposal reduces the amount of money to our Parks by

17

$1,285,000.

18

reduction in PALS of $27,000.

19

in maintenance of $645,000 with an increase in

20

personnel.

21

$400,000.

22

support services of $231,000.

23

going?

24

cannot tell.

25

How is that possible?

There's a

There's a reduction

There's a reduction in administration of
There's a reduction in recreation and
Where is that money

What's the loss and what's the gain?

I

If you go to the expenditures, you'll see
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that there is 19 million and 3 dollars -- where they

2

got that figure -- appropriated and there's a

3

reduction of 17 million -- not a reduction now, but

4

proposed is 17 million 7, but when you add it up,

5

there's a missing 200,000.

6

you to provide us with an understanding of where the

7

priority is, who's responsible for what, and how we

8

can ensure that the places we go to learn as a

9

family or as an individual, the passive parks are

So to me, I would ask

10

not abandoned, or if they are abandoned, that I know

11

what for and where the money's going.
So I would ask you to please protect our

12
13

parks, if nothing else

14

but certainly they are important to me and to our

15

children and families.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

or not if nothing else,

Thank you very much.

Thank you, Mr. Smith.

17

Questions for Mr. Smith this morning?

18

seeing none, thank you very much for your testimony

19

this morning, Mr. Smith.
Okay.

20
21

Next we have Mr. Betz, Martin or

Matthew Betz.

22

MR. BETZ:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

MR. BETZ:

25

Okay,

Betz.

Yes, Martin Bet z .
Thank you.

Good morning, City Council.
I'm a resident of Pukalani.

My name is Martin
Seems like
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1

there's a theme developing here this morning.

2

coming to talk about the Pukalani Park playground.

3

Over the past year my family and I have been going

4

to the playground that's behind the Hannibal Tavares

5

Center.

6

the playground.

7

The wood is splintering.

8

splinters in their hands.

9

that's under the playground is falling apart.

We're very concerned about the condition of
Much of the equipment is rusted.
The kids are getting
The composite surface
These

10

are just a few of the major issues.

11

trash cans in the vicinity.

12

the vicinity.

13

playground and bottles broken on the basketball

14

courts, and it's just sort of a lack of maintenance

15

there.

16

There's no

There's no benches in

Trash is being thrown allover the

On the flip side of that, over the last year

17

the park is being used more and more by the

18

community.

19

evenings, in the late afternoons, now there's 15 to

20

20 people with their kids up there every day,

21

of developing a sense of group.

22

people every day.

23

guess I'm coming before you to ask that we look at

24

the maintenance of this park.

25

I'm amazed.

You go up there in the

sort

We see the same

It's kind of wonderful.

So I

And Pukalani Park isn't the only park that
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seems to have this problem.

We -- we have a

2

tendency to try to go to a lot of different parks

3

and have noticed that kind of throughout, that the

4

playground equipment is -- is -- it's wonderful.

5

almost seems like it was all sort of purchased in

6

the same decade and now it's sort of getting to the

7

point where they've all sort of out lasted their

8

sort of use -- not use, but sort of how long they've

9

been recommended to be up.

It

And in a lot of cases

10

it's not all the equipment.

It's parts of it.

11

there seems to be hope in that area.

So

I do appreciate all the parks that are on

12
13

Maui.

It's a wonderful conglomeration of parks.

14

I'm amazed.

15

and I really enjoy the parks here very much.

16

really like to put a pitch in there, take a look at

17

it, do some

18

maintenance of these playgrounds.

19

it's not the highest priority in the world, but I'll

20

tell you, when you're there with the kids and the

21

whole community's there chatting in the evenings, it

22

does seem like something that really is important.

23

So I thank you.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MR. BETZ:

I come from the mainland, Los Angeles,
So I'd

do some, you know, research on the
It's -- I know

Thank you.

I also have some pictures here I'll leave at
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2
3

the desk and some copies of my letter.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any questions for Mr. Betz?

8

Okay, why don't

we allow Mr. Betz to hand that out and then -Okay, Mr. Betz, can you hold on, please.

6
7

We appreciate that

very much.

4

5

Thank you, Mr. Betz.

have a question from Mr. Molina this morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Chairman.

Good morning, Mr. Betz.

9

You made references

10

to rubbish and everything else at the park.

11

how recent was this observation that you made?

12

We

MR. BETZ:

Actually I was up there yesterday.

About

And half of

13

the playground area, there's a fence around it, and

14

it was just covered with bottles and cans and trash.

15
16

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Have you noticed any other

potential safety hazards in the park?
MR. BETZ:

Broken glass on the playground, and there's

18

small -- this is a playground for small kids.

19

any can, any plastic wrap is a hazard.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

MR. BETZ:

Okay.

So

Thank you for --

And it's not even a major thing to fix it.

22

It's just have a trash can there.

23

can within almost a quarter mile of this park, you

24

know, this area.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

There's no trash

So it's kind of a concern overall.
Okay.

Thank you for bringing this
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to our attention, and of course with the Parks

2

Department here I'm sure they'll do what they can to

3

address the situation.

4

MR. BETZ:

Thank you.

I did notice that there were some patches done.

5

There were a lot of potholes in the composite, and

6

recently, a couple weeks ago, there were some

7

patches done.

8

looking, but we'd love that trash can and a bench

9

and some other things would be great.

10

So we appreciate that.

Somebody is

Thank you

very much.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Okay, Mr. Betz, one second, please.
Ms. Johnson.

13

14

MR. BETZ:

Oh, I'm sorry.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

MR. BETZ:

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Hi.

Don't mean to rush.
No, no, that's okay.

I also

18

wonder have you ever considered -- since it seems

19

like a group of you is going to the park area.

20

There is, through Community Workday, the Adopt a

21

Park Program.

22

MR. BETZ:

Uh-huh.

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

MR. BETZ:

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Are you familiar with that?

No, I'm not.
That is something that you may be
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able to help us in partnership through Community

2

Workday, because in terms of the trash can and some

3

of the things that seem to be missing and some of

4

the minor repairs in the area, I know Community

5

Workday has done a great job.

6

MR. BETZ:

And how does that work?

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Jan Dapitan would be the

8

individual, and I believe you can just contact our

9

Parks Department also, because we work that program

10

regularly with -- Ms. Sue Kiang is the coordinator

11

through our Parks Department.

12

MR. BETZ:

Well, I'll give that a shot.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

MR. BETZ:

Okay.

Thanks so much.

The other thing that I wanted to mention was

15

that there's an elementary school next to that

16

playground and they do use that playground

17

extensively.

18

haven't said anything yet.

So I'm kind of amazed that they

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Anything further

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chairman.

-- for Mr. Betz?

Ms. Tavares.

Yes, just as far as some

23

information.

That playground was the first one that

24

was put in of the new style way back when, and it

25

was a partnership between the Pukalani School PTA
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and the Parks Department.

2

project, and with a lot of community volunteers that

3

helped put it up.

4

we should be looking at it and maintaining these.

5

And yes, you're right, they came in all about the

6

same time because you should have seen the equipment

7

that was there before.

8
9

MR. BETZ:

So it was a joint

So, you know, I think that we --

I can imagine.

I mean, they are great

playgrounds, and I'm sure the -- it's just time

10

you know, at a certain point when the wood's in this

11

condition and so on --

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MR. BETZ:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

Thank you.

to look at it.
Okay.

Anything else for Mr. Betz?

Thank

you very much for being here this morning, Mr. Betz.

16

MR. BETZ:

Thank you.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Is there anyone else that would like

18

to give testimony this morning before the Committee

19

starts its review?

20

of this morning's agenda is closed.

21
22

Seeing none, testimony portion

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Members, this morning Parks and

23

Recreation Department is with us.

24

Mr. Budget Director Agsalog, opening comments?

25

MR. AGSALOG:

First of all,

Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of the
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Committee.

2

morning.

3

Department Administration, and today we're looking

4

at page 13 of our books, Parks and Recreation.

5

Thank you.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

I just want to welcome the Parks

Okay, thank you.

DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION

7

8

I don't have opening comments this

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Heading our Parks Department this

morning is Mr. Glenn Correa, Director.

So we'll let

10

Mr. Correa introduce those that are with him this

11

morning in support of the Department's request.

12

MR. CORREA:

Good morning, Budget Chair Hokama.

13

morning, Council Chair Kane.

14

Council Members.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. CORREA:

Good

And good morning,

Good morning.
I would like to take this time to also say

17

good morning to my Parks employees, my mom, my dad,

18

my wife Lani, and my niece Anne Takabuki.

19

20

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Introduce all those that you have

with you now, Director.
MR. CORREA:

On my left is my Deputy Director, John Buck;

22

next to John is my Accounts Specialist for the

23

Department, who'S underpaid, Jane Takahashi; on my

24

right is Pat Matsui with the Planning Division; and

25

up there is Roxanne Teshima, my events specialist.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Proceed with

2

your opening comments to the Committee with the

3

Department's request, please.

4

MR. CORREA:

I have two concerns, I mean, for my

5

Department is the health and safety of my employees

6

and the maintenance and safety of our facilities so

7

that our community and tourists can use.

8

can't predict the future, but if, for example, we

9

have an emergency, like for hurricanes in the coming

10

months, I just don't know how my Department is going

11

to respond to these emergencies.

12

we're here today.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

For me, I

So that's why

Thank you.
Mr. Chairman.

Yes, Ms. Tavares.
Can I ask is the other

the

16

other division heads going to be present at some

17

time, like your Recreation and Support Services

18

Division and your Aquatics Division?

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. CORREA:

21
22

23

Mr. Correa.
Councilmember Tavares, yes, I'll try to bring

all my staff.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So they're on their way?

mean --

24

MR. CORREA:

No, not today's meeting.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Pardon me?
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MR. CORREA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

Not today's meeting.
Not today's meeting?

Okay.

Thank

you.
Mr. Chairman?

4

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes, ma'am.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

As we go through the Parks budget,

7

could we go through it by the order that appears in

8

the Budget, instead of, you know, sometimes we tend

9

to go allover the place?

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Because--

Okay.
And I'm a little disappointed that

12

Recreation Support Services isn't here and Parks

13

Maintenance.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And -- and, Ms. Tavares, let me just say

15

that I'm going to be taking an early recess this

16

morning because this is the only day, Members, I

17

have scheduled for Parks.

18

doesn't come before us today and we have yet to

19

discuss and understood, they're going to have to

20

live with the decisions of this Committee.

21

short recess.

Five minutes.

Okay, so

(Gavel) .

9:50 a.m.

22

RECESS:

23

RECONVENE:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

So if their request

10: 03 a.m.

(Gavel).

We shall reconvene the Budget and

Finance meeting of the 28th of March.
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Members, the Chair will take it by program

1

So we will start with Administration, move

2

areas.

3

down to Park Maintenance, Park Planning and

4

Development, Recreation and Support, PALS program,

5

any comments on the Volunteer Action or VAP, and

6

then I'll conclude with the Aquatics program.

7

Hopefully we'll move at a reasonable pace, and if

8

possible, we may be able to even have some

9

discussion on CIP for this Department.

10

Members?
Mr. Correa, Director, your comments regarding

11

12
13
14

the Fiscal Year 2004 request for Administration.
MR. CORREA:

Thank you, Budget Chair Hokama.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MS. TAKAHASHI:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

MS. TAKAHASHI:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Good morning, Jane.

Please bear with me.
Don't be nervous.

I'm very nervous.

We're all in this

together, so don't be nervous.
MS. TAKAHASHI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

can hear you.

25

Ms. Takahashi.

First of all, thank you and good morning.

21

24

I'm going to

have my Accounts Specialist explain to you.

15

20

Okay,

MS. TAKAHASHI:

The major changes in our Administration --

Okay.

Go ahead and move this closer so we

The major changes in the

Administration program has been the transfer of two
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1

positions from our Community Resource Services

2

program to the Administration.

3

Coordinator position and the Clerk Typist III

4

position.

5

Labor Supervisor, the Laborer II, and the Volunteer

6

Action Aide was transferred to the Maintenance

7

program.

The remaining three other positions, the

Regarding our operating budget or our B

8
9

That would be the

account, some reduction -- a small reduction was

10

made today Director's Office B account.

11

reduction was made to the Community Resource

12

Services' operating budget to allow for the

13

reductions needed.

14

some of our grants.

15

reductions were taken.

16

YMCA, and also Lahaina Restoration.

17

Community Workday, it was requested that it be

18

transferred to the Human Services Department.

19

reason why was I guess they were administering that

20

grant.

21

Department, but we were not administering that

22

grant.

23

Administration, unless there's any questions.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

A drastic

Reductions were also made to
In fact, all the grants
To the Workline program,
The grant to

The

Technically the funds was with the Parks

I guess that's all I have to say regarding

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Is there any

other comments from the Department before we start
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1

with the questions from the Committee?

2

comments from the Director or Mr. Buck or Mr. Matsui

3

regarding this?

4

MR. CORREA:

5

MR. BUCK:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any other

Budget Chair, no comments.
No comment.
Before I -- we start, are you folks

7

preparing a reorganization sheet to show this

8

Committee of how these movements fit into the new

9

Department structure?

10

MR. CORREA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

MR. CORREA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16
17

Okay.

When can we expect that presented to

this Committee?

13

15

Budget Chair Hokama, yes.

Next week.
Okay, first thing Monday.
Okay, Ms. Tavares.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

You stated that -- or Ms. Takahashi stated

18

that the Community Resource Services section is now

19

going to house the Volunteer Action staff; is that

20

correct?

21

Human Concerns?

22
23

MS. TAKAHASHI:

And Community Workday program has moved to

The Community Workday grant was requested

to be moved to Human Concerns.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

MS. TAKAHASHI:

Okay.

The Community Resource Services staff,
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1

which was normally Volunteer Action, I guess has

2

been reorgged.

3

transferred to the Maintenance program and two

4

remain with Administration.

5

I guess three of the positions were

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

And out of the two that's

6

remaining in Administration, what are they -- what

7

are those responsibilities for those two that are

8

remaining with Administration?

9
10

11

MR. CORREA:

Mr. Correa?

Councilmember Tavares, I need to get back to

you on that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Do you have an overall

12

explanation as to how the -- this Community Resource

13

Services is going to fit in with the Parks

14

Department now, you know, just generally through the

15

reorg?

16

and some are going to stay in your office, so I mean

17

what -- what does that look like or what's the

18

thought behind the movement?

19

MR. CORREA:

You've got some people in Park Maintenance

I have moved the Volunteer Coordinator to

20

Administration, who's going to be doing a lot of

21

Safety and -- Safety Department issues and also with

22

Arborists, and also that person is also involved in

23

our Grievance Committee.

24

be put under Park Maintenance.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The laborers are going to

Under Mr. Sivula?
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1

MR. CORREA:

Yes.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

Director?

Mr. Chair?

Yes, ma'am.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Can I ask a question of the Budget

Yes, ma'am.
Dani, we're hearing that Community

8

Workday grant or whatever is switched over to --

9

from Parks to Human Concerns, but during our meeting

10

with Human Concerns there was no mention of

11

Community Workday.

12

members, this is a significant change and yet it was

13

not brought to light during the Human Concerns

14

thing.

15

in detail, but I didn't see anything for Community

16

Workday.

17
18

19
20

MR. AGSALOG:

I mean, to us as Council

And I'm sorry, I didn't go over the Details

Can you explain where it is?
I've got to get back to you on that,

Councilwoman.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, okay.

Thank you.

You know, the only reason why I make a big

21

deal out of this -- well, this is just a general

22

statement.

23

Action, these people generate hundreds of thousands

24

of dollars worth of volunteer hours that we in the

25

County need to embrace and enhance, rather than cut

This Community Workday and the Volunteer
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1

or, you know, diminish their importance.

2

tight budget times, it's especially critical for us

3

to reach out to the community to help us with some

4

of the responsibilities that we have to jointly look

5

at as a community responsibility.

6

organizations that help us do that, Community

7

Workday and Sue Kiang's division in the Volunteer

8

Action area, so we need to make sure that those two

9

areas are for sure taken care of in this budget.

10

that's only -- that's the reason why I'm kind of

11

harping on, you know, what happened to it?

12

it?

13

going to continue?

14

Mr. Chair.

15
16

And the

Where is

And can we be assured that these programs are

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I am concerned about that,

Thank you.
So am I.

So am I.

Before -- hold on.

Thank you.
Before I recognize

17

Mr. Pontanilla.

18

I'm going to be readjusting that request on the

19

structure.

20

So

Parks Department, you know what,

Budget Director, since it's obvious we have

21

more movement within inter-departments, the request

22

will be sent to you for organizational breakdowns of

23

all departments regarding transfers and movement of

24

personnel, what has gone through the Department of

25

Personnel Services for review and compliance to
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Section 7 of the Budget Ordinance for Fiscal Year

2

2003.

3

Wednesday, April 5th.
Okay, Mr. Pontanilla.

4

5

And I want that information back by

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

First of all, this is either for the Budget

6

7

Director or the Parks Director.

You know, overall

8

the Parks Department has a reduction of over $1

9

million in operations for Fiscal Year 104 from

10

Fiscal Year 103.

11

equipment in your budget or any equipment bond, yet

12

the Department in the eyes of the public that uses

13

the park every day, you know, how are you going to

14

keep -- continue to keep the level of service in the

15

parks as well as, you know, improving the parks

16

itself?

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

19

You donlt have any proposal for

Weill have Mr. Correa, since hels the

Director, respond to that general question.
MR. CORREA:

Thank you, Budget Chair Hokama.

If youlre

20

requesting for equipment, request from the

21

Department.

22

Can I pass out this?

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Basically what lim trying to

23

ask is what is your action plans to keep the level

24

of service the way it is and improve the service

25

that you have now today?
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And again, I would ask, Mr. Correa, maybe

2

to assist you you can respond in the overall

3

Department from an overall department point of view,

4

not particularly from Aquatics or from Planning or

5

from one of the other divisions, but overall how

6

would you address the level of service with the

7

proposed funding?

8
9

MR. CORREA:

Thank you, Budget Chair Hokama.

have meetings with my staff.

We already

And because of the

10

restraint we have on our budget for '04, we are

11

planning right now to see if we do -- can manage

12

with the budget we have.

13

said earlier, is I cannot predict the future if we

14

have any emergencies.

15

and there's a lot of trees down in our park, some of

16

our facilities get flood out or our parks get

17

damaged, how we going to take care of this?

18

But the only thing, like I

Like if one hurricane comes

The other thing is right now some of our

19

equipment is from 1986.

That's really bad.

And

20

when we send it to the shops for repair, even the

21

mechanic's telling us the life of that truck is very

22

minimal.

23

cost factor that comes out of the B account.

24

cannot really say, but if we have to do what we

25

have -- we have to do what we have to do.

So if we have to rent equipment, it's a
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1

2

you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Mr. Correa.

And the

3

reason why I ask that question is that, you know,

4

yesterday we had our budget meeting with the Mayor

5

as well as the Managing Director.

6

responsibility is public safety and the health and

7

welfare of our employees.

8

for the question as far as your action plans, how we

9

going to accomplish some of these things.

10

Part of our

And that's the reason why

And thank

you for that response.
The other question that I had is in regards

11

12

to your Workline program.

13

successful for the County of Maui, and in the past,

14

you know, the County has allotted $46,000 per

15

Workline that we have in the '03 Budget, and we

16

budgeted for four Workline employees.

17

there's a reduction, and it's down to $124,000.

18

Now, I understand that these people help us during

19

emergencies as well as the County Fair, Hula Bowls,

20

you know, taking care of our parks.

21

reduction of the program, can you sustain the

22

requirements as far as your Department?

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

MR. CORREA:

25

You know, it's been

This year

With the

Parks Department.
We got cut drastically in that area.

that fund is not only with the Workline.
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1

cover some emergency areas of trimming trees that we

2

use in case of an emergency.

3

is that we -- whatever budget we have, we have to do

4

what we can.

5

cut a lot, but just hopefully that we can continue

6

using that services of that Workline.

7

said, it -- they help us a lot.

8

my Maintenance Supervisor, you want to say

9

something?

10
11

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

What I'm trying to say

We know that that Workline account got

Like you

And I don't know if

Okay, introduce yourself, please, to the

Committee.
MR. SIVULA:

Good morning to everybody.

I'm Ken Sivula,

13

the Parks Maintenance Superintendent.

14

the Workline program, there shouldn't be that much

15

reduction in hours.

16

construction crew, and two laborer crews.

17

anything, we would probably get a cut down in some

18

of the labor hours, but to be honest, the -- the

19

program staff at MCCC, you know, takes a lot of the

20

cost out of their hide, you know, too.

21

shouldn't see that much reduction.

22

reduction may occur is a cut in the private

23

maintenance account, because that's the money I use

24

to buy materials for the MCCC Workline projects.

25

But, you know, in a quick summary, I don't see it

We normally get a paint crew, a

524-2090
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1

2

drastically, you know, affecting our operations.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

3

4
5

Okay, thank you.

MR. BUCK:

Could I interject something about that Workline

program?

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

MR. BUCK:

Sure.

As far as the cuts of the 60 -- approximately

8

60,000 for next year, we were asked to make some

9

cuts in the Department.

The 60,000, basically what

10

we cut for next year over this year was the price of

11

the

this year we spent about 60,000 to purchase

12

new

two new vehicles for the Workline.

13

figure since they're not going to use a vehicle for

14

next year, the two vehicles purchased, that that's

15

where that 60,000 cut came from, was the purchase of

16

the two vehicles this year.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Okay.

Administration.

20

That's next.

21

Members, Administration.

22
23

Thank you, John.

My error.

19

So we

Let's stay in

We'll get into Parks Maintenance.

So keep your questions focused,

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina.

Okay, thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Members, on page 13-5 of your program, maybe,

24

Mr. Correa, if you can respond, under FY 2004

25

activity, it mentions here,

"Provide training and
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1

educational needs for employees:

2

training, CPR and First Aid certification, ADA

3

compliance training, First Responder certification,

4

and

5

these cuts in Administration, I presume you still

6

are able to provide the sufficient training for our

7

employees in these areas?

u.s.

QSS teambuilding

Lifeguard Association certification."

8

MR. CORREA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

With

Yes, Councilmember Molina.
Okay.

And, yeah, thank you,

10

because, you know, just seeing what's being cut, it

11

just brought to light the need for training.

12

looking at our Details, this Community Resource

13

Services, 13-6, I noticed a lot of cuts made in

14

agriculture supplies, office supplies, et cetera.

15

Will this be in any way a hindrance to the

16

performance in this area with all these cuts for the

17

FY 2004?

18

MR. CORREA:

And

Yes, Councilmember Molina, it's going to be a

19

burden on us, but we have to just take what we have

20

and work with that.

21
22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

have to be creative, as they say?

23

MR. CORREA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

25

So in other words, you're going to

Yes.
Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Mateo.

2

3

Thank you, Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Good morning, Mr. Correa.

4

5

MR. CORREA:

Good morning.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

I would just like to follow up on

7

what was mentioned earlier by one of the testifiers,

8

and that would be, real simply, what are your

9

priorities?

Because I heard you talk about -- you

10

mentioned that your two primary concerns was the

11

safety and the health of your employees and the

12

safetyness of the County facilities, primarily.

13

with those two statements, you know, where is the

14

Department going?

15

priorities?

16

MR. CORREA:

So

What is the Department's

The priorities, like I mention, the

17

maintenance and safety of our facilities has always

18

been a concern.

19

about the Pukalani Playground, it was not mentioned

20

that they have a lot of vandalism up there.

21

hopefully the trash that was on the ground,

22

hopefully that citizen went pick it up and throw it

23

away to help us out.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

For the response to the gentleman

Okay.

And

Mr. Correa, the cuts that you

had to do for your Department, those cuts were based
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1

on what?

2

MR. CORREA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

4

MR. CORREA:

5

6

Mostly that was CIP and C account.
So your operations?

Operation was cut 5 percent in certain areas

of the -- our B account.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

So to follow up with some of

7

the questions Mr. Pontanilla were asking you, that

8

percentage that was cut, you're still able to

9

maintain the existing needs of the Parks Department?

10

MR. CORREA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

12

Yes.
Okay.

Thank you very much,

Mr. Chair.
Thank you, Mr. Correa.

13

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson?

I'm glad, Glenn, you still have a

16

sense of humor, with your opening comments.

17

question I guess has to focus on the revenue side

18

that, you know, is leaving you, I guess, with having

19

to make cuts in Administration and Operating Budget.

20

Is there any reason why it seems that the Parks

21

Department is taking such a big hit, as was

22

mentioned earlier by Mr. Smith, in terms of I guess

23

the total overall shortfall from last year's budget

24

to this year's budget?

25

general question, but do you have any thoughts on

That's -- I know it's a
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1

2

what's creating this?
MR. CORREA:

I notice from

Yes, Councilmember Johnson.

3

way back part of the Parks and Recreation was always

4

hit for -- for whatever.

5

always had the less, things like equipment and

6

personnel.

7

mentality of everyone, that maintenance is very

8

important and we need to put that as a priority.

9

If you could see, we

Hopefully things will change, maybe the

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And, you know, I guess it's

10

kind of a hard question to answer because, you know,

11

you -- you try to work very hard and it just seems

12

that, you know, the budget gets smaller and the

13

responsibilities get larger.
The other area that I want to focus on in

14
15

you know, looking at your Administration Budget, and

16

particularly your Operating Budget, are there any

17

measures that you may be able to implement that

18

might be able to I guess offset some of the losses,

19

streams of revenue, or anything else that you could

20

do from movement in any other areas?

21

MR. CORREA:

We're looking into right now

like, for

22

instance, my division chiefs, if we have vehicles

23

that's going to be broken down in the '04, I might

24

have to take their vehicles and use their vehicles

25

for function of the Department.

Right now they're
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1

instructed to really look at their '03 budget, so

2

when we come to the '04 budget they will get a grip

3

of how to handle our accounts.

4

lot of restraint on my -- my staff, but I know

5

because they have the fight and the concern of the

6

Department to move ahead, they'll do it.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And I know it's a

What-- as a result of this,

8

do you see any morale problems with being able to

9

discharge a lot of these responsibilities and, you

10

know, facing the kind of constraints that we have?

11

MR. CORREA:

I predict if the '04 budget goes the way it

12

is, I'm not going to be the most popular people

13

person in my Department.

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And one final question, Mr. Chair,

15

and that is I know in last year's budget we had

16

basically put in certain constraints with regard to

17

Parks personnel being used for other functions, you

18

know, to help out in other situations and other

19

departments.

20

really done, because many times it's -- the money

21

has to come out of the Parks budget, the Parks

22

hours, and you're actually performing for other

23

departments.

I don't know whether or not that was

Is that still going on?

24

MR. CORREA:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

MR. BUCK:

Thank you.

Mr. Kane.

Can I make one comment?

We also rely on other

3

departments as well for doing some of our park

4

maintenance, such as Public Works.

5

does trade off, because we don't have the big

6

equipment, so we do rely on other departments.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

So sometimes it

Okay, thank you.

Mr. Chairman.

Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

I'd like to follow up on

11

that last comment, because it ties into a direction

12

that the Mayor talked about yesterday.

13

rely on Public Works to do things.

14

worked out?

15

been equally allocated as to the assistance or the

16

support that you folks are given?

17

where you folks,

18

of attitude?

19

comments, and whether it's from the Director or the

20

Deputy, I'd appreciate a frank response to that.

21

MR. CORREA:

You folks

How has it

Have you folks been a priority?

Has it

Or has it been

if get time, we'll get to you kind

And I need you to be frank in your

Thank you, Councilmember Kane.

Working with

22

the Department of Public Works and other

23

departments, we never did measure the issue of how

24

much they help us or how much we help them.

25

always because we knew the people involved, they
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1

always responded when we needed the help and we

2

always responded when they needed our help.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

So when they respond, that's

4

one answer, but what kind of time frame was the

5

response?

6

a park facility that was broken, a toilet, as an

7

example, where something was wrong, did somebody

8

show up -- when you folks contacted them, did

9

somebody show up consistently when that report was

In other words, if there was something in

10

made or was it something -- and I recall -- because

11

last term, folks, we were sitting here and we had

12

issues where things weren't fixed for months.

13

think it was Member Johnson in the Lahaina facility

14

where for months it took for somebody to respond to

15

a call for simple maintenance issues in park

16

facilities.

17

And I

And so it's important that we talk about

18

this, because this is the direction that was

19

discussed, Mr. Chairman, yesterday about

20

consolidating.

21

comments yesterday where we had three departments,

22

he talked about duplication of services, so,

23

therefore, their direction is they want to put

24

everything into one and then that one department

25

handle everything.

And I believe Mr. Kulp made the

Okay.

We're already doing that
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right now with certain things that we're talking

2

about right now today.

3

last year, it's not working the way we want it to

4

work or we envision it to work.

And from what we heard from

So I think it's important that the Parks

5
6

Department be frank about it, and it's not against

7

the Public Works Department or any other department

8

that you folks work with.

9

about a policy and a direction that the

This is -- we're talking

10

Administration is talking about that we need to know

11

hard facts about how it's really working with a

12

system that's already in place.

13

it not working?

14

think this body's going to be looking very closely

15

at what's being recommended by the Managing

16

Director's comments yesterday about consolidating

17

the services and then having one department kind of

18

take care of all the other departments.

19

may not work.

Is it working or is

Because if it's not working, then I

Well, that

So you need to help us with that, and if

20
21

you -- you know, if you say yes, it works and we go

22

in that direction, then keep in mind, you know, over

23

a period of time we're going to measure what you say

24

today.

25

say, then we know where we're at.

And if it doesn't measure up to what you
So, Mr. Chairman,
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1

I ask that question, because I think it ties into

2

the bigger picture, because it's a major direction

3

that we're talking about with this Administration.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

MR. CORREA:

Parks Department, response?
Yes, Councilmember Kane, for example, if the

6

mechanics shop in Public Works has a toilet or

7

urinal that's plugged, we send for construction

8

maintenance, a plumber, as soon as possible.

9

if -- in that case, if we have one of our trucks

10

that needs quick repair, they respond as soon as

11

possible.

12

Works the heavy equipment, the D-8 or the big

13

loaders, then that might take a while because of the

14

usage of that equipment.

15

want our electricians to install a compressor for

16

the mechanics shop, that going to take a while

17

because we have only two electricians to handle the

18

whole County.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And

Like if, though, we need from Public

Okay.

And vice versa, if they

Mr. Chairman, I'm just going

20

to proceed.

21

is administrative, but it's a general one too.

22

budget, as was represented by the Mayor yesterday,

23

is this

24

is this the proposal that you handed to the Mayor?

25

Was it adjusted, in other words?

Thank you.

The other question I have
This

the numbers that you see with us today,

You were asked to
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give cuts, and I think you said 5 percent, or even

2

up to 8 percent was something that we heard.

3

there were cuts that were asked of you.

4

submitted your proposal.

5

today, is that the proposal that you submitted?

6

MR. CORREA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

MR. CORREA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So

So you

What we're looking at

No.
So there was adjustments?

Yes.
Were the adjustments adding back in

10

monies to your operations and your administrative

11

you know, for all the programs or were -- was it

12

deleted even more or reduced more?

13

MR. CORREA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

MR. CORREA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

19

It was reduced.
More than what you submitted?

Yes.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Thank you.

I'll yield.

Mr. Carroll.

I'd like to continue along

Mr. Kane's line of questioning.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Proceed, please.

21

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Since it was reduced more than

22

what you had anticipated already you had made budget

23

cuts, are you -- do you feel that your department is

24

able to supply the services to our communities with

25

the current budget that was given to you that's
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2

before us today?
MR. CORREA:

Councilmember Carroll, like I said earlier,

3

we're going to try do the best we can.

I mean, I

4

cannot predict what's going to happen.

Where if

5

there's an emergency, we just don't have the funds

6

to handle this.

7

So with the current budget, you do

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

8

not have the funds -- state of emergency aside, what

9

we have right now today, you do not have the funds

10

to keep our parks operating at the conditions that

11

they're supposed to be in?

12

MR. CORREA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

14

15
16

Yes.
I'd like to pass for now and come

back later.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Carroll.

First I want to acknowledge my comment to

17

Mr. Pontanilla first, and excuse me, Joe,

18

make the correction that the Workline is both, I

19

would say, part of the administrative

20

account is in Administration, although basically the

21

areas that they do the work for is under the

22

Maintenance side.

23

Mr. Pontanilla.

24
25

I want to

the B

So my apologies to you,

It is amazing, Parks Department, to hear the
comments -- and it's getting to be very
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of the departments that we have seen

1

repetitious

2

so far that we will do our best, but we cannot

3

you know, no one wants to tell this Committee that

4

what is being requested of the financial resources

5

of this County will maintain the current level of

6

services.

7

will be asking and we have asked all those that have

8

come before us.

9

of services that our community is provided and

10

And that's the basic question that we

Can you maintain the current level

expects us to provide?
We have heard we will try.

11

We have heard we

12

cannot assume.

13

unexpected or unanticipated situations.

14

to interpret that as no, you cannot provide the

15

level of service that you currently perform for

16

these communities of this County.

17

this Council -- this Committee to assist you in

18

cooperation for you to do your job, then we need to

19

know to do our job what it takes to make it happen

20

at the current level of service.

21

We cannot be able to perform under
I'm going

If you expect

Now, you are going even beyond the 2002

22

budget levels in reductions of your total

23

Department, not even just the previous year, but two

24

years ago, and yet I have not seen a reduction of

25

parks.

I have not seen a reduction of services.
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1

have only seen increased requests for upgrades,

2

improved maintenance, replacements, capital

3

improvements.
So, Parks Director, Administration Division

4
5

account, what I would like to ask you -- and again,

6

one area I thank you for moving forward, Mr. Correa,

7

because it comes under this area, is the response

8

you have given to various communities regarding the

9

need to cut down unsafe trees along our

10

right-of-ways, road shoulders, particularly In the

11

rural communities such as mine on the island of

12

Lanai.

13

And I know that comes under your budget, and

14

I know it's trying with some of the restrictions you

15

need to work with, but for our community, such as

16

your equipment, and particularly with my community,

17

the age of the trees and the way the community was

18

planned, we'll continue to have requests of your

19

Department to make an assessment for unsafe trees

20

and the ability of the County to minimize liability

21

should a tree on our property fallon private

22

property or endanger or fatally cause permanent

23

personal liability.

24
25

Have you put forth a request to address these
types of needs, whether it be on Lanai, Upcountry,
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Molokai, Hana?

2

reducing in the very near future.

3

address the Council's district request to review and

4

address these unsafe type of situations that the

5

Arborist program is responsible for?

6

MR. CORREA:

Because I don't see this liability
How would you

Budget Chair Hokama, a lot of that money

7

that -- to trim the trees also came out from that

8

Beautification Highway Funds, and my understanding

9

is right now there's no funds.

So we have to look

10

at our park maintenance funds, which is under the

11

Maintenance Superintendent.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

This Highway Beautification Fund you talk

13

about, that's your -- that's the assessment given

14

you as of what date, Mr. Correa, please?

15

MR. CORREA:

According to my understanding, the

16

Beautification Highway Funds is zero because of

17

unexpected expenses that happened.

18
19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Were you told when the funds were depleted?

Effective January 1st?

20

MR. CORREA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

No.

question.

I only ask that -Mr. Chair.

Yes, ma'am.
I don't think he understood the

You're asking him when did he find out
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

That there was no money --

available --

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

7

-- there were no funds

Right.
-- for tree trimming from that

fund.
MR. BUCK:

We had a meeting with the Finance Director

8

beginning of the calendar year because we had about

9

$40,000

worth of tree trimming that needed to be

10

done and it was to address safety issues on

11

roadside

12

trimmed, and at that time we were informed there was

13

zero dollars, so we were able to get the funding,

14

I'm not really sure, but from some place else.

along the roadways that needed to be

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Oh, okay.

Thank you.

Well, I don't know who's saying

17

what, but I'm just going by the quarterly reports of

18

the Department that as of December 31st there was

19

money in the account.

20

that we have tried to help the reintegration of our

21

people that are unfortunate in the correctional

22

center that has also assisted your Department,

23

Mr. Correa, is the Workline program.

24

to, one, earn some usable finances, some monies, as

25

well as provide service to either assist your

You know, one of the ways
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1

program or Public Works and other areas to provide

2

some type of fiscal benefit, whether it be cleanage

3

of drainage easements, assist you with some

4

maintenance of our parks.

5

consideration that Mr. Pontanilla brought up, are we

6

not now putting a greater burden of possibly premium

7

time to just maintain the level of service that

8

these type of programs would have assisted your

9

Department in accomplishing?

10
11

12

MR. CORREA:

This reduction

Budget Chair Hokama, I would like my

Maintenance Superintendent to answer that.
MR. SIVULA:

First of all, I'd like to, you know, talk a

13

little bit about the MCCC program and what they do.

14

Not only do they provide, you know, labor hours to

15

the Parks Department, but they also provide

16

significant hours to the non-profits in the

17

community as well as providing, you know, crews to

18

Public Works and occasionally to, you know, other

19

departments.

20

Their funding was based on -- you know, the

21

full funding was based on four crews.

22

rarely get four crews.

23

three crews a year.

24

with staffing their crews, you know, sometimes

25

during the year because they don't have enough

We very

We average, you know, around

They have significant problems
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1

prisoners that come from one side of the prison into

2

the other side of the prison.

3

able to, as I said, give us the four crews which

4

were funded, you know, for.

So they're not always

So yes, it would be a good idea to give them,

5
6

you know, the total amount that we requested.

7

know, however, we can live, you know, with the

8

amount that is requested currently.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

You

Under the Community

10

Resource Services, if I read the budget right,

11

during this current year we put forth $15,000, and

12

I'm assuming this would help support efforts such as

13

Community Workday program?

14

assessment, Parks Department?

15

MR. CORREA:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

Would this be a correct

Budget Chair, no, that's not correct.
Okay.

Can you tell me what the Community

Resource funds would be used for?

18

MR. CORREA:

I'll have my Specialist Jane explain.

19

MS. TAKAHASHI:

Community Resource Services program

20

handles working with partnerships with different

21

organizations.

22

also the Arborist Committee.

23

cuts, it's -- the program will either need to tap

24

funding through the Director's Office operating

25

budget or through the maintenance program for --

This is their operating budget for
Due to the budget

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 3/28/03

1

63

under the horticulture section.
We try to take the cuts as -- that would have

2
3

the least amount of impact.

4

try to keep the programs running.

5

Resource Program is part of Administration, so we

6

felt that we needed to take some cuts also.

7

hopefully through the Director's Office and through

8

the horticulture section from the Maintenance

9

Division that part of the operating funds could be

10
11
12
13

14

absorbed.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

At the same time, we
The Community

And

Thank you.
Thank you for that information.

Okay.

Ms. Tavares, any further questions

under Administration?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

I don't know if this

15

question was asked while I was -- stepped out of the

16

room, but in one of the grants under the

17

Administrations to the Lahaina Restoration

18

Foundation, and it's a two -- $20,000 decrease.

19

When we go to West Maui for the hearing, are we

20

going to hear the foundation jumping up and down

21

about this decrease in their grant when we actually

22

increased it because they were doing more work or we

23

wanted them to do more work for us?

24

you're talking about that, talk about the

25

elimination of the 40,000 for the Lahaina banyan

And also, while
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1

tree, was that project completed or what was the

2

status and why?

3

MR. CORREA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

6
7

8
9

10

(Inaudible)
You've got to say it on the

microphone.
MR. CORREA:

Chair Hokama, I'm going to have Roxanne

Teshima.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Why don't we find a chair and have

her join us, please.
MS. TESHlMA:

Regarding that 40,000 grant, a portion of it

11

was for lighting for the banyan tree.

12

completed.

13
14
15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

That has been

Restoration Foundation, please,

Ms. Teshima, the Lahaina Restoration Foundation.
MS. TESHlMA:

That was a grant -- the 40,000 grant was to

16

Lahaina Restoration for that banyan tree, but is

17

that the one you're requesting about?

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Well, both.

That one was 40,000

19

and you said 20,000 was for the lighting.

20

was the other 20,000 for?

21
22

23

MS. TESHlMA:

So what

That was for a plan -- a master plan for the

banyan tree.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, right.

Now I remember, yeah.

24

That's right.

25

line for the Lahaina Restoration Foundation is a

Okay.

Then the other -- the other
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1

grant to them for maintenance, and that was 80,000

2

and now it's 60,000.

3

that grant is being reduced?

4

MS. TESHIMA:

And now are they aware that

Yes, previously it was 100,000 and now it's

5

being proposed as 80,000.

So, yeah, it is a

6

reduction of 20,000.

7

that, and they did respond to us as far as the

8

impact of that would be, that they probably could

9

not maintain the banyan tree area for us on a daily

And I have informed them of
,

10

basis and our -- instead, our West District would

11

have to take that over.

12

impact as far as the 20/000 cut.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

Okay.

And so that would be the

Thank you, Ms. Teshima.

When you say West District, Ms. Teshima,

you mean the West District

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MS. TESHIMA:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Parks.

-- Parks program under maintenance?
That's correct.
Okay.

And before I recognize

20

Mr. Pontanilla, I just need to check -- well, maybe

21

you can tell us.

22

maintenance operations being cut by?

23
24
25

MR. CORREA:

How much is the West Maui

Budget Chair, Hokama, we didn't cut anything

in West.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

So they're maintaining status?
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1

MR. CORREA:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3
4

Yes.
Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla, anything

further in Administration?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, just a follow-up, two

5

follow-up questions.

6

Johnson asked about, you know, on the revenue side,

7

you know,

8

as far as the golf fees that our non-residents pay

9

for golfing on, you know, our golf course?

10

MR. CORREA:

First of all, Councilmember

increasing fees.

Yes.

Did we ever take a look

Right now we are increasing rounds of

11

golf by 20 rounds a day.

12

money in maintaining that facility right now, and

13

it's showing improvements, but we're not right there

14

yet to start asking the public to increase their

15

rates.

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

We have invested a lot of

I'll save that question until

17

we come to Golf.

The other comment that I'd like to

18

make is in regards to roadways, like that, the

19

maintenance of -- you know, from right-of-way to

20

right-of-way.

21

come Parks Department is a department that does the

22

maintaining on roadways, you know?

23

would be Public Works, they are responsible for all

24

of the roads here in Maui County_

25

we also take care of the medial strips, which, you

And my question is, you know, how

I thought it

Understand that
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1

know, is also a part of the roadway.

2

who can comment on that.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

MR. BUCK:

I don't know

Parks Department.

We've been fighting that issue for a while.

5

And just to answer Budget Chair Hokama's question as

6

far as with the cuts will we be able to maintain

7

services, we'll try as best as we can as far as the

8

parks, but I think where it's going to really suffer

9

will be the parking lots that we need to maintain,

10

such as in Paia and the medial strips.

11

the medial strips right now, we're having a hard

12

time keeping up with our current budget and our

13

current staff.

14

As far as

And we also right now have a thing in regards

15

to having our employees properly trained.

16

kind of been relying on the MCCC to do that work for

17

us, because there is an issue outstanding with the

18

union right now as far as being properly trained to

19

direct traffic in the heavily used roadways, such as

20

Kamehameha Avenue or Pi'ikea in Kihei or Kealia

21

Alanui in Kihei where there's heavy traffic.

22

So we're

So we've

that's one of the areas that will

23

be definitely cut, and we still -- we've been going

24

back and forth on this as far as who's responsible,

25

and I think Glenn had -- did some research when he
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1

was the Deputy that there is something in the

2

ordinance that we are responsible for that.

3

also looking at proposing in the future that if we

4

continue to increase the medial strips or these

5

parking lots that we're maintaining, that maybe we

6

need to work closer with Public Works and maybe have

7

them

8

highway funds for a dedicated crew just to do medial

9

strips and the parking lots.

We're

a dedicate crew or the monies from the

It will either be

10

assigned to Public Works or to Parks, but funds

11

being used from the Highway Fund.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you for that response,

13

yeah, because, you know, as we increase roadways,

14

parking lots, it's going to be added burden on the

15

Parks Department.

16

funds,

17

MR. BUCK:

And if we can utilize highway

I think that's the way we ought to go.

Yeah, especially there's the push for that

18

North-South collector road down in Kihei where they

19

want a bike path and, you know, a lot of park land,

20

and we really -- in the future we really need to

21

start seriously thinking about who's going to

22

maintain what and how we're going to do it.

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.

24
25

Thank you, John.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Chairman, no more questions on

2

Administration, but I have questions on Maintenance

3

when the time arrives.

4
5

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Okay, we'll be moving that

right after we conclude this portion.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

into that
Mr. Mateo.
Not a

7

question, just a comment for Administration.

You

8

know, when I hear things like we can live with the

9

current figures or, you know, we're going to do the

10

best we can with, you know, what we're given, that's

11

really disappointing.

12

treasures of our community are our parks.

13

where our people go to enjoy themselves.

14

the kind of operational cuts that you have, you

15

know, had to make, you know, I really question

16

whether or not the quality of the park will be

17

maintained.

18

Because one of the larger
This is
And with

We hear this morning, you know, we can't even

19

keep up.

You know, so with operational costs

20

reduced and, you know, you've got additional

21

responsibilities, our community is being short

22

changed.

23

pathetic, but, you know, I don't guess -- I don't

24

think I really have to worry anymore because you

25

guys going to make do with what you guys get, and we

You know, really -- you know, it's really
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1

didn't want to -- you know, we actually want to hear

2

the truth.

3

don't tell me that you guys going to live with

4

current cuts or you guys are just going to make do.

5

That's not good enough, not good enough for me and

6

not good enough for the people who enjoy our parks.

7

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Tell us, can you or can't you?

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But

Ms. Johnson.

Glenn, when you answered a little

10

while ago about the Parks budget being cut in West

11

Maui, you're talking just about the Administration

12

side or are you talking about the overall budget in

13

West Maui?

14

I think in the Detail, 13-31, but that's Rec and

15

Support Service programs, it did get cut.

Because it did -- you know, if you look,

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

$11,000.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It went from 579 to 567, and it

18

looks like it mostly occurred in repair and

19

maintenance.

20

27,411, and then also on miscellaneous other costs,

21

and I think $100 for tires was taken out.

22

know what kind of tires and tubes you're going to

23

get for $100.

24
25

MR. CORREA:

Went from seven

37,200 down to

I don't

I guess, Councilmember Johnson, actually West

Maui took the least cut from that area out of all
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the districts.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And for the Repair and

3

Maintenance, though, we just saw the pictures, like

4

Pukalani Park, for example, and to cut $10,000 are

5

you -- how are you going to make that up?

6

our Parks equipment seems to age more rapidly, as

7

the gentleman was earlier speaking, and gets

8

probably more use, particularly in times when the

9

economy's not good people use our parks because

Because

10

that's something that, you know, doesn't usually

11

cost a fee to use.

12

and tear, is that really a wise area to cut in,

13

Repairs and Maintenance, and particularly when you

14

look at liability?

15

MR. CORREA:

With maybe an increase on wear

Councilmember Johnson, when we had to do our

16

cuts on the 8 percent, we took it mostly from CIP

17

and our C accounts.

18

that was the farthest I was going.

19

going to try to touch our A.

20

21
22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

I wasn't even

That's all I have for right

now, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Ms. Johnson.

23

Mr. Kane?

24

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

25

It affected our B account, but

Mr. Carroll?
Just one comment.

I was going

over our -- the revenue side on the fees and I was
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1

hoping as we proceed that we can leave that alone.

2

I would hate to see trying to get more money

3

adjusting by raising fees.

4

It didn't work, and it's not going to work now.

5

I don't see anything in there after reviewing it

6

that it would be appropriate to adjust them upward.

7

So I hope we can just leave that out of the equation

8

as we proceed.

9
10

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

We tried that before.
And

Thank you for that comment.

Ms. Tavares, anything else in Administration?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, Mr. Chair.

Following up on

12

the Highway Beautification Fund, we increased that

13

fee back when and the purpose when we changed the --

14

we even changed the ordinance, and in the ordinance

15

it states that the purpose of beautification and

16

other related activities, but not limited to animal

17

management program, carcass removal, Community

18

Workday, highway beautification, et cetera.

19

know how much of the Highway Beautification fee has

20

actually gone for these purposes, but I would draft

21

a question to the Department of Finance for them to

22

give us a breakdown of how that fund was used.

23

I don't

Because we did raise the fee there, and the

24

purpose of that fee raise -- increase was to handle

25

the increase in costs of towing automobiles, and we
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1

as a Council didn't want them to take the money away

2

from the Highway Beautification part.

3

was raised and was supposedly effective, but I guess

4

we didn't raise it enough if it cannot cover the

5

towing -- towing costs for the County of Maui.

6

if we can have a report on that fund and how it was

7

utilized for the last 12 months maybe, because the

8

fiscal year's not finished yet.

9
10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So that fee

So

We will put that request forward to

Finance Department, Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

The other question I have

12

for the Administration is last year we talked with

13

Administration about doing an assessment of the

14

Parks Department as a whole, and to consider an

15

evaluation as to how our Department compares with

16

national standards.

17

out for an RFP, but that's the last I heard of it.

18

So is there an update on where the Department stands

19

with regards to an assessment of its -- of the --

20

our Parks program?

21

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

22

MR. BUCK:

23

24
25

And I heard that something went

Parks Department?

As far as the personnel need for maintenance

or -COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No, it was a standards -- it was

an assessment of the operations of the Parks
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1

Department in comparison with national standards as

2

far as, you know, standards for parks, what -- you

3

know, what level of maintenance is considered

4

minimal by national standards, where do we fit in

5

with that, how is our organization of the Department

6

compared with the functions of the Department?

7

was a program assessment.

8
9

MR. BUCK:

It

To be honest with you, I don't think that has

been done.

We did an in-house about three years ago

10

as far as the number of manpower required based on

11

national standards, and the previous Administration

12

did not want to hear of that because we would have

13

to increase our personnel by a certain amount of

14

percentages and it wasn't the right time budget

15

available to do that.

16
17

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So that was an in-house study that

was done three years ago?
MR. BUCK:

Yeah, I did the study.

I visited all the parks

19

on all the three islands, walked it inch by inch,

20

and then based on

21

available and how we should -- how to maintain it at

22

a level that is expected by our community and

23

visitors to somewhat quality park, and those figures

24

were -- I mean, really outstanding the number -- the

25

additional bodies we'd need to maintain a quality

took an inventory of what was
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1

park facilities.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3
4

Have you had a chance to look at

it against national standards?
MR. BUCK:

It was based on national standards, taking the

5

inventory and how often we mow the grass, how often

6

we trim the trees and everything else, and I based

7

the inventory with the national standards.

8

of put in Maui time too, because you've got to

9

remember in the mainland there's certain times of

I kind

10

the year where the grass doesn't grow or the trees

11

don't grow versus -- I kind of -- we kind of used

12

Maui time to put -- took out some factors and put in

13

some factors.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, maybe in the preparation of

15

next year's budget you could use that information or

16

prepare a report that we -- you might be able to

17

share with us regarding those standards and how we

18

measured up or didn't measure up.

19

MR. BUCK:

As far as our maintenance, as far as

20

maintaining our parks, yeah, we can probably provide

21

you with that, but as far as your other question, I

22

don't know if that's been done.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Does any of you have any

24

knowledge of the RFP that went out with last

25

Administration?

I mean, Jane, you would know if an
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1

RFP went out.

2

thank you.

Okay,

That's all, Mr. Chair.

3
4

Did one go out last year?

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you, Ms. Tavares.

Any further

5

in Administration, Members?

If not, the Chair's

6

last comment and suggestion to the Department under

7

this portion of the budget for Administration

8

program, I would say you need to improve the

9

measurements for this Council to evaluate regarding

10

whether or not we're meeting our marks.

11

part of that comment from Ms. Tavares regarding the

12

national standards is very worthy to be considered

13

as one of your measurements.

14

I think

I think you need to take into account

15

something more that we can hold the Department

16

responsible for in achieving, and there's a lot of

17

nice verbiage to train volunteers and what not, but

18

you know what, it doesn't help us appropriate

19

resources.

20

program things and get down to the nitty-gritty of

21

measurable performance standards that I can put

22

forth regarding financial recommendations.

23

So let's get away from this flowery

Okay, we'll move on to Parks Maintenance

24

program.

Budget -- Parks Director, comments under

25

Parks Maintenance?

You have a very nice reduction
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staring us in our face.
MR. CORREA:

Budget Chair Hokama, I'll have my Maintenance

Superintendent.
MR. SIVULA:

Good morning again.

Jane, could you do me a

5

favor and could you point out the reductions in the

6

Beautification section under Turf Maintenance, also

7

the Private Maintenance funds in the C account?

8

don't have that data in front of me.

9

just give me a second.

10

Yes.

I

Please

In the, you know, Maintenance account --

11

accounts, the largest reduction was in the Private

12

Maintenance account.

13

$216,000 and some change.

14

for is tree maintenance in our parks, and when

15

funding is not available, tree maintenance on our

16

streets and parking lots, okay, that's number one.

17

It went from $600,000 down to
What this account pays

Number two, it pays for all the materials

18

that we use for the MCCC projects.

19

the Lahaina Youth Center last year, we incurred

20

expenses over 30,000 for materials to repair, you

21

know, the building and additionally paint the

22

building.

23

do emergency repair work and plumbing and electrical

24

and, you know, other trades.

25

For example, at

It also pays for private contractors that

Usually during the year, you know, I'm very
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1

conservative with the funds because I don't know

2

what's going to happen during the year as far as

3

tree blow down is concerned.

4

said, we're conservative.

5

unanticipated projects, such as when we find that

6

the field needs to be rehabilitated that we hadn't

7

planned on and, you know, like projects.

We also pay for other

Also, we had gained some funds in a -- in the

8
9

And so, you know, as I

Turf, you know, Maintenance area, and those funds

10

have been reduced.

And that -- and those funds were

11

going to pay for an increased tempo of maintenance

12

on our primary sports fields that would pay for top

13

dressing materials and also for fertilizer and also

14

for any irrigation adjustments that need to be made.

15

Additionally, as I said earlier, I think I

16

said we are getting no additional vehicles in the

17

budget, and some of our vehicles are in pretty sad

18

shape.

19

Councilmember Tavares.

20

with 60,000 more miles.

21

further questions on what I just said?

They were in sad shape when you were there,

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Those are the same vehicles
Are there, you know, any

Ms. Tavares.
Mr. Sivula, if you could tell us,

24

with that private maintenance contract, you

25

explained what those monies were used for.
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1

drastic reduction by $400,000 in that area.

You

2

know, from 600,000 this year to 206,000 for the next

3

year.

4

to be?

5

you also have zeroed out or the budget has zeroed

6

out the Turf Management operating account, which was

7

62,500, which is now zero.

8

going to have to take on that additional

9

responsibility.

What do you think the impact of that is going
And bearing in mind also that that also --

So it's like you're

So actually, you're short

10

460-something thousand dollars in that particular

11

fund.

12

MR. SIVULA:

What's the impact?
The impact is this, that if we have our

13

normal, you know, routine, you know, tree

14

maintenance, we'll be fine.

15

blow downs or any unanticipated tree problems and if

16

we can't get, you know, funds out of the

17

Beautification fund, then we're going to have

18

problems.

19

the trees, the money's going to have to come from

20

somewhere if I'm out of funds.

21

going to have to come out of the district's B

22

account.

23
24
25

If there's any tree

Because in order to, you know, maintain

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

That means it's

Which has already been cut.

you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

First

2

question that I have is on page 13-9, and this is 2n

3

regards to the Volunteer Action Aide.

4

to know the function of this position and how does

5

it relate to Park Maintenance program?

6

MR. SIVULA:

I'd just like

Okay, the Volunteer Action Aide, you know,

7

handles all the community service workers.

Those

8

are the ones that are sentenced in court.

9

coordinates work for these people in the districts

She

10

and also coordinates work when they're assigned, you

11

know, directly to the maintenance division.

12

example, sometimes if the manpower is available,

13

they go out and help the districts, such as Fourth

14

Marine Park, you know, trim the bushes, rake leaves,

15

et cetera.

16

you know, officials and she provides backup clerical

17

support.

18

For

And so she coordinates with the State,

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Thank you, and the other

19

question that I have is on page 13-11.

20

Year '03, you know, we had an expansion of position

21

for the Turf Team, and now that is being totally

22

eliminated.

23

Repairer, this is, you know, part of the Turf Team.

24

Now that the whole thing has been eliminated, can

25

you tell me if the parks is up to par as far as, you

In Fiscal

I'm sorry, Automatic Sprinkler
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1

know, maintaining their, you know, facilities like

2

the baseball stadium?

3

MR. SIVULA:

The Maintenance Division, you know, provides

4

support to the district in maintaining the baseball

5

stadium.

6

manpower and equipment to do maintenance above their

7

level, such as aeration and top dressing.

8

the Turf Team we still have two positions left,

9

one's an Equipment Operator.

And by support I mean we provide the

Within

A lot of the support

10

we provide is, you know, through use of equipment,

11

such as rollers to roll the field, we help top

12

dress, and we also aerate the field several times,

13

as well as providing fertilizer, you know, for them

14

on the fields and also, you know, spray pesticides

15

for ants and what not.

16

to do that.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And we're still continuing

Thank you.

You know, looking

18

at the condition as far as the park fields, can you

19

give me an evaluation as far as, first of all, I

20

know the baseball stadium is almost used constantly,

21

like almost every day.

22

stadium, you know, we shut down the football

23

stadium, we did some replanting, and now I look at

24

it, and it's, you know, a stadium that we all can be

25

proud of because of the rehabilitation that we did.

You know, like the football

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 3/28/03

82

1

Knowing that, and knowing the condition of our

2

baseball stadium, what is your evaluation as far as

3

if we continue to overuse the field?

4

to be paying more in the end to rehabilitate the

5

field if we continue the way we've been doing?

6

MR. SIVULA:

Okay.

Are we going

I don't know if -- you know, our

7

fields are all, you know, pretty well used, you

8

know, throughout the year.

9

have a lot of demand on our fields and we try to do

It's a given that we

10

the best we can to maintain them.

11

baseball field is concerned, we have to do just like

12

we did on the football field, and that's increase

13

the amount of man hours that we put on the field,

14

and that means the Beautification section will have

15

to, you know, provide more assistance.

16

remember, you know, there's only so much labor, you

17

know, hours available.

18

have upgraded the hours in the football stadium and

19

in the baseball stadium.

20

available for the other playing fields.

21

MR. BUCK:

As far as the

But

So, you know, they already

That leaves less hours

Mr. Pontanilla, can I make a comment about the

22

usage of the baseball stadium real fast?

23

worker or workers work for eight hours during the

24

day and then it's used ten hours in the evenings

25

basically, and then you really don't have anybody
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1

doing work on weekends, since work 16 hours a day.

2

So that's one of the areas that we're gearing up for

3

next is to find some down times so we can do more

4

closures of the stadium.

5

close the stadium, either somebody is going to not

6

be too happy about us closing the stadium, and we've

7

experienced that this year already.

8
9

Of course every time we

The other thing that we must realize in the
future there is basically a need -- maybe not a big

10

stadium such as War Memorial Baseball Stadium, but

11

another lighted baseball field.

12

leagues, like the AGA and some of these other, and,

13

you know, outside groups that come in, want to play

14

at night, that we do have another facility that they

15

could go to and play so we could rest the baseball

16

stadium.

17

Stadium is really the only stadium with lights that

18

a lot of these groups and leagues in the MIL can

19

play on.

20

looking at for next year as far as the maintenance,

21

is to have some down time so we can, with the

22

existing manpower, be able to keep up with the

23

maintenance.

24
25

So some of these

But unfortunately right now the Maehara

So that's one of the other things we're

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, just a comment.

You

know, our fields are very important and we should
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1

keep it in tip-top shape condition, and, you know,

2

sometimes we've got to bite the bullet, close down

3

the field, and provide proper maintenance.

4

the only way that, you know, our community can enjoy

5

first rate facilities like our baseball stadium,

6

like our football stadium.

7

areas, you know, proper maintenance so that it

8

doesn't cost us monies in the end to rehabilitate

9

any field.

That's

We need to give these

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina.

Thank you, Chairman.

This morning

13

we heard from a member of our community expressing

14

concerns with the maintenance of the Pukalani Park,

15

and as I look through our Program Budget, page 13-6,

16

under FY 2004 activity, it mentions,

17

percent of safety/hazardous conditions related to

18

park and facility repair within 24 hours of

19

notification."

20

glass, and I thank Mr. Correa for also bringing up

21

the fact that it could have been caused by

22

vandalism.

23

everybody pick up someone else's mess, but, you

24

know, most people don't.

25

own mess, but generally they may hesitate about

"Abate 100

He mentioned that there was broken

And in a perfect world we would wish

They might clean up their
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1

picking up someone else's and say that's, you know,

2

not my kuleana or responsibility.
Maybe, Mr. Correa, or someone else from the

3

4

Parks Department, if you could comment with the cuts

5

in maintenance, can you still achieve this objective

6

that I just mentioned about responding to safety and

7

hazardous conditions?

8

here, can we reasonably expect someone from Parks

9

within the next 24 hours to get out there and

Like the gentleman who came

10

address that situation and any future concerns like

11

that?

12

MR. CORREA:

Yes, Councilmember Molina.

I don't think the

13

problem is the responding to these problems.

14

think that the thing is that we have a lot of areas

15

to cover with least personnel, and this has been

16

happening through the years.

17

trying set our priorities.

18

might have ten safety priorities that need to be

19

taken care of, so we're trying to do our best.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

I

So we've just been
And if it's safety, we

So which, you know, leads me

21

to my next question.

22

you have a shortage and by how much, you know, to

23

sufficiently maintain what existing parks we have?

24

Can you give me an estimate on that or -- you know,

25

we would have loved to have as many maintenance

So personnel-wise, body-wise,
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1

workers as possible, but because of the limited

2

resources we have, how much people are you short by?

3

MR. CORREA:

For example, Councilmember Molina, East Maui

4

we need one Park Caretaker; Molokai, two Park

5

Caretakers; West Maui, two; Central, one full-timer

6

and two half-timers.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And as far as the equipment,

8

we heard earlier about the need for new vehicles,

9

and being that these vehicles occurred during the

10

time of Councilmember Tavares, you know, when she

11

was the Parks Director, we know it's a long time

12

ago, but -- I'm just making light of it, but any

13

other types of equipment as far as mower equipment

14

that you need to properly maintain our parks?

15

Because -- I mention that because Councilmember

16

Mateo made a good comment in that the parks is a

17

great recreational facility for our community.

18

people, that's all they can afford is go to the park

19

and run around and have picnics.

20

it to our community to keep our parks as maintained

21

as possible, but any other -- I mean I guess in

22

essence what I'm asking what is your wish list, I

23

guess, aside from vehicles?

24

better lawn mower equipment, weed whackers, et

25

cetera.

So I think we owe

Is there a need for
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MR. CORREA:

2

list.

3

that, oh, I'll get on my knees right now.

4

7

It comes up to $217,000.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

If we can have

Thank you.

Okay, Mr. Chairman, I think at this point

5

6

Yes, Councilmember Molina, we do have a wish

I've asked enough for now.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you for that question, Mr. Molina.

I

8

think you made your point, that for the people to do

9

their job well, they need to be provided the tools

10

to accomplish the level of service.

So -- and we

11

won't ask the Director to go on his knees.
Mr. Mateo?

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No questions.

Ms. Johnson.
Yes, Glenn.

It really is amazing,

16

Glenn, you still keep smiling through this whole

17

thing.

18

good sense of humor when you're looking at a budget

19

like this.

20

in the position -- the very last one under

21

Construction Maintenance section, BC-09.

22

from 20,832 to 33,000.

23

because it wasn't a, you know, full year's worth of

24

salary that the person had incurred; is that

25

correct?

I guess in today's times you have to have a

On page 13-10 on the Details, you have

It went

I'm assuming that's just
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1

MR. CORREA:

Councilmember Johnson, yes.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

All right.

And then next

3

area, I guess it has to do with the -- I guess some

4

of the positions that were added.

5

little bit before.

6

page 13-9, you've got a Volunteer Action Aide, a

7

Labor Supervisor I, and a Laborer II with three new

8

positions.

9

that it was transferred from anywhere else, and yet

Maybe that's a

Let me find the page.

Okay.

Now, I noticed there's not a note saying

10

you're adding personnel and yet you're cutting

11

operating off.

12

why that would help you?

13

won't help you.

14

rationale, though, for that?

15

MR. SIVULA:

On

Can you kind of give me the take on
Or, you know, maybe it

Can you kind of give me the

The laborer positions, you know, have always

16

worked with me.

Now officially they're working with

17

me.

18

our MCCC program.

19

pick up the materials and, you know

20

know, equipment.

21

MCCC, because they don't have all their equipment.

22

So they're both committed, you know, fully, you

23

know, to MCCC.

24

they help out along with the Community Service

25

Workers at various volunteer projects, which they

These two positions are the ones that support
They're the ones that order and
and also, you

They issue equipment we have to

If they have any additional hours,
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1

also support, such as Fourth Marine Park, and then

2

they've done work in Lahaina, you know, also in some

3

of the other districts.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, great.

I -- the reason I

5

kind of asked that question, Mr. Sivula, is because,

6

you know, if you're cutting your operating budget,

7

first of all, in order to put people to work you've

8

got to have your materials that they can work with.

9

So the logical question would be if you were to look

10

at your budget or, you know, what you're spending in

11

terms of maintenance or, you know, the actual cost

12

of materials within your Department, are you going

13

to have sufficient money?

14

could recommend to us that would enable you to do a

15

lot of the work that you're charged with the

16

responsibility for performing?

17

MR. SIVULA:

Okay.

Is there a level that you

Basically, you know, if we look at the

18

type of work that MCCC does -- and that's what we're

19

talking about, you know, but that's only a portion

20

of what was cut.

21

that expensive, so we can continue to do those, you

22

know, with the money that's left.

23

know, projects which, you know, a lot of times

24

consist of weed eating and doing maintenance in

25

those areas that are not normally maintained, we can

The paint projects really aren't

The labor, you
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still do those.

2

you know, limited in nature.

3

then more than likely the districts will have to pay

4

out of their B account.

5

The construction projects will be,

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And if we do them,

And I mean I hate to put

6

you guys in that kind of position.

Because as you

7

said earlier, when you have an unforeseen

8

circumstance or you've got a really high wind

9

situation and your trees blow down and you've got to

10

come out maybe to do repairs to buildings, whatever,

11

it really takes the resources away from your core

12

function.

13

concerned about the parks taking this kind of a hit,

14

just in general.

15

departments are also looking at similar things and

16

I -- I mean, I really appreciate what you're trying

17

to do, and I guess what we have to do is just find a

18

way to get through this and help you the best that

19

we can.

And, Mr. Chair, I'm just -- I'm really

And I know that our other

So I thank you for your input too.

20

MR. SIVULA:

Thank you.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Mr. Kane?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Two lines

23

of questioning, but first an observation.

24

Program Budget, 13-7, under the General Fund program

25

resources for the Park Maintenance area, under
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1

Operations, actual expenditure under Operations for

2

FY '00 was 711,000 and some change.

3

expenditure for 2001 was 725,000 and change.

4

'02,

5

The appropriation for FY '03 for Operations was

6

904,000 and some change.

7

for 443,000.

FY

the actual expenditure was 816 and some change.

And then we have a request

And if I heard you correctly, sir, earlier,

8
9

Actual

and I guess I'll direct this question to the

10

Director, and you can pass it off if you need to

11

or -- we have a steady increase of operational

12

costs, and I would conclude

13

because we have more parks, as the Chair stated, we

14

have increased demands on the park facilities, and

15

then we get this.

16

then I thought I heard that if nothing out of the

17

ordinary occurs, we'll be able to maintain, we'll be

18

okay.

19

my assumption is that

We get this more than half, and

Help me understand this logic.

Help me

20

understand how for four years or three years of

21

actual expenditure of seven and $800,000

22

respectively, appropriations of 900,000 for this

23

year that we're sitting in now, and then we get a

24

request for half, but it's going to be okay.

25

Director?
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MR. CORREA:

Yes, Councilmember Kane.

I know we're taking

2

a big cut.

3

my wish list from Council, sure, I'll get on my

4

knees.

5

I'm in the position where if I can have

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Let me rephrase the question,

6

Director.

Instead of a wish list, can you give us a

7

necessity list that I think would still be more than

8

$443,963?

9

be willing to pass on to this body so that you can

Do you have a necessity list that you'd

10

not only maintain what you're doing, but continue to

11

be consistent with your highlights of trying to, you

12

know, enhance the experience for the public in their

13

park system?

14

So my question is can you provide something

15

like that?

Not the wish list.

I mean, go through

16

it and prioritize.

17

that what you provided to the Mayor was further cut,

18

and we're looking at something that was cut even

19

more than what you submitted to the Mayor.

20

perhaps now we need to go get what the necessities

21

that you feel were necessary to keep your Department

22

flowing smoothly, and of course recognizing, you

23

know, like the Mayor said in his speech, efficiency

24

and, you know, accountability and being responsible

25

to the public and all the terms that he used in his

Because you've already told us
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State of the County address.

2

provided to us?

3

MR. AGSALOG:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

MR. AGSALOG:

Can you have that

Mr. Chair.
Budget Director.
Mr. Chairman, the budget that's upon you

6

today is the budget that was submitted by this

7

Department.

8

they submitted, and I don't want that to be -- be

9

what's the public will know.

It -- I didn't cut anything from what

The budget that you're

10

looking at right now-is the last revision that they

11

have submitted to me.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Okay, well, Mr. Chairman.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
Then there needs to be a-discussion

15

among the Parks Director and the Budget Director,

16

because two different things were just made apparent

17

to us today.

18

get the straight of it all, okay, because the more

19

we need -- you know

20

Mr. Chairman, if you have a comment, but I'd like to

21

pursue the second line, which is the equipment part

22

and make an observation and then make -- ask a

23

general question and get a response, and then I'm

24

done.

25

get into really a serious logical discussion, in my

So we need to get the -- we need to

anyway, I'll stop there,

Because this is too far out there for us to
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opinion.

2

through this, the sooner we can start doing the real

3

work.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We're going to be -- the sooner we get

I would say to you, Mr. Kane, and the other

5

Members of this Committee that, you know, the

6

Administration, I will give them their due in what

7

was presented to us.

8

the Members of this Committee that it is my

9

intentions to put in writing to this Department a

10

request to where they would add funds to maintain

11

current level of services.

12

I think we have generally, from what we have heard,

13

come to the assessment that it cannot be performed

14

with what is presented.

15

I will inform all of you as

I am saying that because

If they choose to not respond to the request,

16

then it will be up to us to make the best guess

17

possible.

18

we need to get the measurements of performance

19

improved so that we can place the responsibility of

20

nonperformance upon the right areas and on the right

21

personnel so that the following year's budget can

22

then make those corrective adjustments.

23

24
25

And that is why I had stated earlier that

Okay, so saying that, you may continue,
Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and I
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appreciate your comments.

Thank you.

My other question is for the equipment, which

2
3

it seems to be a little bit more -- you know, it

4

moves around.

5

expenditures, but what concerns me is when you read

6

the first sentence of program highlights talking

7

about the '04 -- or during the '04 Fiscal Year Parks

8

Maintenance program will continue the ongoing effort

9

to repair, renovate -- and the various facilities

10

as well as, at the last point before the sentence

11

ends, and equipment, and yet in equipment we have

12

zero.

13

It fluctuates from actual

So I need to understand that.

Because if

14

we're going to go zero equipment -- and then I'm

15

hearing some other comments that mayor may not be

16

related about trucks being 17 or 18 years old or

17

equipment that's from 1986, and yet we have zero

18

expenditure for equipment.

19

delaying the inevitable so next year when we get our

20

request, if we were to follow this thinking, this

21

logic, this common sense, that next year we're going

22

to be expecting -- either between now and next

23

year's budget time, either an amendment to the

24

existing budget asking for equipment monies because

25

we had this 17- or 18-year-old piece of machinery or

So all we're doing is
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equipment break and we need to replace it, or next

2

year welre going to have a pretty big number there

3

to replace equipment.
So you know what, Mr. Chairman, I apologize.

4
5

11m rambling.

But let me get to the meat of it,

6

then.

7

activities to improve recreation and leisure

8

opportunities, the last point is on 13-7, develop

9

and implement a scheduled maintenance program for

10

all fields and facilities, and I would assume and

11

equipment, because we obviously have to maintain

12

have a maintenance program for our equipment.

13

By saying this, let me ask, is there a

The last proportion of the objectives of

14

scheduled maintenance program for fields,

15

facilities, and equipment now, or is that something

16

that you folks have realized that we need to do

17

this, so welre going to go do this now?

18

have one now?

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. SIVULA:

So do you

And if not --

Department.
Thatls our, you know, goal for this year.

21

Welre developing, for example, the sports field

22

maintenance program, which we have to take a look at

23

again because, you know, a lot of it is dependent on

24

funding.

25

you know, tempo of fertilizing or increased, you

So we canlt do, for example, an increased,
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1

know, cutting with mowers if we don't have them

2

available.

3
4
5

So it has to be relooked.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
program now?
MR. SIVULA:

So do you have a current maintenance
There is no maintenance program?

Yes, we do have a maintenance program, and it

6

is scheduled.

7

beautification activities are scheduled for the

8

fields in advance.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Our -- you know, all our, you know,

What about equipment?

Do you have a

10

maintenance schedule or a program replacement or a

11

turnover for equipment, knowing that the oldest

12

stuff is going to fade any time soon and so you have

13

to replace it with newer and let things kind of

14

progress through their life.

15

MR. SIVULA:

Yes, we know what needs to be replaced.

It's

16

just a matter of priorities, you know, when they get

17

replaced because they can't all go in in the same

18

year.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, no.

So that's why I'm saying if

20

there's a program where we recognize it doesn't go

21

all in at the same time, so you have things that are

22

phased where you have equipment that's newer, you

23

know, mid-life, and old age, if I can use the

24

analogy of a human body, and we need to

25

constantly -- you know, things die, things get born,
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1

and so it's the same concept.

2

I'm looking at is your equipment for request is

3

zero, in other words.

4

any -- the birth rate, zero birth for the next year

5

of any type of equipment to -- to be -- provide

6

continuity in your folk's maintenance program.

7

MR. SIVULA:

Do you folks -- what

So you're not expecting

We have a zero request.

We did, you know,

8

initiate a prioritized list of equipment, but the

9

decision was made in order to meet the reductions,

10

correct me if I'm wrong, was not to purchase

11

vehicles this year.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

talking

14

MR. SIVULA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Not only vehicles now, I'm

Vehicles, mowers, and other equipment.
Yeah, so all that was -- it was

16

decided that we don't need any equipment whatsoever

17

for this next fiscal year for the maintenance of all

18

the Parks system in the County of Maui?

19

MR. SIVULA:

No.

What we're talking about is is the

20

decision.

21

cut the equipment as part of the reduction, you

22

know, rather than, as Glenn said earlier, you know,

23

cut positions.

24
25

The decision was made not, you know, to

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

So I -- again, I'm just

looking at the equipment part where your request is
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zero.

2

getting any new equipment, that's my point.

3

zero represents nothing for the Fiscal Year '04 for

4

equipment is my point, and that decision was made by

5

the Mayor who this is his -- this is his document.

6

MR. CORREA:

So that means because you're not looking at

Councilmember Kane, the decision was made by

7

the Department by myself that we go with zero

8

equipment and cut the CIP projects.

9
10

So this

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you,

Director.
Thank you, Chairman.

11

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Carroll.

13

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you, Chair.

I think my

14

first questions were answered, and I said I wanted

15

to come back, but I think we've covered all the

16

ground quite thoroughly.

17

that from my -- the answers to my first question,

18

that we cannot maintain our Parks system with this

19

current budget, and your remarks said we need to

20

find out what is necessary, not the wish list, and I

21

would hope that working with the Department we can

22

meet again with a proposal that will show what we

23

can do to maintain our parks at no less than the

24

current level.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I think it's obvious to me

Thank you.

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes

l

thank you.

I'm going to

2

request that the Department send over their vehicle

3

inventory or equipment inventory for those pieces of

4

equipment that are let's say $5 000 and above.

5

believe that you still have a schedule that shows

6

the year purchased

7

condition it's in

8

Chair.

9

Budget Details

1

l

the dollar amount

I

what

I

and if you could send that to the

And my one question that I have is on that
l

13-11 / under the Turf Management

10

section.

11

repairer

12

position ever filled?

There was an automatic sprinkler system
l

which now is showing zero.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Was that

Department?
I presume it wasn't filled because

15

it shows zero zero zero as the position number.

16

my question is why wasn't it filled

17

the budget for this fiscal year?

18

MR. CORREA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MR. CORREA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

Councilmember Tavares

I

l

So

since it was in

we didn't fill it yet.

Are you planning to fill it?

Yes.
And when is that?

WeIll what's

your time line on that position?

23

MR. CORREA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

I

By July.
By July?

You just guessing?

meanl maybe we can askl Janel do you know if any
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paperwork has gone forward in this area?
MS. TAKAHASHI:

I know that all the sprinkler repairer

position was removed from our Department.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
Department?

6

MS. TAKAHASHI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

9

It was removed from your

That's correct.
We ask a question of the Budget

Director, where this position was moved to?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Budget Director.

And give us the correct

10

description, it was either deleted or is this

11

redesignated?

12

MR. AGSALOG:

Mr. Chair -- Mr. Chairman, that position, I

13

think it's one of the position that they didn't fund

14

this year as our budget request for cuts.

15

know if that's what they meant by it's not filled,

16

because they didn't fill it yet, so they didn't put

17

it in their budget.

18

Administration's request to eliminate it.

19

their choice to not put the funding on this

20

particular position.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22
23
24
25

I don't

It's not my request or the
It's

Okay, thank you, Budget Director.
Ms. Tavares.

MR. AGSALOG:

It's still there, Mr. Chairman, if they

would have put some funding into it.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We didn't

The position, okay.
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1

still exists, because it was authorized In Fiscal

2

'03?

3

MR. AGSALOG:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

Yes, ma'am.
Okay.

So that 21,600 represents,

I believe, eight months salary for a position?

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's correct.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And because it's showing zero in

8

2004, that means the Department has no intention of

9

filling that position.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's what I would assume.

Unless we are very much aware that they're

11

going to not do something they're telling us they're

12

going to do in Band C accounts and make a shift and

13

then fill the position, which we know --

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Can happen.

-- has been done in the past.
The reason that I ask about the

17

automatic sprinkler system repairer position is

18

because we have -- I think one of the complaints I

19

hear the most is about the sprinkler systems either

20

not working or working at a time when they shouldn't

21

be on or something.

22

sprinkler system repairer positions are a great need

23

of this Department.

24
25

So it seems that automatic

And I haven't called it in yet, but somebody
needs to check on the sprinkler system at Queen
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Keopuolani Park.

There are several sprinklers that

2

are not operating correctly, and I think it's

3

wasting a lot of water, because they don't have

4

their heads, so they are fountains instead of

5

sprinklers, and that's along the roadway going to

6

the soccer fields.

7

broken at Pukalani Park, but I think -- I think that

8

one got fixed, because I think Ms. Johnson called

9

that one in.

And we also have some that were

I have some serious doubts as to whether or

10
11

not this Department can function at the -- even the

12

current level of service, when I know they're not

13

going to function at the current level of service.

14

I mean, you'd have to be dead not to figure that

15

out.

16

I also want to state that I -- that I really

17

appreciate the position that the Administration of

18

this Department is in.

19

Mayor sitting here answering these questions and not

20

the Department head, because the Department heads

21

are there to be part of a team,

22

earlier from other departments that they were asked

23

to be part of this team.

24

they've got to play the game.

25

We actually should have the

just as we heard

And as part of the team,

And if your quarterback tells you you're
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going to not get any passes in the first quarter,

2

you've still got to run your patterns, if I may use

3

that analogy.

4

get the ball, so I'm just going to sit here on the

5

line and take a break when the ball's hiked.

6

got to play the game.

7

as you can what you've been directed to do.

8

appreciate the fact that we're asking hard questions

9

to people that are really not free to answer

10
11

You don't say, well, I'm not going to

You've

You've got to represent best
And I

honestly.
And yes, this budget was submitted by the

12

Department, and I know that if the budget is

13

submitted by the Department, you know, we've been

14

I've been there as a Department head of this very

15

Department where the Mayor says we're having a

16

budget crunch or we need to conserve, I want you to

17

figure out your budget, cut at X percent.

18

cutting and we submit it.

19

somebody else cutting it for us, believe me.

20

understand that as we're trying to look at

21

conserving funds, that the departments do these

22

decisions to cut.

23

We do the

That's much better than
So I

Now, as Council members here, we need to get

24

the information in order for us to decide whether

25

those cuts are going to -- or how much they're going
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1

to impact the Department or the services of the

2

community.

3

process.

4

equipment or it's whatever, I mean, you know, the

5

time was crunching away, so a lot of times just as

6

we heard another department say they took -- they

7

put everything into Administration because that's

8

the easiest place to adjust the budget on the last

9

day or the day before it's due to the printer.

We represent the community in this
And this business about whether it's zero

You

10

know, something like that could have happened here,

11

saying where's the easiest place to cut X number of

12

dollars, well, you look at your equipment line,

13

bang, it's all gone.

14

Instead of going back through here page by page and

15

adjusting Budget Details, adjusting Program Budget

16

pages.

17

It's one page.

It's finished.

You know, so, you know, I can understand

18

where all that came from, but I still think -- not I

19

still think.

20

getting in information or not getting in

21

information.

22

to ask for the right information that doesn't

23

jeopardize the position of the Department as far as

24

their ability to be part of the Administrative team.

25

So when I ask for things like the equipment

We still have to respond to what we're

And we ask, like -- you know, we have
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1

inventory, we can look at that and decide based on

2

the information that's on that inventory, what needs

3

to be replaced and what doesn't.

4

I mean, maybe, you know, a car that's old --

5

or a truck that's as old as I am is just in perfect

6

condition running just fine because it's been

7

maintained, and maybe the truck that was purchased

8

last year, you know, is just falling apart.

9

a lemon.

It was

So, I mean, you know, age isn't

10

everything, but no, I'm just kidding.

11

that kind of information will help us, Mr. Chairman,

12

as we go through, and not just with this Department,

13

but other departments where we're going to come

14

across similar situations.

15

know, at least having them come before us and

16

present as much as they have today.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MR. AGSALOG:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. AGSALOG:

But I think

And I thank you for, you

Thank you.

Okay, thank you, Ms. Tavares.
Mr. Chair.
Yes, Mr. Agsalog.
I can appreciate what Councilmember Tavares

21

just said, but I can assure you that the Arakawa

22

Administration has not gone and red lined whatever

23

submittals these departments brought to us.

24

didn't tell them or ask them where to cut.

25

simply asked them give us 8 percent.

524-2090

We

Some of them
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1

complied and some of them came and really justified

2

that they could not do it at all, and I really

3

commend the Department of Parks and Recreation for

4

their creativity in presenting us a budget that it's

5

very, very hard to defend.

6

that.

And I really appreciate

But I can assure you, each and everyone of

7

8

you, that the Arakawa Administration, the Mayor did

9

not coach any single one of this Department to say

10

whatever -- that they can say whatever they want to

11

say to you, Council, because we have freedom in our

12

Administration.

13

really appreciate what the Parks and Recreation did,

14

and they are in a very, very tough situation, but

15

you know, they work hard at it.

16

shouldn't curtail creativity for this.

17

can do it.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We just ask and they give.

So I

I think we
I think they

Give them a chance.

Okay.

Thank you for your comment, Budget

19

Director.

I wish I had that level of confidence.

20

Okay.

21

requested by Council and they did perform through

22

the Department of Finance an update of inventory of

23

all vehicles, because we do know there was phantom

24

numbers and phantom things that got eliminated by

25

the update and accuracy of a new inventory.

We do know that the last Administration was
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1

we'll put forth that request by Ms. Tavares.
And in particular I'm glad we're moving to

2
3

the GASB system of 34, because we're really going to

4

need to have that accrual base accounting system in

5

place so we can provide the regular replacement that

6

allows each department to perform with the

7

appropriate resources and tools to do their job.

8

And it will also help us to have a more narrowed

9

parameter of future financial requests and we'll be

10

much better able to provide a budget.
Okay, Members, while we are moving slower

11

12

than I had anticipated, nonetheless, I think it's

13

been helpful for me as your Chair to have this

14

dialogue between the Department and you.

15

continue this after our lunch break.

We'll

And I want to end with saying to the Parks

16
17

Director, I commend you for taking the bull by the

18

horns and saying that you are the responsible one

19

for your Department.

20

Parks Director.

21

of this Committee to know who makes decisions

22

either.

23

So I can appreciate that,

But don't underestimate the ability

Okay, we will return at 1:30.

24

RECESS:

25

RECONVENE:

11: 58 a.m.
1: 35 p.m.
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1

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel).

We shall reconvene the Budget and

Finance Committee for the 28th of March.
Members, any additional questions you need

3
4

regarding the maintenance requests from the

5

Department?

6

earlier.

7

We will now move on to Planning and Development

8

program.

MR. CORREA:

12

time.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Budget Chair Hokama, no comments at this

Okay.

Mr. Matsui, any comments for the

14

Committee at this time?

15

to highlight for information to the Committee?

16

MR. MATSUI:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18
19

Okay.

program area?

11

13

Any further under Park Maintenance?

Mr. Director, any comments regarding this

9

10

We've already concluded Administration

What page is that?

Is there anything you wish

What page would that be?

Under the Program it would be 13-9.

On

your Details it would be 13-16.
MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, our budget is basically remaining

20

almost the same.

21

our operating is -- was 6,700 and it's 6,566, and

22

then we got zero for equipment.

23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Salaries and wages went up, but

Any other highlights In staffing or

any other areas you want to provide comment on?
MR. MATSUI:

I can talk about that.

Yeah, there's -- on
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1

the project manager position from this year was not

2

funded for next year, but the position is still

3

there.

4
5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Any further -- any other comments at

this time, Mr. Matsui?

6

MR. MATSUI:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No, no other comments.
Okay.

I will take the Chair's prerogative

8

and start this round.

For the Department, I'm

9

looking at page 13-16 of the Details, which is your
salary and wages page.

11

would ask for your comment, please, Department -- is

12

why would you transfer a position from Park

13

Maintenance program, add a Parks Project Manager

14

title at SR-24C/ and then further down choose to not

15

fund Parks Project Manager at SR-24C/ which the

16

Council authorized for this current budget year?

17

Why wouldn't you just put -- do the required

18

personnel requirements and have it either

19

redescribed or reclassified to have the project

20

or the job description adjusted?

21

MR. CORREA:

What is interesting

and I

10

Budget Chair Hokama, that SR-24C position, I

22

felt that he would do much better with Planning

23

Department than with Maintenance.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

But you still have the other SR-24

that you choosing not to fund.

So, you know/ for --
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1

to me, the net effect is the same, and maybe there

2

is another area that you might have preferred to

3

transfer that Park Maintenance position to support

4

your Department's requirements.

5

reorganization project?

6

MR. CORREA:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is this part of the

Yes.
Okay.

Well, eventually the Department's

8

going to need to help this Committee understand,

9

because I'm having a hard time grasp the

10

transferring if the net result is the same and we

11

could have done this -- we could have accomplished

12

it with just a redescription of the unfilled

13

position.
Okay, we'll start with the other members of

14

15

the Committee.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

stuff now?

18

housed.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

21
22

23
24
25

Ms. Tavares.
Are we going to get into the CIP

Because this is where Park CIP is

Yeah, can we just go through the basic A,

B, C accounts first and then -COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

I have no questions in that

area.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Mr. Pontanilla, on the Planning and

Development.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, just for my information,
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1

you know, the Lahaina Civic

2

hold our Maui Invitational, is it your

3

responsibility to provide the AC that is requested

4

by the basketball tournament?

5

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, Councilman Pontanilla, that is one of

6

our ongoing projects.

7

doing the design right now.

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

MR. MATSUI:

We have a consultant on board

Oh, so it's a CIP project?

Yes, it is.

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

Civic Center where we

Okay, thank you.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Mateo?
No questions.

Ms. Johnson?
No.

Mr. Kane?
No questions.

Mr. Carroll?
Whoa, Mr. Matsui, you got away real

21

comfortably.

22

big area of responsibility, Members, that I'm sure

23

you're well aware of, which is the CIP.

24
25

Okay, but then again, he has another

Staff, you want us to finish up regular A, B,
Cs and then move to CIP or should we just finish up
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1

this section with the CIP?

2

Since we have Mr. Matsui here, would you like to get

3

into the CIP portion of this program area?

4

see some nods, so the Chair will take that as an

5

affirmative.

6

regarding CIP.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

their operations

Actually, Mr. Chair.

Yes, ma am.
I

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

Okay, I

Okay, so you may ask questions

7

15

11m open, Members.

I have one question related to

Okay, please
-- for Administration.

-- please proceed.
Has the number of CIP projects

decreased over the last three years?
MR. MATSUI:

No.

In fact, they have increased, and it's

17

also getting harder and harder to implement because

18

there's more bureaucratic red tape that needs to

19

get -- go through.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

I think this is related to

21

the Project Manager positions.

22

position that was in Parks Maintenance was to -- I

23

thought, to handle the Parks projects that were

24

under the Parks Maintenance section.

25

projects all now being transferred to you to

The Project Manager

So are those

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

114

BF 3/28/03

1

oversee?

2

MR. MATSUI:

Yes.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MR. MATSUI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So that was the transfer reason?

Right.

Okay.

Okay.

Thank you.

Chair's going to ask one more time,

7

I'll go right down the line, under A, B, C accounts,

8

before we hit CIP.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

During this current year we have a $25,000

10
11

appropriation for equipment.

12

in general terms what kind of equipment is necessary

13

for this particular program, in the Planning

14

Development program?

15

need?

16

MR. MATSUI:

17

Can you share with us

What do you folks normally

That appropriation was to purchase a vehicle

for our division.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, no, no.

And I apologize.

Let me

19

back up.

20

vehicle, but overall in your Department -- because I

21

can see 2000

22

actual is about 2,500; 2002 actual, 4,500.

23

what do you usually expend the money on?

24

of equipment do you folks usually deal with in this

25

Department -- in this division?

I realize that the 25,000 was for the

2001 actual there was zero; 2000
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1

MR. MATSUI:

The only types is office type equipment, like

2

computers, you know, some CAD systems, you know, the

3

printers, scanners, that we've been trying to do

4

with our savings.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And your equipment now, how old is

6

your equipment?

7

or printers.

8

MR. MATSUI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And let's talk about those scanners

We're just like a year or two.

10

MR. MATSUI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

MR. MATSUI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh.

Yeah, we're just getting them right now.
So you guys are fresh, then?

Right.
Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

14
15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19
20

Young.

Baby yet.
Baby.

Okay, CIP, under Parks Planning and

Development.

Ms. Tavares.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Maybe we could just go orderly

21

through the districts, and I guess in the Program

22

Budget it would start in Hana on 22-1.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Members, you have that 21-5, six-year

24

Capital Improvement Program.

Is that the page,

25

Ms. Tavares, you were looking at?
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1
2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Actually, 22-1 is the opening page

for --

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Excuse me.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

of the Hana District.

Excuse me.
And it lists there Hana Community

7

Center lighting, 90,000 in bond, and then I guess

8

it's -- it goes through.

9

together.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

MR. MATSUI:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16
17

Okay, thank you.
22-11, Mr. Chair.

Okay.

Mr. Matsui.
22-11.

Thank you.
Wait, now.

22-13.

MR. MATSUI:

All the Hana projects are

Hana Community Center lighting,

22-13.

Okay.

Right.

Yeah, this Hana Community

18

Center lighting originated from the district.

19

you're familiar with the community center which is

20

the old Hana School, in the back area between the

21

buildings is open grassed area, and they use that

22

for like overflow parking and other activities, and

23

they had requested that that area be lighted for

24

their use for both for parking and for other types

25

of uses.

So it's 15,000 for design and 75 for
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construction.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Has there been any other prior

appropriation for this project, Mr. Matsui?

4

MR. MATSUI:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

None.
Okay, zero appropriations prior to this

6

request.

7

any questions he may have regarding this project.

8

Mr. Carroll?

9
10
11

We will start with Mr. Carroll, if there's

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you.

This is for the

lighting by the old cafeteria going makai?
MR. MATSUI:

Right, in that open area.

It's between the

12

cafeteria and the building A, B, and C, the back

13

area.

14
15

16
17

18
19

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:
no other work?
MR. MATSUI:

Well, there's some other improvements too,

right.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

MR. MATSUI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

22

MR. MATSUI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

25

With -- that this money's going to

be used for?

20

24

It's only for lighting and there's

Right.
What are the other improvements?

Maybe some paving, that kind of stuff.
Sometime I'd like you to give me a

list of the other improvements.
MR. MATSUI:

Okay.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

118

BF 3/28/03

1
2

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:
project.

3

MR. MATSUI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

What it entails, the whole

Okay.
So for now, Chair, thank you.

Okay, thank you.

Ms. Johnson, any

questions regarding this project?

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Mateo?

No prob -- no questions.

Mr. Molina?
Yeah, thank you, Chair.

Mr. Matsui, what particular type of lighting

10

11

you looking at in terms of is this high pressure

12

sodium lights, low pressure sodium?

13

details?

14

MR. MATSUI:

Do you have any

Probably like high pressure sodium lights,

15

yeah, not that bright incandescent, you know.

16

more for like just area lighting.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

MR. MATSUI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

It's

It's shielded?

Not for sports, yeah, not for sports.

20

Okay.

21

lighting?

Not for sports type lighting, yeah.

Typical lights you'd find for parking lot

22

MR. MATSUI:

Right.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla?
Thank you, Chair.
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Mr. Matsui, who does the design for the

1
2

projects in your area?

3

contracted out?

4

MR. MATSUI:

Is it done in house or

I would say most of our projects are done by

5

consultants.

Like so, for instance, this one would

6

be probably electrical consultant or lighting

7

consultant.

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares, no questions?

Mr. Kane, any questions on this project?

10

11

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, thank you very much,

12

Mr. Chairman, and just -- I'm just curious, and I

13

think Member Molina kind of touched on it.

14

know if he got into it, and I apologize, I was

15

distracted by something else.

16

or does the Parks Department, when we're dealing

17

with overall lighting, dealing with -- Member Molina

18

mentioned shielding, but are we dealing with the

19

dark sky concept of not having light pollution out

20

of the areas of where the light is intended to be?

21

MR. MATSUI:

I don't

Are we looking at

Yeah, that's correct, yeah.

I'm part of that

22

advisory committee for that lighting, and so, you

23

know, I became aware of the different concerns, but

24

from the practical side, you know, we've got to deal

25

with the neighbors and so we've -- you know, our --
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1

and also conserving electricity, making it more

2

efficient.

3

know, keeping the light within the property that's

4

being lighted and not affecting neighboring

5

properties.

6

been doing all along.

7

So we've looked at shielding and, you

So, you know, it's been something we've

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

And I just wanted to find out

8

if you folks were incorporating that type of

9

don't want to call it technology, but those

I

10

practices now because of our concerns with

11

contradicting our efforts to support the guys up on

12

the mountain and all that kind of stuff.

13

thank you.

So, okay,

Thank you.

14

MR. MATSUI:

Thank you.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Mr. Carroll, any further questions?
Not a question, but just when you

17

do get me that information, as much as possible,

18

again, about the lighting, the height of the

19

lighting, and everything else you have on the

20

project.

21

MR. MATSUI :

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I will.

Okay.

No further questions on this

23

project.

We shall move on to Paia-Haiku, page 23-2.

24

It is called the East Maui Parks Baseyard.

25

under the Department of Parks.

$50,000 bond
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1

2

request.
MR. MATSUI:

Okay.

This also came from the district.

As

3

you know, East Maui is a huge district that goes

4

from actually Hana, includes Hana, but on this side

5

of the island goes from Haiku all the way to Keokea.

6

And so, you know, there's a need for -- on the Haiku

7

side for some kind of baseyard, you know, to store

8

equipment, materials, that kind of thing.

9

now they're looking at using that existing Niftal

And right

10

facilities that was the old Maui High School campus.

11

Niftal is now pulling out of or have pulled out of,

12

and so they're looking at using some of the

13

buildings and also doing some minor improvements so

14

we could use that as a baseyard.

15

include like some fencing -- pretty much fencing and

16

some structures.

17

request for $50,000.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

MR. MATSUI:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MR. MATSUI:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MR. MATSUI:

24
25

So this would

So that's our -- the basis of our

Prior appropriations?
None.
This project can be completed with $50,000?
Yes, we can.
Why would this not be a cash request?
Yeah, I did not determine whether it was bond

or cash.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
Mr. Matsui

2

Thank you
t

t

Chairman.

what is the total land area that

3

will be utilized or the square footage for what you

4

need?

5

MR. MATSUI:

6

7
8

9
10

11

feet

t

You know t some of it may be 10 t OOO square
nothing really huge.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And as far as the type of fencing

you folks looking at?
MR. MATSUI:

It will be chain link fencing.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

OkaYt chain link.

Okay.

Thank

you.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla?

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yes

t

Mr. Matsui

t

in regards to

I don't know what type of equipment that

14

securitYt

15

you're going to be housing over there t but do we

16

plan to have any type of security so that

17

there's no pilferage on equipment storage -- being

18

stored there?

19
20

MR. MATSUI:

t

you know

You mean other than like fencing and

lighting?

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah.

I think that's the extent t yeah.

We're not

23

looking at like security cameras or that kind of

24

thing.

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So what type of equipment that
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2

we1re going to be housing there?
MR. MATSUI:

Trailers, maybe a Bobcat, and then like

3

stockpiling materials like sand and, you know,

4

compost, that kind of stuff, yeah.

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

MR. BUCK:

Thank you.

If I could make one comment in regards to that.

7

I think the location of that baseyard, as far as any

8

other baseyard, security is a concern.

9

store equipment such as at Kihei Community Center

But when you

10

behind locked gates and they break in and drive the

11

equipment out, it doesn't matter how visible.

12

they want it bad enough, they're going to get it.

13

So, yeah, it is a concern, but we also have the same

14

concerns at all of our baseyards.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

If

Thank you for keeping that phone off.

16

Okay.

17

cameras.

18

with that environment that Mr. Buck shared, then

19

let's catch them, prosecute them, and put them

20

behind bars.

21

22

I would ask that you also consider security
Because if we1re going to have to deal

Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, thank you.

My question is

23

more generic.

What qualifies a project to be called

24

a government facility and not a Parks facility?

25

Because this is listed under --
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Government.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

government facility, and I was

3

trying to figure out the logic behind some of this

4

stuff, and I couldn't quite -- why is it not called

5

a Parks facility?

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

MR. MATSUI:

8

9
10

Mr. Matsui.
Yeah, that's a good question.

Maybe Budget

Director can answer that.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
MR. AGSALOG:

Budget Director Agsalog.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I'm very new to

11

this, and we just followed how it was done in the

12

last budget.

13

through, I know that there will be some that I

14

probably misplaced in somewhere, but in the way the

15

assessment that we use, parks -- you know, most of

16

the parks that we use as a park will be under Parks,

17

but if they're probably not used as a park, we would

18

put it somewhere else, Government Facilities and

19

things like that.

20

but with the time frame that we had, I just didn't

21

get it all there.

22

And with all the requests that came

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We will try to be very accurate,

Perhaps you can, you know, in the

23

next budget or whatever try to get a definition of

24

what Government Facilities are.

25

understanding before was that if there wasn't a CIP

Because I think the
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1

program within a department, it became a government

2

facility.

3

the Kaunoa Center or whatever, then that became

4

Government Facilities because they don't have a

5

component to handle CIP in their project, or Police,

6

for that matter.

7

all the Parks stuff actually should be in Parks CIP

8

so we can, you know, clearly track all the Parks

9

stuff.

10

MR. AGSALOG:

Like if it was under Human Concerns, like

But Parks has a CIP division, so

Thank you, ma'am.

I will take that into

11

consideration, and I think it's a very good

12

suggestion.

Thank you.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Let us move on.

20

Anything else, Ms. Tavares?
No, not on that one.

Mr. Carroll?
No.

Ms. Johnson?

Okay.

Beach Park.

Mr. Kane?

Mr. Mateo?

23-7, Kuau Bayview

Mr. Matsui.

21

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, we have an ongoing problem at this

22

park.

23

existing beach access on the south side of Tavares

24

Bay and then extends over to the point and there'S

25

like a -- like a bluff that's about 20-foot high,

If you're aware of the site, it starts at the
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1

and on the top of that bluff is a whole bunch of

2

ancient burials.

3

eroding from wave action.

4

eroding from wind and rain.

5

over the years a lot of burials have been exposed,

6

and we've been working with the Burial Council.

7

we've also hired an archeologist to do a study on

S

how we can take care of the situation.

And the toe of the bluff has been
The top of it has been
And so it's been --

And

We've also paid for reburying some of the

9

10

bones that were exposed, so -- and part of it -- you

11

know, this phase is to implement what was

12

recommended, which is putting some kind of like

13

synthetic fiber over it and planting it with some

14

ground cover, and hopefully that would slow it down.

15

The part -- erosion from the toe of the hill, you

16

know, there's nothing we can do about that.

17

know,

IS

trying to slow it down.

19
20

it's just mother nature.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

MR. MATSUI:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

25

So at least we're

The project can be done with the

additional $70,OOO?

21

24

You

That's correct.
Okay.

Mr. Molina.
Thank you, Chairman.

Mr. Matsui, in networking with the Maui
Burial Council, have they also maybe suggested to
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1

you to -- or maybe themselves put up some signage as

2

a way of making the public aware that -- of where

3

these burials occurred?

4

MR. MATSUI:

You know, prior to this, there was like a

5

dirt road that kind of ran alongside, and their

6

recommendation was just to close it off.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

8

MR. MATSUI:

9

Okay.

You know, because we had people going

through.

They did not want signage because, you

10

know, the other part is it brings attention to it

11

and then you might have somebody, you know, taking

12

or digging for it.

13

of mitigate the erosion, and that was the extent of

14

it.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

They kind of want to just kind

Okay.

And, Chairman, if you can

16

help me recall from last night's hearing out in

17

Paia, I don't know if there's one or two people that

18

testified about bathroom improvements.

19

Kuau Bayview Park, I'm trying

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Was it at

That was Baby Beach.
Baby Beach.

Okay.

I'm sorry.

I

22

thought it was this area, but yeah, that's all I had

23

on this matter.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you.

And again, for the Department's

information, I think there was an appreciation from
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1

the community for that project having moved forward,

2

so we passed that along to the Department.
Mr. Pontanilla?

3

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No questions.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Carroll?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

9

Hawaiian remains?

10

Hawaiian remains?

11

MR. MATSUI:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane?
These are

They've been determined to be

Yes, they have.
You know, I haven't been to the site,

13

so I'm not familiar with it, but has there been a

14

determination to -- instead of like reacting to the

15

erosion and trying to slow it down, has the Burial

16

Council made any type of determination to just

17

anticipate that this place is going to continually

18

erode and to just get in there and remove and just

19

re -- you know, re-intern some place else so we

20

don't -- so that once and for all we can not have to

21

deal with constantly -- you know, the erosion and

22

just kind of chasing after this thing every time it

23

occurs?

24

context?

25

MR. MATSUI:

Has there been a discussion in that

Well, yeah, part of the recommendation of the
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1

consultant was that, you know, the ones that look

2

pretty imminent that, you know, we take those out

3

all at once, instead of waiting for it to happen,

4

and then do those mitigative measures.

5

already reburied I think about 30.

6

happening over maybe like ten years.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

We've

This has been

So the cash that we've

8

appropriated last year, that money's being used

9

to --

10

MR. MATSUI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

MR. MATSUI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

That's what we -Take -- out and replace?

That's correct.
And that's something that's ongoing

right now?

15

MR. MATSUI:

That's correct, yes.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

That's good to know, because I

17

think -- again, I haven't been there, Mr. Chairman,

18

but it just sounds like if we're dealing with mother

19

nature, there's no way we can compete with that.

20

You know, so let's kind of think ahead and get it

21

out of there and, you know, let her take her course

22

and then we handle the problem and, you know, treat

23

the place with -- treat the bones the way they're

24

supposed to be treated.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Is this -- Kuau Bayview, is that a

2

park that's been in our inventory for a long time or

3

is that one that we received as part of an exaction

4

for development?

5

MR. MATSUI:

The portion that's the beach access where the

6

parking is -- well, it's not parking, it's dirt

7

parking and there's a sewer pump station there, that

8

was with us for quite some time, but that additional

9

area, I think it's about three acres, that was

10

purchased I think during the Lingle Administration

11

from A&B.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And the reason I'm asking this is

13

just because I want to find out if there was any

14

indication when we took over the property that this

15

kind of a situation was going to occur or was

16

imminent or if when we took the property or bought

17

the property, if this was made known to us?

18

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, I wasn't involved in the acquisition,

19

so I don't know what kind of studies was made -- or

20

made before, yeah.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, Charmaine is shaking her

22

head yes, that we did know.

And it -- you know,

23

Mr. Chair, it just concerns me that when we do

24

acquire property, that we be more careful that if we

25

are going to be acquiring that property -- and
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1

particularly because a lot of the cultural sites, it

2

really is significant that we should be preserving

3

them.

4

understand the long-term costs of accepting that

5

property.

6

Department wasnlt involved, necessarily, with this

7

particular property, it just is something I think we

8

should focus on.

My concern is, though, that we know and

And even though I know that the Parks

The other question that I had was that when

9

10

you 1 re working with the Burial Council and the

11

re-interment of the iwi, when that occurs, is there

12

a contact with Office of Hawaiian Affairs or the

13

potential heirs and the people that may have linkage

14

to the burials in that area?

15

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, we 1 ve pretty much depended on the

16

Burial Council and the archeologist to determine

17

what we should do, and, you know, the protocol.

18

maybe you could talk to them to get more

19

information, but, you know, our task was just to

20

rebury it.

21

there to bless it, and, you know, he directed us on

22

how to do it and where and everything else.

23

We had

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So

I think Charlie Maxwell was

So am I to understand they 1 re

24

reinterred on the site but out of harm 1 s way or at a

25

separate site?
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1

MR. MATSUI:

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

3

MR. MATSUI:

4

It's on the site, but it's further in land.

They found a pretty good spot within the

property.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Mateo.

Thank you, Mr. Chair, yes.

Mr. Matsui, the archeological firm that was

8
9

Okay.

engaged, did they give specific recommendations and

10

any kind of a timetable for the Department to deal

11

with burials?

12

MR. MATSUI:

Well, yeah, their timetable is as soon as

13

possible, because, you know, it's ongoing.

14

know, every time it rains, it erodes a little bit

15

more.

16
17
18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

You

Did they have any indication as to

how many burials are in that specific area?
MR. MATSUI:

No, but in a -- I think they expect a lot,

19

because they, you know, encountered different

20

layers.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

So the 30 -- the 30 bones or

22

the 30 burials that you just referenced, is that in

23

addition to the 114 that was already --

24
25

MR. MATSUI:

No.

There was about 30 that we've

reinterred.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

There is a reference to a total of

114 remains that has been reburied to date.
MR. MATSUI:

114.

then.

Oh, wow.

Okay.

Yeah, I guess 114 is -- I don't know

4

30,

5

where I got 30 from, but 114.

6

I guess it's more than

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

So I guess -- I guess we all

7

know that this particular site, we're talking about

8

a real substantial Hawaiian burial site.

9

preventions are being, you know, taken care of now

So what

10

so that there is no disturbances of this specific

11

site?

12

MR. MATSUI:

13

know.

14

Right now there's none that we're doing, you
It's kind of out of the way.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

But there's still -- you said

15

there's still those in an area that is being

16

affected by the erosion.

17

MR. MATSUI:

Right, there's still more.

You know, it's on

18

the bluff over there.

19

activities on the bluff other than, you know,

20

someone just walking out there.

21

activities would be on the shoreline to go to the

22

beach.

23

homeless people back there living there, but we got

24

rid of them.

25

You know, there's no

Most of the

At one time there was some -- like some

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So how are we -- how is discovery of
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1

these things being addressed?

2

happen to fall across bones on the sand because of

3

erosion or how are we discovering these bones?

4

MR. MATSUI:

Is it somebody just

Well, right now we have the consultant on

5

board, and they need to periodically go check it

6

out.

7

there's high surf or rain they'll go and check it

8

out.

9
10

11

So like once a month or, you know, whenever

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

The reinterment, does that involve

any monies?
MR. MATSUI:

Well, it did involve our in-house people,

12

equipment, our manpower to dig the -- dig the

13

graves.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So the reinterment is -- don't they

15

go through some kind of a ceremony of their own to

16

reinter?

17

MR. MATSUI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

19

Yes, they -Where they would need specific

materials for the iwi?

20

MR. MATSUI:

I know they wrap it in -- I don't know

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Uh-huh, okay.

So there is -- so the

22

$70,000, this is all part of monies that will be

23

available to deal with reinterment and the

24

archeological people and things of that type?

25

MR. MATSUI:

That's correct, but most of it would be to
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mitigate.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

And the last one, Mr. Chair,

3

is that reference to the irrigation system and the

4

ground cover and the fabric to cover the soil.

5

is all recommended by -- by whom?

6

MR. MATSUI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

8

MR. MATSUI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

This

By the consultant, the archeologist.
The archeologist?

Yeah.
Okay.

Thank you very much.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

10

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Molina, anything else on this project?

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

This is in your district.

Okay.

Not on this specific project.
I can share with the members of the

16

Committee that documents your Chair has seen in the

17

past, there is normally language that the County,

18

due to its due diligence, is fully aware of what it

19

is accepting.

20

disturb the soil you don't know what's underneath

21

the soil, but I do know we acknowledge certain

22

situations before we accept the property.
Okay, Members, let us go to Section 24-6,

23

24
25

Unfortunately, many times until you

Eddie Tam Gym improvements.
MR. MATSUI:

Mr. Matsui.

Yeah, the 350 is basically to improve or I
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1

guess long-term repair and maintenance of the Eddie

2

Tam Gymr which includes a social hall.

3

the gym was built in the '60s and r you know, we

4

haven't done any major repair and maintenance type

5

of thing.

6

is kind of falling down.

7

see the need.

8

do a big face lift of the whole thing r reroofing r

9

repainting, redoing the ceiling r that type of thing.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

MR. MATSUI:

You know r

You know r in the social hall the ceiling
If you've been there, you

So basically the 350 is to generally

Okay.

Any prior appropriation r Mr. Matsui?

Not specifically for this r but we have been

12

over the years doing some minor improvements to

13

Eddie Tam.

14

the parking lot.

15

ramps to get to the upper portion of the gym.

Like r you know r we've paved a portion of

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

24
25

Okay.

Last year we put in some handicap

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares?

No.

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Kane?

No.

Ms. Johnson?

Mr. Mateo?

No.

Mr. Molina?
Yeah r thank

YOUr

Chairman.

The shower head fixtures I guess you folks
are going to user you going to use real -- I guess
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1

water efficient are the most -- I guess fixtures

2

that could conserve water, especially in that area,

3

such an important matter?

4

MR. MATSUI:

That's correct.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And can you just give me specifics

6

on the improvements to the social hall?

7

are we talking about replacing appliances in that

8

kitchen as well?

9
10

MR. MATSUI:

Is that --

Actually, we're looking at repairing the

ceiling.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

MR. MATSUI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Oh, just the ceiling.

Yeah, yeah.
And as far as the lighting in the

14

gym, this is just replacing the existing lighting,

15

the burnt out bulbs and lamps, or it's just totally

16

a new lighting system you're going to put in there

17

that will make the gym brighter during basketball

18

games or other events?

19

MR. MATSUI:

It's just replacing what's there.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Just replacing.

Okay.

Okay, any further questions by the members?
Mr. Matsui, when you put anticipated life 20

22
23

years, you're just referring to the major

24

improvements?

25

Thank you.

MR. MATSUI:

Yes.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So we're doing a combination of

maintenance and major improvements?

3

MR. MATSUI:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah, that's correct.
Okay.

You come up with the estimate for

5

funding totals, but you do not put in the request of

6

how it is to be funded; is that correct?

7

MR. MATSUI:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

Okay.

Thank you.

Members, 24-10, Pukalani jogging paths,

9

10

That's correct.

phase II.
MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, as you know, I think it was last year

12

we had an appropriation to do jogging paths around,

13

and so the amount was not enough to cover the entire

14

perimeter.

15

so this next appropriation is to design the second

16

half of it.

17

money in next fiscal year, the 2005 Fiscal Year.

So we've done like about half of it, and

And we're asking for the construction

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

This is part of the ongoing CIP I

20

think that was put in last year, and part of the

21

overall master plan for Pukalani Park, which is, you

22

know, probably as old as the park is, but that

23

master plan has been updated several years, and this

24

is just implementing that phase of it that the

25

community has spoken about last year.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

2

questions on this project?

3

Mr. Mateo?

Mr. Carroll, any
Mr. Kane?

Ms. Johnson?

Mr. Molina?

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla?
Yes.

When completed, as far as

7

the jogging path, what's the distance -- total

8

distance of the jogging path?

9

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, I can't answer that, but I can -- if

10

you're familiar with the park, there's a large ball

11

field below the community center, you know, that's

12

the first phase that -- we're looping right around

13

that, starting from the parking lot, going around,

14

and corning back to the parking lot.

15

phase would be by the -- where the -- above the

16

school and the

17

there, around there, and up above on the pool side,

18

all along there.

there's playground equipment

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

20

MR. MATSUI:

Right.

And the second

So that would be done '05?

Yeah, we have a contract right now

21

that's been awarded and we're scheduling the

22

construction.

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

project?

Okay.

Thank you.

Any further questions on this

Seeing none, we shall move on to
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Wailuku-Kahului.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Page-Excuse me, Chairman, can we have an

3

update from Mr. Matsui on the Kula Tennis Courts,

4

24-8?

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MR. MATSUI:

9

Okay.
Thank you.

Mr. Matsui, 24-8.
Okay.

Yeah, we have an existing

appropriation for design, and part of it was to do a

10

master plan for the entire site.

11

plan was completed.

12

I think two more gateball fields and some parking

13

and a rest room.

14

site is pretty steep and hilly and rocky, so, you

15

know, the cost of development is going to be pretty

16

expensive.

17

in addition to what's there.

18

design, but we requested $650,000.

19

estimated cost for that two courts with lights.

20

know, there's a lot of grading, cutting in blue

21

rock.

22

through the property, all of that.

23

it's expensive, and that was pushed back till the

24

'05 budget year.

25

And the master

It shows I think six courts and

But, you know, as you know, that

So the priority was for two more courts
So we've started on
That's the

We had to realign that roadway that runs

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

So, you know,

Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, any other questions for this

2

district?

3

Wailuku-Kahului.

4

be 25-19, Kahului Swimming Pool.

5

MR. MATSUI:

If not, let us move on to

Okay.

I believe the first project would

The $140,000 is to improve the

6

swimming pool, the floor of the swimming pool and

7

the walls, and also improvements to the deck.

8

looking at replastering the pool.

9

of the plaster in the pool is pulling out and

We're

You know, parts

10

chipping away, and that's through age and they call

11

it delaminating.

12

become a safety issue when, you know, if you've got

13

too much chipping, they're going to cut themselves

14

on the tile -- you know, we're going

15

and also eventually it will just get worse and worse

16

and we need to do it like right away.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

Center?

19
20

21

MR. MATSUI:

Okay.

So it's -- it's going to start to

frequently,

This is located at Kahului Community

This is the -- what's next to the Kahului

Salvation Army.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Members, that's the location, again,

22

next to the Kahului Salvation Army vicinity.

23

Mr. Kane?

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
Mr. Chair.

No, I don't have any questions,

I'm familiar with this.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo?

Yes, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Matsui at what point do you call, say,

3
4

Ms. Johnson?

the closure of the pool due to safety reasons?

5

MR. MATSUI:

You mean if this pool should be closed?

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

What I'm referring to is when the

7

plaster starts to chip off, it becomes a safety

8

hazard.

9

or along its side there is always room for injury.

When there's fragments either in the pool

10

And, you know, I'm just kind of looking at a

11

priority on this particular pool because, you know,

12

any chipping of plaster becomes a concern.

13

MR. MATSUI:

Well, you know, if it chips, they'll clean it

14

up, but as time goes on, it gets worse and worse and

15

it gets harder and harder to clean.

16

know, this request came from our Aquatics Division.

17

And it was their number one priority, and they

18

insisted that it be done as soon as possible.

19

you know, I think it's getting to the point where

20

they're looking at maybe closing it at some point in

21

time, but hopefully --

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And our -- you

So,

So this is also your priority, to

23

take care of this particular situation with this

24

pool as well?

25

MR. MATSUI:

Yes, yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So it looks like with the funding

2

you have, then early -- early on it will be one of

3

the first projects completed to get rid of the

4

plaster chipping?

5

MR. MATSUI:

That's correct.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Pontanilla?

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

Ms. Tavares?
Maybe you could describe what some

13

of the other improvements were to this pool in prior

14

years.

15
16

MR. MATSUI:

Prior years we redid the gutter system and

the decking pretty much.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

MR. MATSUI:

And the access to the pool?

Oh, that's right, and then we did some

19

handicap accessibility.

20

and then we put in ramps to get into the pool.

21

then more recently we did some improvements to get

22

into the rest rooms, some handicap accessibility for

23

the rest rooms.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We did a new parking lot

Yeah, I only mention that because

it's not an isolated project, that we have been
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1

putting monies into this particular facility because

2

it's very well used and we've continually done

3

improvements over the years.

4

basically finish up all of the major things that

5

need to be done with this pool, since the shower

6

room was finished, yeah.

7
8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

And I think this will

Mr. Carroll, questions?

Mr. Kane?

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you for the second chance,

10

Mr. Chairman.

The reason I'm going to ask this

11

question, Mr. Chairman, is because Kahului has

12

tremendous demands on the swimming pools that they

13

have.

14

finished?

15

16

17

MR. MATSUI:

And Kokua, when is that one anticipated to be
Because I know it's closed now.

Yeah, it's under construction right now.

I

would say maybe in two months.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

And I only ask that you don't

18

close down both pools at the same time, please, and

19

I would also ask that you consider -- although this

20

one is a priority, you may have to time it to where

21

waiting until after summer is pau before you go and

22

move on this one, because if you're going to close

23

down the Salvation Army Pool during the summer,

24

you're going to have a lot of angry children and

25

parents.

But anyway
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1

MR. MATSUI:

Okay.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We'll take that -I don't know how you guys are

3

thinking about it, but I can tell you there's going

4

to be -- there's a high demand, and if the pools are

5

closed at the same time or if they're closed during

6

the summer months, so just a timing thing is my

7

consideration for you to consider.

8

MR. MATSUI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

MR. MATSUI:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Okay, thank you.

this project?

13

Mr. Matsui.
MR. MATSUI:

Timing to consider.

Thank you.

Thank you.

12

14

Thank you.

Okay.

Any further questions on

Let us move on to page 25-20.

Keopuolani Park Playground, that's --

15

there have been like several presentations made for

16

the Boundless Playground, which is going to be a

17

super playground.

18

the Maui Botanical Garden.

19

board who's done some preliminary plans that they

20

need to present to the Council.

21

there, to present something, and then this second

22

phase is to get additional funds for the

23

construction design and then also for construction.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The site is between the YMCA and
We have a consultant on

We're just about

Mr. Kane?

No.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Johnson?

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Kane.
I'm sorry, Member Johnson.
It's all right.

The 300,000 recognized under Other

7

Funds, can you describe where that Other Funds is

8

coming from?

9
10

11

MR. MATSUI:

Well, those funds have not been approved, but

they're looking at the Weinberg Foundation funds.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And so currently Weinberg has to be

12

involved with the approval of the design concept

13

before they authorize subsidizing or providing

14

additional funds for this program?

15
16
17

MR. MATSUI:

Yes.

We would have to apply to them for the

funds and justify the project.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Have you had any additional

18

discussion with them and their -- have you gotten

19

any feedback from them on their initial interest in

20

this program?

21

MR. MATSUI:

We haven't had any like official discussions,

22

but just generally that, you know, it's the type of

23

project that they would be interested in funding.

24

And because of the County matching, we feel pretty

25

good about it.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

2

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.

Yes, Pat, one of the things that

5

we've seen -- and I think you've probably seen the

6

presentation too -- has been from the community

7

playground and how they're coming forward with a

8

community-driven project to build for -- I guess

9

it's roughly 200,000, somewhere in that area, the

10

playground at the Fourth Marine Division Park in

11

Upcountry.
And one of the things we had spoken about

12

13

with this particular project last time is perhaps

14

seeing if we couldn't reconfigure some of the

15

funding and maybe use a similar format to the format

16

that we had also heard about last budget session,

17

which is that community playground concept.

18

there any -- I guess any way that we could see how

19

that particular project goes in terms of its

20

success?

21

similar configuration, and then hold off on this

22

project until we see how that one is implemented?

23

Is there any possibility of doing that?

24
25

MR. MATSUI:

Is

Because theirs is also ADA accessible, has

Yeah, the Haiku Playground is, you know, just

one I guess kind of small project, and it's -- it's
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1

more like for the neighborhood type of thing.

2

playground is like a super playground that -- the

3

concept is that you come there and you spend the day

4

there and it's for, you know, a variety of age

5

groups.

6

think that we need to make to you again and that you

7

can grasp more of the concept of what we're

8

proposing here.

9

This

So, you know, it's a presentation that I

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Well, it's been asked of me,

10

because I'm the Parks Chair of the Parks and

11

Agriculture Committee that we hold off on doing this

12

because of the fiscal problems that we're having

13

Countywide.

14

could be -- and I realize that sometimes people

15

don't want to wait for things, but is there any way

16

that this project could be postponed for at least

17

another year?

18

MR. MATSUI:

So is there any way that this project

You know, I think if the Council sees fit

19

that -- you know, it can wait another year.

I think

20

it could wait.

21

a health and safety issue.

22

really good to have and it's something that our

23

Department supports, but, you know, the powers that

24

be, which is the Council and the Mayor, can decide

25

on the when.

You know, like -- you know, it's not
It's something that is
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo?

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Matsui, the funding source, 800,000 was

4
5

bond and 300,000, the Weinberg Foundation, yeah?

6

Your project -- your project description and

7

justification identifies it as supplemental funding.

8

Was that supplemental only for the design phase of

9

this project or -- or what?

10
11
12
13

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, supplemental in terms of that we

already had $25,000 that was appropriated.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

So that -- but that was the

prior fiscal year, then, yeah?

14

MR. MATSUI:

Right.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

16

funding.

Okay, so this is not supplemental

This is specific source monies, yeah?

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Additional.

18

MR. MATSUI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, in terms of additional, right.
Okay, yeah.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Molina?

No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
Yeah.

Continuing on Danny's

24

questioning, you know, Fiscal Year '03, the budget

25

approved $800,000 for Bond Funds, but I understand
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1

it wasn't authorized in the Bond Ordinance.

2

Budget Committee presently has a bill in its agenda

3

to authorize the bond and we haven't scheduled a

4

meeting to hear this bill.

5

know, is the project ready to go, to move forward?

6

MR. MATSUI:

The

Question I have is, you

The project is ready in terms of conceptual

7

preliminary plans that we're ready to present to the

8

Council.

9

they wanted to see more plans, more information on

You know, the past Council had asked --

10

it, so they released the first 25,000.

And so we

11

got a consultant and we're ready to present it to

12

the Council.

13

they look at it, buy off on it, and then release the

14

$8 million -- or $800,000.

15

is that same appropriation that you're talking about

16

that's authorized in 2003.

The caveat from the Council was that

Sorry.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

MR. MATSUI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares?

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And this amount

2003?

Yeah.

Thank you.

I thought I understood it.

22

just got confused.

23

to what the 800,000 is for the other bond?

24

MR. MATSUI:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Now I

The 800,000 is not in addition

No, it's the same appropriation.
So why is it here?

Because it
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1

already exists.

It's just a matter of us approving

2

the project and releasing the money, actually.

3

MR. MATSUI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

That is correct.

life is till December 31st of this year, right?

6

MR. MATSUI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

understand that.

9
10
11

And then that life -- that CIP

That's correct.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah.

That's just so that we

Okay, that is correct.

prior appropriation.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Should be under

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Kane?

I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman.

So the

12

clarification is that it was

13

prior appropriation slot and we just haven't

14

encumbered that monies because it needs to come back

15

for us to --

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

We have not authorized -(inaudible).

bond amount in the Bond Ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

22

project?

23

improvements.

25

-- give a final

the bond float, but we have approved the

20

24

it should be in the

MR. MATSUI:

Thank you.
Any further questions on this

Let us move on to 25-11, War Memorial Gym
Mr. Matsui.

Yeah, again, this is just, you know, upkeep

of the War Memorial Gym.

You know, if you look at
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1

the gymr the windows are jalousie windows that

2

surrounds the entire exterior of the gymr and those

3

have frozen in place and cannot be opened or closed r

4

and the 75 r OOO is to replace those.

5
6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Mr. Kaner any questions on this

request?

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

10

11

No.

Thank you very much.

Ms. Johnson?
Are you going to replace the

jalousies with glass louvers r then?
MR. MATSUI:

No.

We're looking at wood louvers r but the

12

type of hardware is going to be so it doesn't

13

corrode r not corrosive type r vinyl.

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And the only reason I ask

15

that is because if you're dealing with wood louvers r

16

particularly if they're the soft wood ones r are you

17

going to have a problem with carpenter bees?

18

Because they're up highr right?

19
20

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah r we don't have a problem with them right

now.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

MR. MATSUI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And they're wood now?

Some wood and some glass.
Okay.

Wellr I just want to make

24

certain that whatever we're putting in is something

25

that's going to be durable r that we're not going to
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1

have to redo it allover again.

2

what you're talking about that's gone, right, the

3

aluminum hardware?

4

MR. MATSUI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

That's correct.
Okay.

And so you're not replacing

it with aluminum again?

7

MR. MATSUI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

And the hardware is

That's correct.
Okay.

Well, I just want to make

certain that it's something that's going to be

10

durable that's going to last, so -- and the lifetime

11

expectancy is going to be what time?

12
13

MR. MATSUI:

I'd like to say 20 years.

hard to tell.

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

You know, it's

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Kane, any final comments

on --

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No.

-- this project?
Mr. Chairman, are we going to at a

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 3/28/03

154

1

later time consider or reconsider whether or not

2

we're going to bond and go cash instead of some --

3

some of these items?

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

This process right now is just so that you

5

can be informed and ask questions about what is

6

entailed in the project.

7

guess as part of decision making on how we plan to

8

fund.

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
CHAIR HOKAMA:

We will go through it I

Thank you.

And of course that would be determined by

11

how we re-estimate and narrow the scope of revenue

12

projections.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

16

Thank you.

Okay.

Next I believe is 25-24, the Wailuku

Swimming Pool purchase.
MR. MATSUI:

These funds are to purchase the property for

17

the existing swimming pool.

Many years ago the

18

County owned that property and we exchanged that for

19

the property across the street that was owned by

20

Beppu, where the tennis courts property is right

21

now, and that was approved.

22

would build a new pool right above the gym.

23

idea was to close this -- eventually to close this

24

pool, but over the years this pool has been so

25

popular, especially with the school.

The idea was that we

And so at this
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1

point in time -- you know, it's been on like a

2

month-to-month lease with the landowner, and I guess

3

now he wants us to either buy it or he's going to

4

develop it.

5

purchase the pool.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So this appropriation would -- is to

Okay.

Are you clear?

We're buying back --

7

we're being asked to buy back something we owned at

8

one time earlier.

Mr. Kane?

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10

Mr. Chairman.

11

point in time that having that parking lot for that

12

facility on the makai side of that road was

13

important back then, so anyway.

14

without -- without crossing the line here, on -- on

15

the Mayor's attempts to sit down with Mr. Beppu and

16

negotiate, because it seems like Mr. Beppu was

17

willing to sit down and discuss some terms that may

18

have -- it seemed like he was willing to work out an

19

agreement that may not have hit us this hard all at

20

once.

21

like the Mayor didn't get into some sort of

22

discussion, because it seems like we're just at the

23

dollar amount here.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah, but it's more than that,
I mean, we -- people felt at one

I'm just curious

And I don't know if the Mayor -- it seems

Why don't we ask the Department.

Is there

anything you can share about the status of this
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1

request without jeopardizing any confidential

2

information that may be pertinent in a negotiations?

3
4

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, our Department has not been involved in

the purchase.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MR. AGSALOG:

Budget Director?
Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Mr. Kane.

The

7

Administration just put this number here and we're

8

going to sit down with Mr. Beppu and discuss the

9

terms that's a win-win for everyone.

I think the

10

number that we put down here is reasonable, and I

11

think we can acquire the property, should Mr. Beppu

12

want to sit down with us for this.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Do you have any information on the State's

15

consideration to participate in this project

16

request?

17

MR. AGSALOG:

Not at this time, Mr. Chairman.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson?

In regard to this particular

20

purchase, since the Parks Department has not been

21

involved with this, I want -- I want to find out

22

what the appraisal is.

23

something that we can request.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I don't know if that's

That will come forward when we go through

the acceptance of the property.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Well, that's kind of

2

putting the cart before the horse because I would

3

like to know in advance, Mr. Chair, what we're

4

really looking at, if it's realistic, if it's not

5

realistic, because this being a tight budget year, I

6

have the same question that you do too about the

7

State's participation.

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I would say what information has been

provided -- I'm not too sure if it's to all the

10

members, I believe, that the property owner

11

representative did present to the Mayor a copy of a

12

property assessment by a certified land appraisal,

13

and that -- I think that's part of the total

14

documentation that has been put forward to the

15

Mayor's Office for consideration, and I think that

16

is how the Budget Office worked upon this request

17

amount.

18

appraised value and budget request is very close.

19

If not, it might be less than the appraisal, and I

20

believe the landowner is also asking for some other

21

consideration as far as an ability to have a gifting

22

or some other tax considerations.

23

So I think they're very close as far as

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And in addition to this --

24

and because, obviously, Mr. Agsalog probably does

25

not have the answer and Mr. Matsui or Mr. Correa
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1

either, I would really like to have us send,

2

perhaps, I don't know, maybe -- maybe it's not even

3

appropriate for us to even be, you know, putting

4

this in, but I would really like to know if we have

5

any land available that we could also swap that may

6

be a more attractive area for Mr. Beppu to do his

7

development or if the State has land of any sort.

8

Because if a swap was done initially, it may be a

9

viable option at this point.
And then the other alternative would be to

10
11

consider a lease where we actually are paying a more

12

substantial amount for a period of perhaps one year,

13

whatever, with an option to buy so that we're in a

14

little bit -- hopefully we're in a little bit better

15

financial position.

16

requests that I would -- you know, I would have.

17

And I don't know if you want me to send that to the

18

Mayor on my own or --

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So those would be the two

Mr. Agsalog, would you prefer us to send a

20

written communication or do you feel able to

21

verbally transmit the request for just a

22

consideration of the proposal from Ms. Johnson?

23

MR. AGSALOG:

I could, Mr. Chairman.

I think I can just

24

go and explain to her.

This request upon you today

25

is not -- is not a way to tie anyone's negotiation
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I think this is a good faith effort by our

1

ability.

2

Administration and to the landowner so that there is

3

some leeway in that and we're not tying any General

4

Funds under this.

5

source of this particular proposal so that should we

6

not use the same amount, we don't have to float the

7

bond.

8

question, because this is still under negotiation,

9

going to be, and I think that we should kind of stay

That's why we put Bond Fund as a

And I hope that that would satisfy your

10

away -- in a way that we control the negotiation

11

power between the landowner and our Administration

12

also.

13

I hope that I answer your question.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No.

And that's fine.

That's why

14

I said I wasn't sure if it was appropriate, but

15

these are I guess my own suggestions, then, about

16

other approaches, rather than just looking at

17

increasing, you know, our bond debt.

18

MR. AGSALOG:

And, Mr. Chairman, I will -- I'm sure, and I

19

can promise this body, that whatever the negotiation

20

going to be, you guys going to be aware of it, of

21

what's going on on that.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

This may be a -- well,

23

it depends what we do with all of the requests, but

24

obviously if this moves forward, we can always keep

25

it as a bond project without authorizing the bond
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1

float itself, and 1111 wait till a definite request

2

comes forward with the request to accept the

3

property.

Mr. Mateo?

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

Mr. Molina?
Yeah, thank you, Chairman.

Mr. Matsui, do you have information on you

7

8

now offhand, if you don 1 t, that 1 s fine, on

now,

9

my understanding is aside from lao and Wailuku

10

School that utilizes that pool, do you have some

11

senior swimming programs that occur at that pool

12

also?

13

MR. MATSUI:

14

I have the Chief of Aquatics here.

could answer it better.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

Maybe she

Okay.

Welcome this afternoon.

If you could

please introduce yourself to the Committee, please.

18

MS. FEENSTRA:

Marion Feenstra, Chief of Aquatics.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

20

MS. FEENSTRA:

Good afternoon, Council.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Can you please respond to Mr. Molina 1 s

22

question?

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you for coming down.

I

24

don't know if it's a senior swimming program or more

25

of a rehabilitation program that you have at the
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1

pool there.

2

what that and any other programs and how much the

3

pool is being utilized by both children and adult?

4

MS. FEENSTRA:

Can you elaborate a little bit more on

Well, the adult population uses the smaller

5

pool that we have there for their adaptive aquatic

6

programs, and itls also our learn to swim pool for

7

younger children.

8

we donlt have very many of our older clientele using

9

that facility.

The older pool is not heated, so

We get mainly children from lao and

10

Wailuku El with their swim lessons, and in the

11

summer itls heavily used by the community, mostly

12

children.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

Okay.

Thank you.

Okay, thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla,

questions?

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No questions.

Ms. Tavares?

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Kane?

18

Okay.

19

for Wailuku-Kahului, Members.

20

finish up Kihei-Makena and then weill try and take a

21

short break, Members.

24
25

Okay.

Letls try and

Members, 26-2, Kenolio Recreation Center, the

22

23

Weill move on to -- I think that wraps it up

waterline replacement.
MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, the Kenolio Recreation Center was the

old Kihei School, and what it is is to replace the
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1

existing galvanized waterlines throughout the

2

property.

3

must be 40 years or more, and it corroded and break

4

frequently and leak, and there's also the -- you

5

know, the rusted problem.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You know, I don't know how old it is.

Okay.

It

Unfortunately, Mr. Nishiki is unable

7

to be with us this afternoon.

So I will take his

8

part and be the first one to ask a question.

9

you, Mr. Matsui, or Mr. Agsalog, why would you --

Either

10

why are we being asked to consider Park Assessment

11

funds for the replacement of the old waterline?

12

Park Assessment is, in our understanding, basically

13

to secure new park recreational -- I guess it's

14

property.

15

Park Assessment funding request?

16

MR. AGSALOG:

Why are we using -- why is this being a

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

When we were

17

looking for funding for all this request I tried to

18

read the Park Assessment also, and my understanding

19

of that -- and this is -- the location of what

20

source fund, it came from my office and nothing came

21

from Parks, so we put Park Assessment -- my

22

understanding also was it could be used for

23

improvements of the existing parks, not only limited

24

to new ones, but if I read it wrong, then it has to

25

go to a bond, if that's not -- because we don't have

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808)

524-2090

INC.

BF 3/28/03

163

1

other cash to fund those particular projects.

2

either be a special funds or it will be a bond

3

projects.

4

my office.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So

The assignment of a Bond Fund came from

Okay.

Thank you for that, Budget Director.

6

And it is -- has been this Committee's

7

understanding, to share with you, that basically

8

Park Assessment is a cash contribution in lieu of a

9

Park facility that is required by a -- usually a

10

condition of approval by the Council, and so I

11

would -- I guess I would be recommending to you,

12

members, that we look at another source of funding

13

for this project, if it moves forward.
Questions?

14

15
16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

MR. MATSUI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. MATSUI:

21
22

No.

Oh, yeah.

Is the reclaimed

waterline come down that far?

17

20

Ms. Tavares?

No, it doesn't.
It stops where, Kalama Park area?

Kalama Park and also to the Kihei Community

Aquatics Center, the community center.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Do you know if they have

plans to extend that --

23

MR. BUCK:

I can probably answer that.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

MR. BUCK:

-- waterline?

I've been in contact with Wastewater.
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1

talk to run the waterline down South Kihei Road,

2

incorporate Waipuilani and that area at some point

3

in time.

4

funding, but that's what we're looking at.

5

It's just a matter -- the source of

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So in your waterline replacement

6

thing, are you considering putting in dual lines in

7

anticipation of reclaimed water being available for

8

irrigation?

9

MR. BUCK:

Currently the irrigation water is pump water.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

MR. BUCK:

Oh, it's pump water?

Yeah, it's brackish, but we'll probably

12

consider that as far as the irrigation part to use

13

the reclaimed water, because it will be a better

14

water to -- for the plants and things, but basically

15

the waterline replacement now is for potable water.

16

We don't use that much potable water down there for

17

irrigation purposes.

18

everything else.

19

age of the lines, that we've had several major

20

breaks over excess of $5,000 or more to replace

21

because they've been breaking underneath the

22

concrete and under the buildings.

23

It's for drinking and

There is some concerns about the

Also, I should interject that that is one of

24

our Summer PALS sites, so there is a concern that,

25

you know, we want to be sure that we have adequate

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 3/28/03

165

1

water and that we're not shutting down the system.

2

So that's one of the reasons why we need to have the

3

thing replaced.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

Thank you.

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson?

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Mateo?

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Kane?

Mr. Molina?

No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
Yes.

I was just wondering if I

10

can have an opinion from Corporation Counsel in

11

regards to the type of projects that we can use for

12

Park Assessments.

13
14

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Corporation Counsel, would you like to

respond to the request from Mr. Pontanilla?
MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I was just

16

looking in the Maui County Code in Section 18.16 and

17

it just says -- the language is very general.

18

just says that the money in the Parks Assessment

19

shall be used for parks and playgrounds.

20

I would have to do more research beyond -- that's

21

all it says in the Code, but that's my

22

understanding, is that it's traditionally used for

23

land acquisition, because it's in lieu of developers

24

donating the land for a park.

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Only for that region?
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1

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

4

I'm sorry?

For that region?

Only for that region?

Right, for that region that they're

developing in.

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thanks.

And I believe we, I think last term under

7

Ms. Johnson, adjusted I guess how we calculated --

8

or the use of how we recognize the credit that would

9

be given to the developer for those in lieu cash

10

contributions regarding this area, Mr. Pontanilla.

11

So we can review that prior to making a final

12

determination on whether or not we will put Park

13

Assessment funds to some of the requests put forth.

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, I have one more.

You

15

know, the Kenolio Recreation Center waterline

16

replacement and the Kalama Park waterline

17

improvements, both of them are waterline

18

replacements.

19

Facilities, the other one is Parks and Recreation.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

have --

You know, one is Government

Who are you -- who would you like to

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24
25

Budget Director on that one.

Okay, Budget Director, if you would please

respond.
MR. AGSALOG:

I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman, I was distracted.
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2

Can you say your question again, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, the Kenolio waterline

3

replacement and the Kalama Park waterline

4

improvements, both of them are waterline projects.

5

One is in Government Facilities, the other one is in

6

Parks and Recreation.

7

that you were talking about?

8
9

MR. AGSALOG:

Is that one of the things

Mr. Pontanilla, I was just looking at 21-1 a

while ago.

There is a nice description there for

10

all the type of projects that we have, and I'll

11

assure you next budget -- budget cycle this going to

12

be put in the proper places.

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Any further questions, Mr. Pontanilla?

Okay.

No.

Any other questions regarding this

17

specific project on 26-2?

18

Department is has there been requests of -- for use

19

of this property by other community organizations,

20

and have you considered the use?

21

when we lease out, we allow the lessee to also make

22

improvements to the County property.

23

MR. BUCK:

One last one for the

Because normally

There has always been requests for that

24

facility, probably more requests than we can

25

accommodate.

I think our thinking right now is that
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1

one of our biggest problems with the Department,

2

especially in the Rec and Support Services side, is

3

that we were charged with programs such as Summer

4

PALS and some other programs, and unfortunately a

5

lot of times we have to go outside Parks facilities

6

to run these programs.

7

There is

there has been a request, but our

8

intention is it is being used by various classes,

9

and at times it does not look like it's being used

10

to the public, but that's probably the time that

11

there's a break.

12

it is a Summer PALS site during the summer, heavily

13

used.

14

200 -- 200 students there.

15

cafeteria.

But for Kenolio Recreation Center,

If I'm correct, over 100 and some, almost
So they use the

16

Unfortunately, we've had some ongoing

17

programs going on during the summer program for the

18

open room, which is -- they also use the Summer PALS

19

site too.

20

work around that schedule, because those programs

21

have been going on for a long time and, you know, we

22

didn't want to come in and say, you're out, now

23

we've been trying to accommodate the public and

24

everything else, so ...

25

So our Summer PALS people would have to

Also it is used for the cafeteria -- the old
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cafeteria building is used for small party --

2

birthday parties and wedding parties.

3

being used.

4

principal's office is used by the Department of

5

Health, Parks Department, the ambulance service

6

building

7

library, is being used by the bridge club, PATCH,

8

various, various organizations.

So it's still

The old teacher's -- the old

the B building, which is the old

We have a CPO that's stationed in building C,

9

10

which is part of the open room on one side and the

11

other side is the old art room.

12

of the least amount of rooms used, but Kihei Arts

13

Council is continually adding more and more programs

14

to it.

15

youth center will come over and use the various

16

facilities for different things.

17

heavily used, and yes, to your question, it has been

18

some other requests to use it too.

19
20

So it is heavily used, and at times the

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So it is being

Well, thank you for informing this

Committee of its current status.

21

That's probably one

We thank you.

Okay, Members, we have a couple of more

22

items, but it's time for a break.

23

recess till 3:15.

So we'll stand in

(Gavel) .

3: 04 p.m.

24

RECESS:

25

RECONVENE:

3: 16 p.m.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel).

We shall reconvene the Budget and

2

Finance meeting of the 28th of March.

3

in the South Maui District, Members, so can you now

4

turn to page 26-4.

5

Baseyard request.

6

MR. MATSUI:

We are still

It is the South Maui Parks
Mr. Matsui.

Yeah, this would provide some money to do a

7

baseyard for the South District.

Right now they

8

have no baseyard.

9

talked to Public Works, and there's an area within

They're looking at -- they've

10

the sewer treatment plant that they've set aside for

11

this.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

And again, the Chair -- since

13

Mr. Nishiki is unable to be with us this afternoon,

14

I will just make it a point, Members, I would ask

15

that we look besides Park Assessment money, should

16

we want to move this project forward in the amount

17

of $60,000.

18

Okay, questions, Ms. Tavares?

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No.

Mr. Kane?
No.

Ms. Johnson?
No.

Mr. Mateo?
No.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

No.

Mr. Pontanilla?

Okay.

No.

Oh, how much space are you looking

at within the Public Works facility, Mr. Matsui?

7

MR. MATSUI:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

Mr. Molina?

Not real big, about 10,000 square feet.
Okay.

Thank you.

Any further questions

regarding this specific project request?

Okay,

10

seeing none, let us move on to 26-12, the Kalama

11

Park waterline improvement.

12

MR. MATSUI:

Mr. Matsui?

This is the same type of improvements that we

13

had proposed for Kenolio, but this is for Kalama

14

Park, to replace the galvanized potable water within

15

the park.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Members, the Chair has the same

17

comment regarding the previous project request, that

18

we need to look at the funding source, if we want to

19

move this one forward, besides Park Assessment

20

funds.

21

Ms. Tavares?

Any other questions for this project?

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Mr. Kane?

Ms. Johnson?
No.

Mr. Mateo?
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Okay, thank you, Members, let us move on to

7

the West Maui region.

8

would be Lahaina Civic Center emergency shelter

9

retrofit.

10

MR. MATSUI:

I believe the first project

If you recall earlier, I think to pay for

11

some expenses some of the -- some CIP projects were

12

abandoned, and with the idea that it would be

13

reappropriated again in this year's budget, or in

14

the upcoming budget, and so this Lahaina Civic

15

Center emergency shelter retrofit was one of those

16

projects.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MR. MATSUI:

So this is reappropriating that amount.
Okay.

This one is ready to go?

Yeah, I haven't been involved in this

19

project.

20

Office and Civil Defense.

21
22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

This was being handled out of the Mayor's

Okay.

This is the Parks facility, but the

project is assigned to Office of the Mayor?

23

MR. MATSUI:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MR. MATSUI:

It was assigned there -It is now --- previous.

I'm not sure where it is in

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 3/28/03

1

2
3

4

173

this Administration.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Agsalog, who has the responsibility of

this project that is under a Parks facility?
MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I have the

5

understanding, well, when we came into office that

6

this project is under the Parks and Recreation.

7

am not aware that it was under the Civil Defense.

8

As such, when I needed to do an ordinance to -- I

9

mean amendments to the ordinance trying to help out

I

10

that emergency work force, this $50,000 that was

11

cashed in, I have spoken with Parks as well as

12

Ms. Johnson and I did not speak to the Civil Defense

13

at all because it's not my understanding at all that

14

it would be there.

15

in Parks and it should be there.

16
17
18
19

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So my assumption, it should be

Hearing that, Mr. Matsui, are you ready to

speak on this project or would you care to
MR. MATSUI:

I would need to research this and get back to

you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Members, the Chair would request that

21

if you have questions, please forward it.

I would

22

like to afford Mr. Matsui the ability to get you

23

accurate and current information regarding the

24

status of this project.

25

this project?

Any questions regarding

If not, I will move on and allow
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Mr. Matsui his time to be briefed on this project

2

assignment.
Okay, 27-8, Lahaina Civic Center Gym air

3
4

5

conditioning.
MR. MATSUI:

Mr. Matsui.

Yeah, again, this was appropriated last year,

6

although the Council appropriated just a portion of

7

construction, and I think the appropriation was

8

250,000, of which 200 was lapsed or abandoned.

9

kept the 50,000 because we have a consultant on

We

10

board and we're shooting to install it prior to this

11

year's Basketball Classic, which is in November.

12

we're on a pretty tight time line.

13

is designing it, and we're on time to bid it out,

14

award it, and get it installed prior to the November

15

tournament, provided that the $650,000 is approved

16

and the bond authorized by the County Council.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Our consultant

Ms. Johnson, questions on this project?
Is it correct, Patrick, that in

19

order for us to get the contract renewal for the

20

Maui Invitational, that this is one of the

21

requirements, that they do have to have the air

22

conditioning?

23

MR. MATSUI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

That's my understanding, yes.
And so this 650,000 will be paid

by us, but what benefit can you really see that we
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would be getting out of this from the revenues or

2

the Parks Department would be getting from the

3

revenues, or it will just go into the General Fund

4

when the invitational is held?

5

MR. MATSUI:

As far as I know, we do not get any revenues

6

from the invitational, but, you know, as a general

7

economic development type of project where all of

8

the players and their relatives and the fans come to

9

Maui and spend their money, that's the benefit.

10

MR. CORREA:

Also, Councilmember Johnson, my understanding

11

is a lot of money goes into that community, like

12

about $9 million.

13

MR. BUCK:

But also I think, yeah, the invitational is one

14

of the reasons why we're doing it, but there --

15

we've had -- way past when I first started with

16

Parks Department in the past we used to have some

17

big conventions and meetings that were held over

18

there, and because of it being so hot they

19

stopped -- they went elsewhere.

20

be designed where it won't be going full blast but

21

it will be -- you know, everybody will benefit when

22

they use the gym as far as, you know, the high

23

school games and a few of the other things.

24
25

The AC is going to

But also, we've been getting -- continuing
getting more inquiries about having other events
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come on over, such as the World Basketball

2

Association, they want -- and we've even talked

3

to -- these are -- we're talking about high school

4

kids and things like that, doing a world

5

championship that may be televised on ESPN as one of

6

the outlets that we're looking at too.

7

had inquiries from, you know, the Lakers

8

and a few others to bring more events to the Civic

9

Center.

10

And we've
Lakers

But of course the heat's always been the

11

problem.

12

the first question that's coming out of everybody

13

right now, when is the AC going to be done?

14

when they heard that the AC was done everybody -- as

15

a matter of fact, everybody was crazy and hallelujah

16

and everything else on the mainland during the NCAA

17

meetings and stuff.

18

up with the NCAA meetings.

19

And just talking to the promoters, that's

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And

And that's the topic that comes

And I appreciate you explaining

20

that, because I think that that's one of the

21

questions that I get asked of justification many

22

times, that people say, oh, well, in an economic

23

downturn, why are you looking at such a frivolous

24

thing like air conditioning that facility?

25

very glad that, you know, you have it down so that
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all of us can have it down pat when people begin to

2

ask us why this seems to be something that is not a

3

reasonable request, so thank you.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Mateo?

5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No questions.

Mr. Mol ina.
Yes, thank you, Chairman, regarding

8

the air conditioning, I'm trying to recall two,

9

three years ago prior to the air conditioning not

10

being there I believe players were slipping on the

11

court and so we had some liability issues with

12

regards to having that air conditioning installed

13

too, am I correct?

14

MR. BUCK:

That's correct, and even you have the same

15

conditions for even our own players.

16

when you're dealing with the NCAA, you know, you're

17

talking people who may be getting multi-million

18

dollar contracts, there is a big concern, but you

19

also have the same concern with our players when we

20

do maybe like the Lahainaluna Tournament, which is

21

during the winter, so it's not too bad.

22

still have the same concerns that we're dealing with

23

the players and officials and then of course our

24

kids who are doing their small kids basketball, the

25

menehune and the bitty basketball, that they do
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1

have -- they do sweat and -- from the heat and we do

2

put them at a risk too.

So they would benefit.

3

And because -- you know, there won't be that

4

many people in the gym at that time, we wouldn't be

5

running the system full blast.

6

it's a phased design so when you have a small crowd

7

or a small activity, you wouldn't be using the full

8

system, which saves money and the wear and tear on

9

the system.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

It's a phased

As far as monitoring the air

11

conditioning, you know, in case anybody complains

12

about it being too cold, there's -- there would be

13

someone there from Parks to adjust it as needed,

14

yeah?

Okay, thank you.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla?
Yeah, Mr. Matsui, in order to

17

meet your November deadline, when is the latest that

18

you can start to complete that project?

19

MR. MATSUI:

Well, we're looking at advertising before the

20

end of June so when July first comes we're in a

21

position to award the contract, because there's

22

also, you know, the period where they need to ship

23

the equipment over and then, you know, the

24

installation doesn't seem like -- you know, it's not

25

a long time to install it, but the shipment -- the
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ordering that shipment is.

2

time line on that, on all of those.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So we've developed a

Have you taken into

4

consideration the war that's going on right now as

5

far as trans -- shipping materials to Hawaii?

6

MR. MATSUI:

This was pre-war timetable.

So I haven't

7

as far as I know, I don't know if shipping has been

8

affected by the war.

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

That would be a good

follow up for you.

11

MR. MATSUI:

Okay, thank you.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you, Chair.

Ms. Tavares?
Yeah, Mr. Matsui, you were

15

mentioning that it had 250,000 and 200,000 has been

16

abandoned?

17
18

19

MR. MATSUI:

Right.

I think that was for some

supplemental budget request that was done.
MR. AGSALOG:

Mr. Chairman, when we were going through all

20

these proposed amendments to the current budget that

21

was -- that one thing that I was asking for time

22

line as far as the completion so that we do not stop

23

any project that's going, and I was asking them if

24

there's something that we could use, because it was

25

a cash money appropriation for that and I was kind
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of looking at all these requests for -- to be used.

2

So I asked them if we -- if they could -- it

3

will delay it if should we put a bond money for that

4

for this coming fiscal year, and when Mr. Matsui

5

look at where they at on design and all that and he

6

goes I think it will be right around July or August.

7

I -- should this be approved on that, I think we can

8

use the bond money for it.

9

reason.

10

So that's the only

There's no other reason, Councilwoman

Tavares.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Mr. Carroll?
My comment on this project is is there --

13
14

besides air conditioning, Mr. Matsui, we doing

15

anything else to make the building energy efficient

16

or other energy advantageous improvements besides

17

just air conditioning the facility?

18
19
20

MR. MATSUI:

We're not looking at anything substantial,

other than maybe some covering for the windows.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

The last year -- what -- if I

21

understand right, this project was done through a

22

rental program to provide the air conditioning?

23

MR. MATSUI:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Yes, we rented a portable unit.
Do you recall how much just the rental cost

the County?
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2

3

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, I don't recall exactly.

Yeah, we can

get you those figure, though.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

And I was just wondering so the Committee

4

would be aware, you know, what kind of investment

5

you put on a rental for one time versus a better

6

improvement, the $650,000.

7

Chair has available from EA Sports, one of the

8

corporate sponsors, as well as representatives from

9

Kemper, I think that Mr. Correa is right in the $9

I think, Members, the

10

million, I think, economic benefit to the County

11

because of the tournament.

12

Also because of the invitational and EA

13

Sports commitment, the March -- or the March to the

14

Final 4, I think which is an active CD-ROM game, has

15

as part of the options the Maui Invitational

16

Tournament also within that game program.

17

the amount of hits that the name Maui has goes into

18

the millions per year, and so that is one of the

19

marketing advantages of participating in this, I

20

would say a true partnership with the invitational

21

program, the ability of the County to get promotion,

22

as well as economic benefits financially.

23

And so

So the Chair will already tell you up front

24

he is very supportive of this request, as well as

25

the ability to have the County consider a long-term
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1

agreement with the tournament to get the level of

2

first class competitive collegiate teams to continue

3

to come to Maui, to get a Duke and Coach Krzyzewski

4

and that level of potential professional caliber

5

players is not only good for them, but also to allow

6

our youth here to be able to see and hopefully get

7

additional activities whereby our young people can

8

have the opportunities to meet and in fact maybe

9

work with that level of athletic skill.

So, again,

10

I see a lot of advantages for us to keep this

11

request moving forward, and I think it's a very good

12

investment on our part and on the part of the

13

Department.

14

So, again, Mr. Matsui, we need the request,

15

an update, I believe, on Mr. Pontanilla's concern

16

about impacts of shipping because of the

17

geopolitical situation that this country faces.

18

MR. CORREA:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. CORREA:

21
22

Excuse me, Budget Chair Hokama.
Yes, Mr. Correa.
Is it possible to get a verbal commitment

from Council so we can start the process?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I would not give you that kind of

23

authorization, Mr. Correa, on a Fiscal Year 2004.

24

would say you should be working with your Budget

25

Director to see what funds are available within the
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1

2003 Budget currently that they administer and to

2

see what type of funds are available for you to

3

consider immediately, and then, again, what

4

adjustments we would be needing to make with the

5

2004 Budget.

6

MR. CORREA:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.
Okay.

8

request?

9

civic center.

10

MR. MATSUI:

Any further questions on this

If not, Parks has another one with the
It is now with sewers.

27-9.

Yeah, again, this was the same situation,

11

where it was appropriated last year and we kept

12

50,000, too, so we can proceed with the design.

13

now we're asking to reappropriate that 150,000 in

14

the '04 Budget for construction.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.
Ms. Johnson, questions on this project?

16
17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24
25

No.

Mr. Mateo?
No.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Pontanilla?

Ms. Tavares?

What is the deadline for

compliance with this sewer hookup?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Matsui.
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1

MR. MATSUI:

I think it was like April 105.

In this

2

situation, though, it should have been done some

3

time ago.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

7

Okay.

Thank you.

Is this part of our consent decree

requirements, Mr. Matsui?
MR. MATSUI:

Okay, the consent decree had to do with

8

existing cesspools that serve over I think, what, 25

9

people or something and that you need it to modify

10

the -- how you get rid of it.

11

like a leach field in the septic tank instead of the

12

cesspool.

13

different, because there is an existing sewer system

14

thatls available.

15

years we were supposed to have tied into it but we

16

never did, and so I guess in part it would fall into

17

the consent decree, because it is a cesspool.

18

remedy, though, is not the leach field but the

19

remedy is to tie into the existing sewer system.

20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You needed to put

In this case -- and itls a little

Okay.

And, you know, somehow over the

Thank you.

Mr. Carroll?

The

Okay.

Now, the past Council gave you $200,000, of

22

which 100 percent of that is available and

23

unencumbered.

24

youlre going to -- you want to do this but you donlt

25

want to do it with the way we funded it, and

So 11m assuming you are telling us
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therefore you wanted us to come back and now borrow

2

the money, pay debt interest, and pay more for the

3

same project we already gave you the money for.

4

MR. AGSALOG:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MR. AGSALOG:

Mr. Chair.
Mr. Agsalog.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

This is also part of

7

the request that I had made from the Parks

8

Department when I was trying to made

9

amendment to our existing current year, this current

make an

10

year, and when I was speaking to them, I was making

11

sure that this will not hold up the -- the progress

12

of the project, and they said that it was going to

13

be okay should we move it forward like that.

14

since I was -- when I read the Code, I thought I

15

could use the Parks Assessment to fund it, and I

16

guess it's going to be up to this body to relook at

17

that as for -- as the Code requirement is.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And

And the reason I bring that up, Members, is

19

that besides the -- our understanding -- or the last

20

Council's understanding was this was more than just

21

the civic center.

22

improvements to the Lahaina Police Station facility.

23

So there's other departments involved.

24

it is just more than Parks, so just to put park

25

assessment money, again the Chair shared concern

This also helps to include
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So, again, we

1

about the way we fund these projects.

2

will need to review this request and how we would

3

move it forward under this request -- proposal.
Okay, if not, let us move on, please,

4

Is there anything else for West Maui?

5

Members.

6

think we completed West Maui.

7

let's see, okay, Lanai.

8

Mr. Matsui, tennis court rest room for Lanai.

9

MR. MATSUI:

Okay.

Let us move on to,

We have one on 28-4,

30,000 is to design a rest room for

10

the courts that we just

11

next to the school right now.

12

the courts and we put in lighting.

13

redo the wind screens, and there's also two

14

basketball courts with lights also.

15

there was a request to put in the rest room for

16

those new facilities.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I

Okay.

we're improving that's
We just resurfaced
We're going to

So, you know,

And thank you very much to the

18

Department for moving that project forward.

19

tell you the community is very pleased with the wind

20

screen and the refurbishments done by the

21

Department.

22
23

Okay.

I have no questions.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I can

Ms. Tavares?

Yeah, these are the courts that

24

are not behind the gym.

These are by the school, so

25

they're on the other side by the teacher's cottages?
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MR. MATSUI:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

That's correct, next to lanai.

State property?

4

MR. MATSUI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

Thank you.

7

Is that County property or is that

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's County property.
It is County property.

Okay.

That's the one that goes through a long

8

history from the territorial days.

The State took

9

it over, built the courts, then at their convenience

10

decided it was not their courts and turned it over

11

back to the County.

12

State constructed facilities.

13

Ms. Johnson?

14

Mr. Pontanilla?

So we've assumed maintenance of

Mr. Mateo?

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Molina?

No.

Thank you.

That is all for the

17

island of Lanai.

18

think the first project would be the Duke Maliu

19

Regional Park lighting request under 29-8.

20

Mr. Matsui.

21

MR. MATSUI:

Let us move on to Molokai.

I

Yeah, these are design funds for the lighting

22

of the Duke Maliu Field.

We just completed

23

constructing the field.

24

irrigation system, grass, and then we're asking for

25

the construction money in the '05 Budget.

We put in backstops,
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

7
8

9

Mr. Mateo?

Mr. Chair, no questions.

Mr. Molina?
Thank you, Chairman.

Mr. Matsui, will this be Musco lighting you

5
6

Okay, thank you.

folks considering?
MR. MATSUI:

We have been using Musco lighting.

That's

correct, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla?

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Carroll?

Okay.

Ms. Johnson?

No.
No other questions.

Let us move on

17

to 29-9, the Molokai Gym weight room proposal.

18

Mr. Matsui.

19

MR. MATSUI:

This would be for construction of extension

20

to the gym where -- to expand the weight room.

21

There's a weight room in the Molokai Gym, and

22

there's a need to expand the size of it.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

Mr. Mateo, questions?
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Matsui, the $50,000 listed on the '04,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

189

BF 3/28/03

1

2
3

can the -- can the job be done for that amount?
MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, it's a little short.

probably need more, because the Molokai factor.

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12
13
14
15

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Molina?
No.

No, no questions.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No questions.

Mr. Carroll?
Okay.

10
11

I think we

Ms. Johnson?

You mentioned the Molokai factor.

What is the Molokai factor, 10 percent?
MR. MATSUI:

It ranges anywhere from like 20 to 50

percent.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So why is the request for 50,000,

then, if it's 20 to 50 percent off?

16

MR. MATSUI:

I don't know.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MR. MATSUI:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

That's a good question.

Is this not your number, Mr. Matsui?
No.

I think we requested 100.

Mr. Mateo?
Mr. Chair, I believe that number

21

actually came out of a discussion between myself and

22

Mr. Helm on Molokai, then we touched bases with

23

Mr. Matsui.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So that was a local number from us.

Okay.

Well, I would ask that, gentlemen,

you work together and get us a number that if moves
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forward, it can accomplish what it's proposed to do.

2

I would hate to see us moving forward and get

3

stopped because of insufficient funds.

4

anything else for Molokai 2004?
countywide.

5

Okay.

Okay,

I think that is it.

Already we've -- does

6

anyone want further discussion on Countywide ADA,

7

which is the 200,000 you as members of this

8

Committee recommending approval from the CDBG

9

source?

Any need to do this request again?

10

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Okay, thank you.

Let us then move forward.

12

Countywide Park Carrying Capacity Study.

13

Mr. Matsui.

14

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, this came out of discussions with the

15

former Director on the commercial activities on

16

different park facilities or beach park facilities

17

and the impact of that and the need to do some kind

18

of carrying capacity study to limit usage by

19

commercial activities.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Again, Mr. Nishiki is unable to join

21

us.

22

Park Assessment is maybe one of the -- again, we may

23

be reaching.

24

Assessment money for this study, but I would prefer

25

not to use bond.

Staff, let's work with Corp. Counsel and see if

I don't know if we can consider Park
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1

Questions?

Mr. Pontanilla?

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

No.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Mateo?
No.

Ms. Johnson?
No, but I just wanted to state

that this was one of the recommendations that did

10

come out of our Committee, you know, as a result of

11

that.

12

I think that there has been some preliminary work

13

done by, actually, some of the beach users and the

14

people that operate ocean recreation activities, so

15

they have some preliminary data that they've

16

gathered also that may help whoever is contracted to

17

do the study.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So, you know, I'm very supportive of it, and

Okay.

Thank you.

Have you -- has your

19

Committee discussed whether some of those

20

recreational license fees would be utilized to help

21

maybe pay for this study, Ms. Johnson?

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

When we discussed this, mainly our

23

recommendation that was sent back -- if my

24

recollection is correct, we sent back no

25

recommendation at this time for any changes in the
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1

fees because we were waiting the -- I guess the

2

outcome of what the ultimate regulation was going to

3

be and who was going to do what and take what

4

responsibilities.

5

we don't mind paying more for our fees and helping,

6

but we want to know what is that going to encompass

7

and is it to -- are those fees going to be used to

8

improve the area?

9

Mr. Chair, thinking more along the lines that if

So the vendors principally said

And they were, I believe,

10

their additional fees were going to help maintain

11

and improve the area, they didn't have a problem,

12

but we had kind of nixed the idea in conversation

13

about special funds.

14

recommendation.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

So that's why we just made no

Mr. Carroll, questions on this?

16

Okay, thank you.

17

the beach park carrying capacity study under the

18

Countywide Parks request.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21
22

Okay.

Ms. Tavares, anything?

No.

Thank you.

Then we move on to 30-16, grease

traps for Park facilities.
MR. MATSUI:

We're on

Mr. Matsui.

Yeah, this is to install grease traps at our

23

County facilities that involve, you know, a lot of

24

kitchen type facilities.

25

the Federal government through the Waste Management

And it's a mandate from
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1

Division.

2

entering into the sewer system, the County sewer

3

system.

4

listed the sites, yeah.

5

Stadium, Kahului Community Center, Paia Community

6

Center, Kalama Park Pavilion, Kenolio Cafeteria,

7

Lahaina Civic Center Gym, Lanai Community Center,

8

and Mitchell Pauole Center.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And so that would trap the grease from

And we're asking for $50,000 and we've

Okay.

War Memorial Football

I know we're also requiring a lot of

10

our commercial properties to install their grease

11

traps by County ordinance.

12

dollars per site a realistic amount to install the

13

grease traps, Mr. Matsui?

14

MR. MATSUI:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

17
18

Yes.
Okay.

Questions, Members, on this request?

Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, is this all the facilities?

Because I don't see like Waikapu.

19

MR. MATSUI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

MR. MATSUI:

22

Is this 6,000 plus

The rest are cesspools, so
Oh, I see.

Just the ones that are hooked up to the

County sewer system.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, okay.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No questions.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

11

Mr. Molina?

Mr. Mateo?

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

MR. MATSUI:

16

MR. BUCK:

You mean once we install the grease trap?
Yeah, once you install, you trap

We have to periodically clean it out.
Suck 'Em Up Pumping, that's what we use in

Kihei.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

Pacific Biodiesel?

20

out of this stuff.
MR. MATSUI:

So are you going to give this to
Because they make biodiesel fuel

Yeah, probably.

We'll probably contract it

out.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

So what happens to the grease

the grease, so

15

22

Well, I have another one.

that's now trapped?

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

Okay.

Yes, ma'am.

13

18

No.

Mr. Carroll?

MR. MATSUI:

17

No.

Ms. Johnson?

12

14

No.

Okay.

Thank you.

Okay, thank you for that question.

I'm

sure we have employees that use biodiesel for their
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1

vehicles.

2

page 30-17.

3

MR. MATSUI:

Countywide Park improvements, $400,000,
Mr. Matsui.

This is an ongoing kind of generic

4

appropriation where we use it to replace, you know,

5

a lot of chain link fencing projects, picnic tables.

6

You know, we have like some backstops that we need

7

replacement, that type of thing.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MR. MATSUI:

Has this been traditional cash request?
Traditionally, yes, and traditionally we've

10

asked for playground equipment replacement as a

11

separate appropriation, but traditionally Council

12

have -- has thrown that in along with Countywide.

13

So we've also been using Countywide to replace some

14

of the playground equipment.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

repair?

17

MR. MATSUI:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So in general this is maintenance and

Yes, that's correct.
Okay, Members, the Chair has -- doesn't

19

know whether it will fit under a CIP request.

20

30-19, Underground Injection Control

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Page

Mr. Chairman?

Yes.
Before you move on from there, is it

24

okay if I ask a question on 30-17 for Countywide

25

Park improvements?
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

One of the listings you

3

have here is major facilities repairs.

4

any specific facilities that you're going to be

5

looking at for FY '04 to utilize this funding right

6

here that you have?

7

MR. MATSUI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

Do you have

Not specifically, no.
So you have nothing specific?

Is

that -- I'm just trying to understand how you folks

10

use this.

Is it whatever just comes up or is it you

11

folks have a plan of things every year that you

12

folks look to tap into this fund?

13

example, this term, the prior appropriation, which

14

the current fiscal year that we're in now, how are

15

you -- are you utilizing this pot of money or this

16

bond -- this bond allocation for --

17

MR. MATSUI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

20

Like as an

Yes.
any particular major project?

And

if so, which one?
MR. MATSUI:

Well, the process is, you know, we go back to

21

the district and we ask for lists of projects that

22

they have.

23

there's a lot of them that cost a little bit more

24

that their B account cannot handle.

25

it on this list and then we prioritize.

You know, they have their B account, but

And so they put
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1

range from, you know, backstop replacement, which

2

we've been doing this year.

3

Hawaiian Homes one, Ainakea Park, we're doing some

4

fencing there.

5

of projects that we prioritize and go ahead and do.

6
7

8
9

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

MR. MATSUI:

Historically do you utilize the

We've been using it -- right now we have less

than $100,000 from this year's existing current
appropriation.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

MR. MATSUI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

So, you know, there's a whole list

$400,OOO?

11

15

We're doing I think

Less than 100,000 left?

Balance, yes.

Okay.

Balance, yeah.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.

30-19, Mr. Matsui, the

Underground Injection Control program.
MR. MATSUI:

Yeah, this is to comply with the EPA's

17

requirement that all large capacity cesspools be

18

upgraded or closed by April 5th, 2005.

19

identified approximately 20 facilities that needs

20

to -- that we need to upgrade.

21

putting a leach field and a septic tank.

22
23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

And we've

So we're looking at

These are projects that cannot be

connected to a County sewer system facility?

24

MR. MATSUI:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's correct.
Are you able to provide this Committee with
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a list of those 20 sites, Mr. Matsui?

2

MR. MATSUI:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes, I can.
Okay.

That will be very helpful so we know

4

exactly where you need to comply with the Federal

5

deadline.

6

Questions, Members?

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Mr. Kane?

Excuse me.

Mr. Chairman,

7

this is one of the things that I've been in

8

discussions with Chairman Arakaki of Hawaii County

9

Council and Chairman Asing over on Kauai, and this

10

is a real big concern for those two islands

11

especially, because it deals with the -- usually

12

with the old plantation camps that no longer exist,

13

but because of this mandate, the counties are having

14

to pick this up.

15

So I just wanted to bring into light that

16

this is a major one that the other counties are

17

discussing and we had some discussion as well.

18

in fact, there's an attempt to have a discussion

19

with the Governor about this particular issue for

20

various reasons, but I want to thank you,

21

Mr. Chairman, for asking for that list.

22

something that we've been trying to not hear, but

23

trying to understand the scope of the issue.

24

Big Island, as an example, it's a huge, huge issue.

25

So, I mean, this is something I'm trying to figure
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1

out an HSAC question as far as the topic for us to

2

get into.

3

neighbor island counties because of the plantation.

Because it's impacting especially the

And I'm assuming that -- well, I wanted to

4
5

ask, Mr. Chairman, I know you asked for a list, but

6

just for information, are these involved with the

7

same thing with the older plantation areas, like in

8

Paia and down in Pu'unene?

9

idea of a couple of examples?

10

MR. MATSUI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

13

Projects that we need to comply with?

I guess.
MR. MATSUI:

Or can you give us an

Yeah, they call them gang cesspools,

That's the terminology that we've been --

Waikapu Community Center.

And where there's

14

a lot of them, park rest rooms, and we're trying to

15

get under the -- that they're less than 25, they're

16

small capacity, and so that's something we're trying

17

to get exemptions for.

18

Department of Health and we need to supply them, you

19

know, usage figures, that kind of thing.

20

know, like community centers, for sure they require

21

cesspools.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MR. MATSUI:

Yeah.

And we've met with

But, you

I think Paia Community Center.
Haiku.

Keanae, I would say Keanae, but we're

24

taking care of Keanae because we're rebuilding the

25

rest rooms.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

MR. MATSUI:

Right.

All of the new projects we're rebuilding or

3

renovating, we're required to put in.

4

we just recently upgraded that cesspool, so that's

5

off the list now, but offhand I think Molokai --

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

MR. MATSUI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

MR. MATSUI:

10

So like Hana,

And that's

-- Keokea -That's good enough.

-- Kula.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Mr. Chairman, thank you

11

for bringing this up.

12

that this is one -- for the other counties as well

13

this is one of the major ones because it's a

14

mandated -- mandated issue, unfunded mandated issue,

15

a favorite that we always have to look forward to is

16

the unfunded mandates.

17
18

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Again, I just wanted to share

This is one of them.

Any other questions regarding this project?

Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you.

When you send us that

20

list, I'd like to have it prioritized, which ones

21

are going to be made first, since obviously with the

22

funding you're not going to be able to do all 20 in

23

this budget.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's broken down, yeah?

understand.

Okay.

I

Because there's a supplemental request
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for the following year.
MR. MATSUI:

Okay.

Okay?

Yeah, I think our approach was we

3

would get, you know, a few consultant firms and just

4

have them design all of them one time, you know, as

5

many as they can, because April 2005 is not too far

6

away.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MR. MATSUI:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

Yeah, we understand that.
Yeah.
Mr. Carroll?

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

So you're going to do the design

11

for all of them at one time, but we have, what,

12

350,000 for this year?

13

MR. MATSUI:

14

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

15

That's for design.
I'd like to know which ones are

going to be done this year.

16

MR. MATSUI:

Okay.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Any other questions?

Ms. Johnson?

I was just speaking with Mr. Kane,

19

and we don't own the land on which Waikapu Community

20

Center sits; is that correct?

21

MR. MATSUI:

I think we do.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

MR. MATSUI:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

We do.

We do?

Yeah.

Okay, you can verify that for us.
I just want to make sure.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 3/28/03

202

1

MR. MATSUI:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah, we do.
And again, depends -- even if it's not, if

3

we have a lease and the term of the lease is we're

4

responsible for those improvements, then, again,

5

we're going to need to ante up.

6

that verified by the Department.

But we can have

Mr. Mateo?

7

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Mr. Molina?

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?

Okay.

No.
I commend the Department.

I can

16

tell you I appreciate at least you putting this

17

forward and I'll ask some time to work on this.

18

can tell you that we have

19

up other counties, and I can tell you some of them

20

have unbelievable bills and they have not started on

21

their requirements, and so I find -- I think they

22

may be in -- in non-compliance situation after 2005.

23

I

again, Mr. Kane brought

Any other areas under Countywide?

I think

24

we've wrapped it up.

Any further questions or

25

requests of Mr. Matsui and Planning and Development
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1

program?

Okay.

If you do have those questions,

2

forward it to the Chair and we'll have Mr. Matsui

3

respond accordingly.
Thank you very much, Mr. Matsui.

4

5

MR. MATSUI:

Thank you.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, let us move on.

We are now, Members,

7

under Recreation and Support Services program.

8

Mr. Director, you or Mr. Buck, any questions

9

regarding this program area?

10

MR. BUCK:

I'll be trying best I can answer the questions

11

for Recreation and Support Services, because our

12

division head is not available.

So just -- just a

13

little bit about the division.

The division is the

14

biggest and largest division in the entire

15

Department.

16

largest operational budget.

17

It has the most employees and the

The division also probably impacts the public

18

the most.

They're in charge of daily maintenance of

19

the parks, which means cutting the grass, weed

20

eating, cleaning the community centers, picking up

21

the trash, cleaning toilets, and everything else.

22

And also they have the job of providing quality

23

recreation programs to the entire community and

24

programs -- the whole division not only impacts the

25

local citizens but also the tourists.
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1

approximately about 5 million tourists coming to

2

Maui a year, most of them do experience the services

3

that the Rec and Support Services provide.

4

We did take a -- just like all the other

5

divisions, you know, did take an 8 percent cut.

6

will -- I'm not going to beat around the bush.

7

will impact some of the services.

8

staff is willing to be very creative.

9

thing nice about Parks and Recreation people,

We
It

However, the
That's one

10

especially in our Support and Services, they always

11

try to be very creative to find ways of trying to

12

provide the same services with a cut back.

13

think they've been in force with that over the

14

years.

15

And I

But the only thing is when we did the

16

cutbacks in the overall department, what we didn't

17

realize at that time that we were going to war.

18

there's anything that we need to consider is that

19

the impact of the war that we're currently in may

20

impact the overall economy of this island and

21

County, which means is if people are not working

22

working or seeking work, they will -- in past

23

experiences, will be using our facilities one way or

24

another because that type of entertainment is free,

25

they'll have more time to do the things that they
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1

love, be it fishing or picnicking or just plain

2

quality time with their families if they become

3

unemployed because of the economic impact of the

4

war.

5
6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Buck.

Any other comments

from the Department at this time?
Okay, hearing none, we will start off with

7
8

Ms. Johnson, you're our standing Committee

9

Chairperson.

Questions on Recreation and Support

10

Services?

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Not any specific question, but,

12

again, I'm really concerned about, you know, some of

13

the

14

Mr. Buck, that you had to actually recommend that

15

just to maintain an adequate level of service in

16

looking at what you're requesting and looking at

17

reality, do you have any estimate as to what would

18

be a realistic figure that we should be looking at?

19

MR. BUCK:

the cut backs, and if there were any areas,

If the money was available, one of the -- you

20

know, we've had several items that will be impacted.

21

We took -- took out about approximately $100,000 out

22

of the -- under Rec and Support Services, and I

23

don't know the line item at this time.

24

the -- that monies in that overall line item is for

25

various programs and stuff, and one of the things
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1

that -- that probably will be affected with that

2

program will be the security that we're providing at

3

Kanaha, Kalama Park, which has really helped the

4

homeless, and one other area.

5

offhand.

I can't remember

West side, Papalaua, yeah.

The staff has been instructed if they wanted

6
7

to continue to do -- to provide those services,

8

which is very good service, because it has

9

helped us in the vandalism part, there may be a

it has

10

savings, you know, as far as vandalism and what the

11

destruction that's being done by the homeless being

12

in the parks and stuff, that they may be able to

13

still consider that service with the savings in the

14

budget and not having to do some of the replacement

15

costs.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And in response to that, do you

17

know approximately what the losses were over maybe

18

the last year, year and a half?

19

MR. BUCK:

It's really hard to say.

It varies and it

20

depends on how much you put on an item.

21

break a toilet, you know, the cost of the toilet,

22

which could run up to about $200, but then what

23

we -- a lot of people don't realize is that there is

24

the time -- time factor involved with replacing it

25

where that gentleman -- that person who is doing the
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1

repairs can be some place else doing something as

2

far as more constructive or building another picnic

3

table or whatever, and then also just the

4

inconvenience to the public of that facility or that

5

item in the facility not being able to use, you have

6

to go elsewhere maybe, impacting another facility.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I know that we just heard of

8

one act this morning that -- or this afternoon, I

9

guess, that cost us $55,000, which was the

10
11

destruction of the hale halawai at Kepaniwai.
MR. BUCK:

You know, I think the other major thing that

12

we've been, you know, questioned quite often is the

13

rest room at Keopuolani Park.

14

$250,000.

15

replace that facility could have been used for many,

16

many programs.

17

new playground facilities in different parks.

18

the cost of vandalism, I don't think people realize

19

the overall impact on our operating budget, and yes,

20

it did take a while to rebuild a facility, but there

21

is a process of trying to find the appropriation of

22

funds and then getting it approved and then going

23

through the design phase and then through the

24

final -- you know, the notice to proceed, now it's

25

under construction, and the contractor has 120 days

It's costing us

Now, the $250,000 that it's costing us to

You know, new skateboard park or two

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808)

524-2090

INC.

So

BF 3/28/03

208

1

to do it.

2

it's destroyed on a major facility like that to the

3

time it's replaced.

4
5

6

So there is a time frame from the time

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And the question is always do we

have the money at that point in time to replace it.
MR. BUCK:

And fortunately, no, we don't.

We usually have

7

to go through a budget process, hey, we need

8

$250,000 to replace this facility.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

What plans, if any, do you have to

10

really -- and you just mentioned that, you know, the

11

security may have to be, I guess, reduced or

12

removed.

13

that's going to have on the acceleration of

14

vandalism or destruction of property?

15

MR. BUCK:

And what kind of impact do you think

It would probably be increased, the

16

acceleration of the vandalism or whatever happens.

17

The only alternative that we could possibly have is

18

using some of our staff doing that.

19

we're currently doing that, as far as locking up

20

facilities and gates, but again, because of the

21

shortage of staff that we do have, we have to

22

prioritize that we maybe not be able to offer as

23

many -- we would have to go out and be creative as

24

far as, well, the staff now is doing this as far as

25

preventative vandalism or whatever to do various

In some cases
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1

recreation programs, and we may need -- not have our

2

staff work on it, but be as an advisor to maybe a

3

group who wants to take over, say a softball league

4

or a basketball league or something like that.

5

we have to be creative on what we want to do.

6

course we like to provide as much service as we

7

want.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

So
Of

I'll let other people ask

questions, Mr. Chair.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo?

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I guess in

12

the Details, 13-33, Contractual Services for I guess

13

it's the rehab -- rehab maintenance.

14

from '03 to '04, what does that represent?

15

MR. BUCK:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

17

MR. BUCK:

That reduction

The increase they got for this year.
I'm sorry?

It was -- it equals the increase that they got

18

for this year and not providing additional services.

19

They just came in for an increase last year and they

20

got it.

21

one of the areas that, you know, we really don't

22

want to cut, but we also know it's one of the areas

23

that the community also supports deeply.

24

did the cuts, we looked at various aspects of the

25

budget where if there was a cut, what was the impact

And, you know, I think that's -- that was
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1

and what would be the community input to lobby for

2

that.

3

do any cuts, but we did make the cuts and we did it

4

in areas that we felt that the community would

5

support to reinstate those cuts.

6

So when we did do our cuts, we didn't want to

We -- the last thing that we wanted to cut

7

because of just the demand on our facilities, and of

8

course it'll become evident if there's an economic

9

impact with the war, is that we didn't want to cut

10

manpower of the guy actually going out there and

11

picking up the trash and cleaning the rest rooms and

12

cutting the grass and stuff.

13

that we wanted to cut.

14

were some other areas that we didn't want to cut

15

because we felt that if we had cut them, we may not

16

be able to get them back to continue to try to

17

provide the services.

18

That's the last place

So we did cut -- and there

So we did look at areas where they've gotten

19

recent increases, but also that's where there's a

20

lot of lobbying from the outside community groups

21

and things like that that we felt that if there's a

22

real need to continue the services, that the

23

services probably would get the funding, versus we

24

had cut some place else.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

So bottom line is the service
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doesn't change, just the dollar value changes?
MR. BUCK:

Yeah, we hope -- we hope so.

We're probably

3

going to cut their service

4

their service because they based the increase this

5

year on increased service.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

7

MR. BUCK:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

10

Okay.

they'll probably cut

What do you mean you hope?

Wha t I mean by hope?
What do you mean you hope that the

services doesn't change?
MR. BUCK:

Well, with the increase they did not do a

11

change and scope of the service.

12

the same service.

13

increasing their scope of service.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

It's always been

They just got more money without

Okay.

Thank you.

And then on the

15

prior page, under I guess number 6129, Other

16

Services, with that decrease, one, what is other

17

services and can you explain that --

18

MR. BUCK:

That was what I just said, just mentioned about

19

the 100,000 that was used for various services, and

20

one that we're using a lot, about approximately

21

100,000 this year,

22
23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

is the security.

Oh, okay.

Okay.

I guess that's it.

Thank you.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina?

Thank you, Chairman.
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1

Under Details 13-23, General Fund, the Park

2

Caretaker I position, you have one of that -- those

3

positions frozen.

4

MR. BUCK:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

6

7

Can you explain?

What was the number again?
13-23, under the Details, Park

Caretaker I.
MR. BUCK:

That has been frozen -- if you can correct me,

8

Glenn -- that's been frozen for some time.

9

been informed it's been frozen for four years.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

MS. TAKAHASHI:

Okay.

I've

Can I ask why?

This was when Apana first took office.

I

12

know during that first term I guess they were

13

projecting a short fall and they froze some of our

14

positions.

15

frozen and the Department has been requesting for it

16

to be funded.

17

that we have no funding.

18
19

This is one of the positions that was

Granted we do have the E/Ps, just

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
out?

Okay.

Anyway, okay.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

24
25

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla?
Yeah.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

John, is there a line item in your budget for

22

23

So it's never been thought

park security?
MR. BUCK:

There's approximately $40,000 right now.

That's gone.

That's why we would tap in the other

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 3/28/03

213

It's running -- it's running us about

1

100,000.

2

per district about a thousand bucks a month per

3

district.

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

I know you said that you do the

5

service -- security at Kanaha Park and some other

6

parks in Kahului, and the reason I ask is that one

7

of my constituents from Kahului -- in fact, Hoaloha

8

Park, the canoe hale, they had some problems a

9

couple months ago.

And having the security there

10

kind of deterred, you know, the drinkers from going

11

to the park as well as the homeless from going to

12

the park.

13

probably in '02 or somewhere for three Park Rangers.

14

I don't see it in this budget anymore.

15

MR. BUCK:

I know at one time you had budgeted

Yeah, that would have been an expansion, and we

16

didn't go for any expansion positions this year.

17

But that's correct, we've been having the security

18

go over there at night.

19

Kanaha, swings over a couple times to the -- after

20

hours to double check on the homeless sleeping

21

around the area.

22

reports.

23

at Kalama Park, that we've got nothing but good

24

comments now because the people who come in the next

25

morning to use the facility now don't have to chase

The one who does the

It does

we have gotten positive

Same thing with we just recently started
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1

the homeless out of the pavilion or kick them out

2

basically because they're half drunk or asleep when

3

they get there, or the drug paraphernalia that has

4

been prevalent in the park is almost all but

5

disappeared.
And we have expanded that service in the

6
7

South Maui down to the Makena Landing because there

8

was a great concern about the homeless sleeping down

9

there and breaking into the -- breaking the

10

sprinklers.

11

is -- is not working because the homeless used to

12

camp down there and when the sprinklers come on they

13

would just break it and break the pipes or whatever,

14

so --

15
16

I mean the whole irrigation system

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
function that we

17

MR. BUCK:

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

MR. BUCK:

20
21

So it is a very important

Yes, it is.
-- need to continue.

Okay.

We're going to -- we're going to want to

continue it.

That's correct.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.

Thanks.

Thank you, Chair.

22
23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares?

No, nothing.

Mr. Carroll?
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1

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Okay, Mr. Kane?

Any other questions for

3

Recreation and Support Services?

4

boy.

5

questions, forward it to the Chairman.

6

us move on to the next program area, and that will

7

be, let's see, PALS.

8
9

MR. BUCK:

Okay, we will move on.

Mr. Chair.

This is the big

If you do have
Okay.

Let

I would like to introduce Mr. Allen

Ander -- Allen Atkinson, who is our -- in charge of

10

our Summer PALS.

11

regards to PALS, you can direct them to him, please.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So if you have any questions in

Before we start, one quick

13

question, yeah, I'm sorry, under your Rec and

14

Support Services.

15

Caretaker I's.

16

on what you would say to this Committee whether or

17

not you wish us to consider providing funding for

18

elimination of these -- or de-authorize, unauthorize

19

or de-authorize --

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

MR. BUCK:

Page 13-18.

We have 12 Park

I would ask for your recommendation

It's late.

-- these 12 BC-3 positions?

Yeah, I would have to refer to that matter and

23

discuss it with the Department and the overall

24

operations.

25

When we first converted over from private

Those were created as ghost positions.
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1

maintenance -- from private maintenance contracts to

2

employees through the court mandate or court

3

agreement that this positions created I know -- I

4

think we have not really used them, but again, we

5

have looked at maybe the possibility of having a

6

pool of workers so when we do have people who are on

7

extended leave or whatever that we do fill the body.

8

Because what happens, you know, we're short as it is

9

based on some studies that we've done that when we

10

do have an employee go out for an extended period of

11

time, like workmen's comp or whatever, it does

12

really impact the overall operations, which also

13

includes or incurs overtime at a cost to the County.

14
15

16
17

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Buck.

Comments,

please, from the Department.
MR. ATKINSON:

I'm sorry, I was moving my things.

What

was the question?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Why don't you give us a comment about the

19

difference between this year's and last year's

20

request.

21

MR. ATKINSON:

Okay.

The biggest difference I guess would

22

be that we transferred -- we had some lifeguard

23

positions, and we transferred most of those over to

24

Aquatics and -- with the understanding that they

25

would be providing our lifeguard services, and so we
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1

just transferred those positions over.

2

a decrease, but most of those are lifeguard

3

positions transferred to Aquatics with the

4

understanding that we'll request services from them

5

during the summer and receive it from them, rather

6

than providing those ourselves.

7
8

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So it shows

Any other comments you would like to

share this afternoon?
MR. ATKINSON:

We had pretty -- we were hoping for an

10

increase in salary for our staff.

11

raise in ten years.

12

percent in the last ten years and our PALS staff has

13

not received an increase in salary for ten years.

14

We're having a hard time finding and keeping

15

qualified and maintaining staff, because they can

16

make more money selling hot dogs in front of Home

17

Depot.

18

really

19

are other things that we'd like to do too, but this

20

year we were really hoping for a salary increase.

21

Literally.

Haven't had a

The minimum wage has gone up 47

I'm not exaggerating.

So we're

I mean, that was our biggest thing.

Our bussing costs have gone up.

There

I didn't

22

actually run the figures, but I'm thinking back over

23

100 percent in the last two or three years.

24

found ways of adjusting that by moving the site for

25

the day.

We have

Rather than bussing the kids to the pool,
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the parents drop them off at the pool.

So welve

2

has been great at finding some creative

3

ways of saving monies in those area, but we just

4

canlt stretch the dollar with salaries anymore.

5

Welve had an increase in attendance in the

6

program in the last ten years of I think itls 100

7

11m sorry, 146 percent, but again, no -- we still

8

have to provide the staffing for that.

That -- I

9

guess that would be my biggest comment.

I think

10

what welre doing is looking for salary increases for

11

the staff so that we can maintain our staff and

12

maintain the quality of the program by being able to

13

recruit qualified staff.

14
15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much for those

comments.
Ms. Johnson, questions?

16

17

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

You know, the PALS program, I know

18

welve discussed this before, it hasnlt really been

19

self-supporting, because I believe that therels a

20

cap on the amount thatls charged to the

21

participants.

22

know, about what the actual cost of the services

23

that you provide versus whatls actually being

24

charged?

25

MR. ATKINSON:

How far of a disparity, or if you

Wherels the difference?
Going back in my memory, I do have that.
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1

didn't bring it with me.

2

now, I took an average, because we charge

3

differently based on whether they get free, reduced,

4

or a full lunch based on what they qualify for their

5

school.

6

pullout each section, because that would be a

7

mountain of work, across the board I think we're

8

sub -- the County is subsidizing -- it's under a

9

dollar per child, if I remember right.

If I remember right

Just taking an average, without trying to

I can go

10

back and find those exact figures if you would like

11

them.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So then basically what you're

13

saying is, you know, if you cost out what your

14

program actually costs to deliver in terms of

15

services and you're charging a set amount to the

16

parents for those fees, that it's only -- if -- and

17

do you know approximately the number of children

18

that you serve?

19

MR. ATKINSON:

Depending on how you count, roughly 3,000

20

during the summer.

21

intercessions.

22

round.

23

See, actually, our program runs year

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

school.

25

MR. ATKINSON:

Well, actually summer and

Right, because you have your after

We do intercessions at four,
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1

seven sites throughout the County, plus summer.

2

3,000.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Now, they pay the -- they pay the

4

fee on a daily basis or they pay it for a period of

5

time, like in their summer program?

6

MR. ATKINSON:

For a period of time.

It's for one month.

7

They pay each month up front, so for the month of

8

July -- and it's prorated per day.

9

paying 30 days in July -- well, July they would be

So they're not

10

paying 30 -- well, 20 days, however many days we

11

have in the program.

12

we've broken it down.

13

on full lunch.

14

lunch, and a dollar if it's free lunch.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

August is a shorter month, so
Two dollars a day if you're

It's a dollar fifty if it's reduced

Okay.

So if we were to take that

16

dollar differential between the services that you're

17

delivering -- you know, overall cost of your

18

program -- and what you're charging, that would be a

19

dollar per child per month average or a dollar per

20

child --

21
22

23
24
25

MR. ATKINSON:

I'm sorry, I'm not understanding your

question.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

If you were to take all of

the costs that are associated with your program.
MR. ATKINSON:

Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Let's say it costs $10,000 to pay

2

all your staff and do everything.

3

look at the number of children that you're serving

4

and they pay X number of dollars, what I'm looking

5

at is I want to know the cost difference between

6

those two things.

7

fine.

8
9

MR. ATKINSON:

And you actually

If you don't know it, that's

I don't know it offhand.

I think that's

pretty close to what I've figured out, and I have it

10

back at the office.

11

between two and three dollars a day, if you average

12

it out, not taking into account that people are

13

paying different amounts based on their income.

14
15

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It's a little over

Okay.

it's

So -- and the two and three

dollars per day, then, is the cost per child?
MR. ATKINSON:

Per child.

If I take our whole budget and

17

divide it down by how many kids we're servicing and

18

the amount of days.

19
20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

subsidizing about a dollar of that cost?

21

MR. ATKINSON:

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

MR. ATKINSON:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

And you're saying that we're

Roughly.
Okay.

Again, I would need to check those figures.
You know, because what I'm trying

to do in my own mind is get a sense of when we keep
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going in a black hole or if we canlt give you

2

raises, which we should be able to do -- I know that

3

this is a service to the community, so I just want

4

to know what the -- what the gap is and if the gap

5

is widening or if the -- you know, if we should be

6

putting in more money.

7

jurisdictions operate their PALS programs in a

8

similar way.

9

MR. ATKINSON:

Plus, if you know if other

On Oahu they charge differently.

They

10

charge for the whole summer, not based on day per

11

month.

12

and how much they're subsidizing that.

13

started charging I think about five years ago.

1 1 m not sure what their cost per child is

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

MR. ATKINSON:

They just

And do you know what they charge?

They charge $25 for the summer -- this was

16

three years ago.

I don't think it's changed since

17

then.

18

to a $25 activity fee which would help defer the

19

cost of arts and crafts supplies and things like

20

that.

21

may need to bring a little bit for the bussing.

22

if there's extra events, like they have a

23

storyteller come in, they might ask the kids to

24

bring in a quarter or a dollar for that.

25

attend the camping program, they charge extra for

$25 for the summer and then there can be up

They charge for their bussing.
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that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

and diming the kids.

4

MR. BUCK:

5

MR. ATKINSON:

6

7

So in other words they're nickel

Basically, yeah.
I guess.

I never looked at it that way,

but yeah, you could say that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, I mean that seems kind of

8

chinsy, but, you know/ that's just my personal

9

impression.

I'd rather just say

10

MR. ATKINSON:

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12
13

Here's the flat fee and this is what it is.
-- this is the fee and it includes

everything to a certain extent.
MR. ATKINSON:

We occasionally will ask the kids to bring

14

a little bit.

15

Ocean Center, we'll ask them

16

parents to pay for that.

17

bussing, which is why we had to adjust how we do it

18

so that we can stay within budget.

19
20

21

If they go on an excursion to Maui

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

you know, the

We don't charge for the

And your bussing is provided by

MEO or by the County?
MR. ATKINSON:

It goes out to contract.

So depending on

22

what area it is, MEO may pick up some of it, Student

23

Trans may pick up some of it.

24

contract goes out to bid per geographical area.

25

Hana may get one contract, Central Maui may get one/

It depends on
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Upcountry may get another one, Molokai is a whole

2

different ball of wax.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And I really apologize for

4

asking so many questions, but I know that Charmaine

5

has maybe more on hands experience with how the

6

program operates, but I guess we're just trying to

7

find ways that we can accommodate the request that

8

we have but also kind of look at reality, which is

9

that costs keep increasing, fuel keeps increasing,

10

11

the cost of food keeps increasing, so ...
MR. ATKINSON:

One of the things that we had looked at

12

would be if we did increase the cost of the program,

13

and I had done a sheet on that.

14

we've been really hesitant about would be putting

15

caps on the program, something that other

16

jurisdictions in the County -- in the State and

17

nationwide, they put caps on the amount of kids that

18

can attend the program based on funding, based on

19

capacity of the facility.

20

tell them, oh, we -- you know, open-door policy.

21

You want to come?

22

no.

23

been 146 percent.

24

very reluctant to say no, and yet when your building

25

is only so big and your funding is only so much --

Another one that

People are amazed when we

You can come, and we never say

Again, the increase in the number of kids has
We like to do that.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

MR. ATKINSON:

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And --

We're looking at it that way.
And we talk about unfunded

4

mandates.

Well, sometimes there's cost shifting

5

that goes on in the part of the public in

6

warehousing their kids when they're not taking on

7

maybe that responsibility themselves, because it is

8

an inexpensive way for them to get baby-sitting

9

service.

So thank you.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Mr. Mateo.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.

12

activities all pool related?

13

MR. ATKINSON:

14

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

15

MR. ATKINSON:

16

17
18

No.

We have a site at

Kanaha Beach Park and at Kamaole Point -COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And when you go to other than the

swimming pools, lifeguards go with the kids?
MR. ATKINSON:

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

They go to the ocean as well?

They go to the ocean.

19

21

Are all the swimming

Yes.
So with Molokai's loss of their

lifeguard, who goes with the kids?
MR. ATKINSON:

We'll -- we'll continue to find a way

23

providing a lifeguard on Molokai so they can go to

24

the beach.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Just what I wanted to hear.
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you.
MR. ATKINSON:

Okay.

I'm looking at Marion.

Yeah, that

3

was all part -- that was all part -- when we shifted

4

the lifeguards, it was trying to look at what our

5

responsibilities really were.

6

are great lifeguards, and we like to keep that

7

kuleana where it belongs, with the lifeguards, and

8

we like to take care of the kids.

9

get in the water and watch the kids with the

Marion and her staff

And our staff do

10

lifeguards, but they're the certified lifeguards.

11

So we've agreed to work together on that.

12

MR. BUCK:

One of the things we're looking at as far as

13

the Summer PALS program this year is, for example,

14

in the past we've had the different sites going to

15

the different pools and, you know, there's a cost

16

with the lifeguards and everything else.

17

the things that we'll probably be doing this year,

18

and I think it's in the final stages, is that a

19

couple of the sites is going to be one-stop shopping

20

basically with the kids.

21

going down to Kahului and KCC, they'll go in like

22

shifts, you know, like you do your drills in the

23

sports facilities, group of kids will go in and do

24

their swimming lessons, then they go out and do

25

skills, as far as baseball, skills soccer or

For example, they'll be
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whatever.

2

So we're trying to do stuff like -- so the

3

group of kids got something to do all day long at

4

that one particular site so you're not spreading the

5

lifeguarding staff all out throughout the island.

6

So that's one of the changes that we'll be making

7

this year.

8

the areas, you know, one-stop shop, they do

9

everything at the site.

So we're going to try to make some of

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

Okay.

Mr. Molina?
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

You mentioned earlier about the salaries,

13

that you're having a difficult time keeping I guess

14

quality specialists or aids on the -- within PALS.

15

Are you still getting -- but you're still getting

16

other applicants, though?

17

guess, I would presume kids in college during the

18

summer and they're back home for break?

19

MR. ATKINSON:

Mostly, what I would

We still get applications.

If I remember

20

right, I heard personnel saying that the number of

21

applications has gone down.

In fact a couple years

22

ago we were really worried.

We've been extending

23

the deadline.

24

don't quite have enough so we'll say, okay, May

25

30th, keep putting them in.

The deadline might be May 15th but we

All this has been
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1

things I hear from the staff.

They're -- they're

2

dedicated to the kids, and it's a real pull for them

3

because they know that they can go somewhere else

4

and make a little bit more money, or just take the

5

summer off and not deal with the stress of being

6

responsible for 150 kids, 200, 300 kids.
It's in the lower ends, where our recreation

7

8

aids and our rec leaders, where they have a choice

9

of literally, no joke intended, going and working at

10

McDonald's and earning more money.

11

didn't say earlier that kind of applies to that

12

would be Federal mandate was the minimum wage went

13

up this year January 1st, so we've had to add a

14

quarter -- 25 cents an hour more to our recreation

15

aids pay with no budget to do that.

16

between six and $7,000 a year that we'll be paying

17

out more with no funding.

18

figure something out to come with this six to

19

$7,000.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

MR. BUCK:

Something I

And that's

I mean, we've got to

Good point.

One comment on the staff salaries and stuff,

22

and that's true because when I started at the

23

Department 17 years ago, like in the Summer PALS

24

there would be so many applications that, you know,

25

it was who you knew, whatever, or if -- repeat
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1

business and there would be numerous phone calls to

2

the Director's Office why didn't I get the job or

3

why didn't my son get the job, you know, on and on

4

and on, but it's a different story.
In regards to the pay raises, one of the

5

6

other things that we're looking at is that we want

7

to keep qualified people, or, you know, people with

8

experience and stuff.

9

other options.

So we're looking at some

We may go in, especially -- probably

10

one of the things we'll be going in for next year is

11

not only the increase in salaries, but we're going

12

to look at step movements for years experience.

13

if you come back -- say, for example, we'll just

14

throw out a figure of $7 an hour.

15

make $7 an hour, maybe next year you make 7.15, just

16

so there's an increase with experience up to a set

17

point.

So

This year you

18

One of the other things that we're also

19

we're thinking about doing is something like a

20

junior leader program, something like they do in the

21

mainland for their junior lifeguards, that you

22

volunteer as a junior leader and you go through a

23

training program and stuff and so when you become of

24

age to -- you've gone through it, helped all the

25

staff, when you become of age and able to apply for
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the Summer PALS program as a staff member, instead

2

of starting off at the bottom, you may be up one or

3

two steps already because you've already had the

4

experience working with the kids.

5

had good evaluations, so we know you're a good

6

person so we don't have to start you right at the

7

bottom but maybe up a couple steps so that we would

8

continue to get good people who are willing to work

9

with our children, you know, the future, and keep

10
11

You've already

them.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And because of the -- you know,

12

you're having difficult time keeping really good

13

people on staff, has there been any rise in concerns

14

or complaints from parents with regards to the

15

quality of service in spite of the lack of salary?

16

MR. ATKINSON:

Not that I'm aware of.

If I look at where

17

our concerns and where our complaints are, not only

18

from parents but accident reports and things like

19

that, it grows greater with the -- with the bigger

20

sites.

21

can't get our sites down to about 150 or less, which

22

means finding more sites.

23

little bit.

24
25

So what we've been trying to do is see if we

It will affect staffing a

One thing we have done to help address some
of the staffing concerns is consolidate the
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1

positions.

Whereas right now we have a Leader I and

2

a Leader II, a Director I and a Director II, this

3

year in the budget proposal we've consolidated that

4

to a Director at the higher pay, a Leader at the

5

higher pay, which actually means a little bit

6

more -- less staff, which is a bit of a concern, but

7

people are going in for the job, they know what

8

their responsibilities are, and there isn't as much

9

complaining with the staff about, oh, that's not my

10

job because you're a Leader II and I'm a Leader I.

11

You're a leader.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

This is your job.
I think whatever you're doing is

13

good to keep your staff's morale intact.

14

I have two children involved in Summer PALS, one as

15

a volunteer and one as a participant, and as a

16

parent I have no complaints.

17

MR. ATKINSON:

18

MR. BUCK:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Personally

Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you for the comment.

21

Mr. Pontanilla?
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

You mentioned about the wages.

So some of

22

your part-time employees are making below minimum

23

wage?

24
25

MR. ATKINSON:

Not anymore, because we had to raise their

salary January 1st because of Federal law.
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1

they're making minimum wage, but we have not had the

2

increase in the budget to cover that.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

So I see here from 318

4

part-time employees, down to 271 part-time

5

employees.

6

you made?

7

MR. ATKINSON:

Is that because of the adjustments that

Adjustments that we made because we're

8

consolidating staff.

9

adjustments yet because of the increase in minimum

10

11

We have not made any

wage.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

As far as the ratios

12

between participants and PAL employee, what is the

13

ratio?

14

MR. ATKINSON:

15

minimum

16

looking at changing those rules and we'd like to get

17

it down to at least a 15 to 1.

18

activities, so the kids are spread out.

19

activities are a little bit higher risk, you know,

20

when we're doing games and things like that.

21

like to get that ratio down.

22
23

Our Chapter 4 Rules state that the
minimum ratio is 20 to 1.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

We're actually

They're recreation
Some of the

We'd

Yes, for minimum wage they have

a lot of responsibilities.

24

MR. ATKINSON:

Yeah.

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

The other thing that I have --
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1

other question that I have is that I noticed that

2

the Fiscal Year '03, the estimate was -- as far as

3

participants was 4,700.

4

surpassed that 4,700 by 100 and so many percent?

5
6

7

MR. ATKINSON:

Okay.

So you say that you already

Let me see if I understand your

question right.

You're saying that --

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, in '03, according to the

8

projections, you were looking at 4,700 participants.

9

In the first quarter alone we had 2,455

10

participants.

11

MR. ATKINSON:

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13
14

Right, so we've already -To date, I don't know, you

probably have surpassed the '03 estimate.
MR. ATKINSON:

Yes.

And the reason I'm hesitating is

15

because we're always trying to figure out exactly,

16

to tell you the truth, how we're going to count our

17

numbers.

18

and so one of the big things that we're still

19

working out with our recreation program planner is

20

what the best way to count those is, whether it's do

21

we count -- for example, Mr. Molina's kids attend

22

the program.

23

I mean, I'm sorry, June, July, and August as one,

24

because that's one child attending, or do we count

25

them three times because they've registered three

We do registration June, July, and August,

Do we count them one child January --
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1

times for the program?

2

of those out.

3

those numbers, it's because, again, we're working

4

out exactly how we're counting and what that exactly

5

means.

So if it seems I'm a little unsure of

In the past I've counted them three times.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

MR. ATKINSON:

8

MR. BUCK:

9

So we're still working some

Three times?

Right.

Probably to answer your question, we'll

probably surpass that 4,700, just by the increase in

10

the intercession programs and the anticipation of

11

the numbers again for the Summer PALS.

12

MR. ATKINSON:

Right.

In Kihei we split the program

13

because we were trying to get those numbers down.

14

We had over 300 at one site.

15

would keep at about 100, 150 at each site.

16

the end of the summer we were already pushing 200 at

17

both of the sites.

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

I was thinking it
Well, by

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

19
20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares?

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I've got a lot to say about PALS.

22

I feel somewhat the mother of the PALS program, and

23

it disturbs me.

24

but I'm concerned about the time that we did the

25

salaries for PALS, ten years more back.

A lot of things are disturbing me,
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1

the first PALS program.

2

rate so that we were way above the minimum wage so

3

that we could attract quality people.

4

hasn't moved, we're back to where we were 12 years

5

ago

6

had 13 years ago with finding staff, qualified staff

7

is going to now creep back into the program, if it

8

hasn't already.

or 13 years ago.

We had the salaries at a

And if that

And the same problems we

I understand it has.

I recall writing the program and agonizing

9

10

that I was asking for too much based on 1,200

11

enrollment for the summer, 1,200.

12

summer we exceeded that.

13

Council twice to get reauthorization for additional

14

funds for staff.

15

made a conscious decision that no child would be

16

turned away who wanted the program, and I think

17

that, you know, while we need to look at capacity

18

and ratios, we need to ensure that every person who

19

wants to attend the PALS program can and that money

20

is not the restriction.

And the first

I had to come back to the

Because the Council at that time

At the same time, I think I can understand

21
22

Ms. Johnson wanting to look at these costs, and

23

times have changed.

24

And by the way, we're the ones who raise the rate on

25

that.

We haven't raised the rate.

And at the time the PALS program was first
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1

introduced, the break even for PALS program was $5

2

per child per day.

3

was in 1990.

4

the costs having gone up considerably since then,

5

but that was also conscious effort that this was a

6

program we felt was important and that we would

7

subsidize it.

That

So it's probably more now with some of

What I'd like to ask you, Allen, is if you

8
9

That was the break even.

could give us the breakdown by the classifications

10

of what the pay is currently for Directors, Aids,

11

whatever.

12

we'll send it to you, unless it's in the book

13

somewhere.

Just do that in writing and we'll send

14

MR. ATKINSON:

I have it right here.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

our books?

17

MR. ATKINSON:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Is it something that's in one of

I don't think so.
No.

Well, then you can probably

19

just give a copy to

20

then she can run it off for us.

21

MR. ATKINSON:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23
24
25

to Tamara, our Staff, and

Okay.
But maybe you can just run down --

this is the per hour, now, salary.
MR. ATKINSON:
Okay.

Let me make sure I get it right real quick.
I have it.

Our current pay for a PALS
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1

Coordinator is

2

The current pay for a Coordinator is

3

Coordinator is $13 an hour; for a Site Coordinator,

4

$12 an hour; a Director II, 12 -- Ilm sorry, $10 an

5

hour; a Director I, 8.50; a Leader II, 7.50; a

6

Leader I, 7.00; and an Aide, 6.25.

7
8

9
10
11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

is that what I have?

Yes.

Okay.

the

Thatls the same salary they

started with ten years ago.
MR. ATKINSON:

And aides are budgeted at I think $6 an

hour.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

See in 1990 we were paying $6 an

12

hour for an aide because we wanted to be above the

13

minimum wage, which at the time I think was 4.75

14

or -- do you have that figure?

15

MR. ATKINSON:

I kind find out.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

MR. ATKINSON:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

What the minimum wage was in 1990.

1993 was 4.25.
4.25.

I think was the same in

19

1990 when we wrote the program.

But, yeah, itls

20

high time, but I think that we as a Council cannot

21

act on it unless you bring us a proposal.

22

would be asking our Staff to send a question to the

23

Department to ask what is their proposal on the

24

salaries.

25

gotten rid of the Director IIIS, IIS, and the Aides

So I

I was concerned because I saw you had
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1

II's, I's, whatever, and our purpose for doing that

2

was for that reason, to bring the returnees back to

3

work each summer to give the two classifications,

4

but I understand why you're talking about

5

consolidation and --

6

MR. BUCK:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

MR. BUCK:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

That's why we're thinking about doing a step -Steps.

Yeah.
I think that would be a real good

idea to do it with steps based on experience.

11

MR. BUCK:

Right.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Because you want returnees to this

13

program because training -- you've got a short

14

program, short period of time, and you can't -- you

15

know, training is like a very short time compared to

16

what the responsibilities are.

17

the job you're doing, and the program has really

18

expanded.

19

PALS program ever.

20

many years ago, but that was solved.

21

So I thank you for

I've not heard any complaints about the
Well, I had one, you know, many,

But I think by and large parents are really

22

appreciative, especially in our society where we

23

have single parents or parents working more than one

24

job and what to do with their kids during the times

25

that they're on their vacations, their breaks, and
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1

their summers.

Parents can't take off for the

2

summer or duration the intercession.

3

a challenge to the people who really need the

4

service.

So it becomes

5

So maybe the pay as you go or ability to pay

6

as you go is something we need to look at and raise

7

the rates on it and the people who qualify for the

8

free and reduced lunch still give them the break so

9

that it's economical for those families, but for the

10

ones that can pay, you know, close to the full cost,

11

you know, they should pay.

12

you look at comparing it to what they pay to go to

13

YMCA program or some of these other private

14

programs, you know, that might also be something you

15

might want to include in your little proposal too.

16

Thank you.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MR. BUCK:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. BUCK:

21

I mean they -- I mean

Okay, thank you.

Chairman.
Yes, Mr. Buck.

So that proposal for the salaries and stuff,

you want us to turn it in ASAP?

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MR. BUCK:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

To the Committee.

25

MR. BUCK:

I just wanted to make that clear.

Okay.

Yes, please.

I just wanted --

Yeah, okay.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Carroll, questions on PALS?

2
3

Thank you, Mr. Buck.
Mr. Kane?

Ms. -- oh, we started with Ms. Johnson.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chairman, I'm sorry.

Yes, ma'am.
Also a proposal for the fee

7

increase.

8

what it costs, the actual cost, say based on last

9

year, what was the actual cost per child, if you

10

11

Or if you give us that information about

could give us that information.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

We'll forward that request and I'll

12

await the response from the program.

Any further

13

questions on PALS?

14

for your patience with us this afternoon and being

15

with us.

Seeing none, thank you very much

We appreciate your participation.

16

MR. ATKINSON:

Thank you.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Camille, do you want to do the change now?
Okay, Members, we're going to bring Aquatics

18
19

in.

And I would ask for your indulgence.

20

Aquatics Chief has been with us this whole

21

afternoon, so to be fair I would like at least to --

22

I think we can finish up without taking too much of

23

your late afternoon, but I would like to be fair,

24

since she was very patient, and I think with that we

25

can finish up the Department, but I'm going to take
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1

a five-minute recess to let Staff do some tape

2

changes and other technical requirements.

3

five-minute recess.
RECESS:

5

RECONVENE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5:02 p.m.

(Gavel).

We shall reconvene the Budget and

Finance Committee meeting of the 28th of March 2003.
Okay, Members, thank you very much for your

8

9

(Gavel) .

4:55 p.m.

4

7

Okay,

efforts today, as well as we thank the Department's

10

patience and fortitude in being -- bearing with us

11

in this process.
Director Correa, you may make your opening

12
13
14
15
16

comments regarding Aquatics.
MR. CORREA:

Thank you, Budget Chair Hokama.

I will turn

this over to my Aquatics Chief, Marion.
MS. FEENSTRA:

Thank you, Budget Chair and Council

17

Persons.

The Aquatics Division is the newest

18

division within the Parks and Recreation Department.

19

When I became division head in 1996, we had

20

approximately I think about 42 staff, and now we've

21

grown to close to 100.

22

large pool facilities as well as doubled our life

23

our beach lifeguard services, so my thanks go to

24

Council and to the current Mayor, because without

25

you folks, that would not have happened.

With that we've added some
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there from our division.

2

As you know, we have two programs.

3

the swimming pools, which we have four 50-meter

4

facilities, two of which host national and

5

international events, and two 50-meter facilities,

6

one is an older one that has hosted events on the

7

islands for years, Sakamoto Pool, and our Upcountry

8

50-meter pool.

9

Molokai, two within Kahului, and an adapted aquatics

We also have a 25-yard pool on

For those pools we have an operating budget

10

pool.

11

of approximately 700-plus thousand.

12

We have

We're making it because many times we don't

13

have our A account staffed.

Our A account has many

14

years subsidized our operating budget.

15

misfortune of some of those pools, like the heaters

16

going down or a pool going down for a major repair,

17

we've saved money on fuel, chemicals, not manpower,

18

because the majority of our manpower is full-time

19

union workers and we kind of shift them around.

20

Oxnard Swimming Pool in California is a 50-meter

21

outdoor pool, has about three or four sets of

22

bleachers, small kind, has a B account operating

23

budget of 300,000.

24

you an idea, we're making magic on Maui.

25

no ka oi, but it's tough.

At the

So it kind of tells you -- gives
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Our staff -- I guess I'm going to repeat what

1

2

the -- my predecessor who was just up here said

3

about raises.

4

raise since -- probably Charmaine or John can help

5

me with that.

6

they'd get an increase in salary.

7

same since '96, and maybe before, and these are

8

people that we're requiring to have certifications,

9

we're requiring them to go to the pools and be in

Our Summer Lifeguards have not had a

But I did put in -- I was hoping

10

charge of people's lives.

11

same thing.

12

pay them what they're worth.

It's been the

So, you know, it's the

If we want to get quality, we have to

Are we going -- are we going to make it on

13
14

this budget?

We're going to do our best.

Are

15

services going to go down?

16

a lot of dedicated people that will volunteer.

17

We'll be creative.

18

Are the pools going to be colder?

19

that going to make the public happy?

20

not.

21

going to have to deal with.

Hopefully not.

I've got

But I can't give you a promise.
Probably.

Is

Absolutely

But, you know, that's something that we're

22

As far as the beaches, you know, our Ocean

23

Safety section, the responsibilities that we have

24

taken on now are far higher than responsibilities we

25

ever had in the past.

We're now part of 911.
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1

are actively working with other rescue agencies.

2

Our jet ski program is one of the best in the world.

3

Our Junior Lifeguard program isn't as large as

4

California, but I think as far as the content it's

5

better.

6

we have something within this County that other

7

states don't have -- I mean other counties don't

8

have.

9

Junior Pool Guard program.

We work together with the pools program, so

We have the Pool Junior program and the Beach
So we've been able to

10

really develop our lifeguards through these feeder

11

programs.
Do I need more money?

12

Yes.

Yes.

Am I a team

13

player?

And I realize there's only so much

14

money out there, but if this is my opportunity to

15

beg, I'm begging.

16

tell you.

17

you know, the cash cow's only so big.

18

a wish list?

19

be able to, you know, be filled?

20

But some of the things that we need are necessities,

21

and I think taking care of my staff is one of them

22

so that we can get qualified Summer Lifeguards and

23

continuing with our Learn to Swim and our Junior

24

Lifeguard programs is another one that I don't want

25

to see us give up.

I mean, that's about all I can

You know, I realize that there's only --

I have a wish list.

Is that going to
I don't think so.

And our maintenance, you know,
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1

Oxnard does 50-meter pool for 300,000.

2

hard for us to keep all of ours going top-notch at a

3

little over 700.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It's kind of

So ask away.

Okay, thank you.

Ms. Johnson, questions?

I'd like to thank you for your

6

candor.

I think that Glenn has set the tone that he

7

has a sense of humor, and I see you share that, even

8

though sometimes it's hard to, you know, maintain a

9

smile on your face.

One of the things that I was

10

looking at, and it's probably just a -- because I

11

don't understand how to read this, but on -- and

12

this is in our little -- I don't know which book

13

this is, but it's the one -- it's the Program book.

14

13-23, on Program Resources, General Fund, I'm

15

looking at the -- okay, Fiscal Year 2003 you had

16

equivalent personnel, 92.5; request Fiscal Year 2004

17

is for 94.1, no expansion positions and yet your

18

salaries and wages go -- you know, they go up and

19

the operations goes down.

20

understand where that 92 to the 94 is coming in, and

21

then also salaries and wages are just -- I'm

22

assuming from the wage increases that are required

23

underneath our -- I guess our regular negotiated

24

salary increases or steps.

25

MS. FEENSTRA:

I just want to try and

Yeah, that's the PALS lifeguard positions
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1

that moved over from their budget to our budget, and

2

then probably a portion of that may be for salary

3

increase.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

So -- so, actually, you

5

know, they were transferring in one -- oh, okay, but

6

those people -- and Summer Lifeguards are now full

7

timei is that why they're not --

8

MS. FEENSTRA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

10

11

That's right.
Okay.

So that's where we're

coming up with that odd ball percentage.
MR. BUCK:

Then also as far as the salaries, not only you

12

have an increase in bargaining anniversary raises

13

and stuff like that, also sometimes I'd say for this

14

fiscal year and next fiscal year maybe we have a

15

bunch of what we call Water Safety -- Ocean Safety

16

Officers I's, and after they make their six-month

17

probation and satisfactory filling the requirements,

18

they go up to Ocean Safety Officer II.

19

an automatic increase.

20

same amount of staff, even though there's no step

21

movement or whatever, you will have an increase in

22

salary just because they're going from a I to a II.

23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Even though you have the

Okay, which is part of their

normal process, then?
MR. BUCK:

So you have

Correct.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

you've got zero.

3

theme.

Okay.

Now I see on equipment

That's getting to be a familiar

What--

4

MS. FEENSTRA:

That's a tough one.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, and, you know, I mean, I'm

6

looking at the equipment and I've seen a couple

7

years here you've got a -- you know, last year I

8

think you had 78,000, a year before that 188,000.

9

You know, in terms of equipment, what is realistic

10

for us to budget when we're looking at this in view

11

of your needs?

12

equipment.

13

MS. FEENSTRA:

And I'm sure you have needs for

Well, realistically, having a maintenance

14

program or an equipment program for the beaches,

15

we'd be looking at our jet skis changing out every

16

two years, the quads every two to three years.

17

mean, it's two to three years and then we start

18

putting a lot of repair on them.

19

vehicles, because they are emergency vehicles, we

20

need to make sure they're maintained well.

21

have two mechanics or three mechanics with the Parks

22

Division -- with the Parks Department

23

was corrected, and it's difficult for us to get our

24

equipment in there.

25

and the quads, so having a program for that, you

I

The emergency

And we

two, I just

So we contract out the jet skis
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1

know, or hiring additional personnel, which would

2

may end up costing more than contracting out, you

3

know, is realistic.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So you don't have any idea, you

5

know, just ballpark, you know, let's say it would be

6

like at least equivalent to what you had last year,

7

78,OOO?

8

MS. FEENSTRA:

9

I think, you know, when you look at a quad,

they're about $9,000 a piece, and we have five -- or

10

six, actually, now.

We'll have one for how

11

Ho'okipa.

12

piece.

13

them over, you know, you get in onto a program,

14

you'd be looking at for that program maybe funding

15

20,000 a year for the quads.

If you turn -- you know, they're 9,000 a

If you turn -- let's say you turn half of

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

MS. FEENSTRA:

And that's just that program?

And then if you look at the jet ski

18

program, the jet ski and the sled that it carries,

19

the sleds are about $1,500.

20

a trailer, about 11,000.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

MS. FEENSTRA:

The jet skis are, with

Wow.

Yeah, it's expensive equipment, and if it

23

goes down, we're self-insured.

And then there's

24

really no fluff in our budget to, you know, go out

25

and spend -- you know, buy another one.
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1

know, I would like to see that program at least

2

having 20,000 a year in it.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

When you're doing your rescues,

4

too -- and I remember reading that there's been

5

either damage to your equipment or loss of your

6

equipment also.

7

MS. FEENSTRA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

Correct.
Is there -- you know, because

obviously you're helping people and you're doing

10

what you can to save people's lives, rescue them,

11

has there -- have there ever been any of the

12

families come forward and offer to at least, you

13

know, through insurance or other means or whatever

14

try to offer to help reimburse?

15

MS. FEENSTRA:

Well, we've had donations before.

In fact,

16

Terryl in the back there, her Hotel Association

17

donated defibrillators to us one year.

18

people, you know, give us donations, but the

19

guards -- I'm not saying that people haven't

20

offered.

21

it's not something that -- you know, they just say,

22

no, I'm doing my job.

23

think they really go out of their way to try to

24

embrace that, you know, plus they could get into

25

some kind of trouble anyway if they did it

We have had

You know, after they've made a rescue,

And it's kind of -- I don't
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1

incorrectly, but we have had organizations come to

2

us and donate.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And my thought would be more along

4

the lines that, you know, when you are performing

5

granted, yes, it is part of your charge, your

6

responsibility, but when you're doing rescues and

7

someone is certainly grateful that they've had their

8

life saved or whatever, many times it's not really a

9

donation kind of thing.

What they'll do is, you

10

know,

11

sides and everything else, if there's a cost

12

associated with that and if you lose the jet ski

13

while you're attempting to rescue someone -- and

14

sometimes those people aren't using the best

15

judgment in the world when they go out in rough seas

16

or whatever.

17

just like the air rescue, you know, from cliff

I'm looking at where is the responsibility

18

that we have and maybe it should be sometimes that

19

if there's an attempt made and we -- we lose

20

equipment and somebody's doing something stupid,

21

hey, you know, everybody has to take responsibility

22

for their own actions.

23

be an insurance agent, so damage to property of

24

others, whether it's direct or indirect, oftentimes

25

it's a consequence of your actions.

And if we say -- I used to
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1

actions precipitate the loss of someone1s equipment

2

while they1re trying to perform, you know, in saving

3

your butt, I basically think that, you know,

4

sometimes we have to look at these things.

5

might seem cruel or unfair, but --

6

MS. FEENSTRA:

And it

Well, there are municipalities that do

7

you know, if there1s negligence on the part of

8

the -- either the company -- I can cite a couple of

9

cases recently where Ocean Safety, Fire, Coast

10

Guard, Police had to rescue the kayakers, took a lot

11

of our manpower, a lot of effort.

12

there was no loss of equipment, but, you know, Air I

13

was up, everything was out, and it was because it

14

was a person that contracted these kayaks out on a

15

day that they should have never gone out.

16

that in those cases it would be nice to see us be

17

able to have an avenue to charge, because it was

18

probably an $80,000 to a $100,000 rescue.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

MS. FEENSTRA:

21

22

Fortunately,

I feel

Yep.

And it was negligence on the part of the

kayak company.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Well, Mr. Chair, maybe

23

those are some things that we can look at too, but I

24

donlt want to go on.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo.
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Good afternoon.

2

You mentioned that for

3

your -- especially for your ocean -- the lifeguards

4

at the ocean.

5

MS. FEENSTRA:

Yes.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

I guess the demands on them are a

7

lot greater now, yeah, especially since you're

8

participating with 911 and I guess the other safety

9

programs?

10

MS. FEENSTRA:

Correct.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

On your budget under medical and

12

safety supplies there is a real notable decrease.

13

So how does that affect the demand on the guards and

14

on the program you run?

15

MS. FEENSTRA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

17

MS. FEENSTRA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

19
20

Could you just reference the page number?
13 -45.

Okay, thank you.
That will be 6034, Medical and

Safety Supplies.
MS. FEENSTRA:

Right.

Well, we tried to stockpile.

We're

21

going to try to stockpile this year on medical

22

before the end of the year, to be perfectly honest.

23

We're going to do a large order.

24

small storage area next to the trailer that our

25

headquarters are at.

We did put up a

You know, and those things
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1

that we know that we can keep there and we can keep

2

them and maintain them at a good level, we're

3

just

4

we're going to go ahead and purchase.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Is there -- is there an average

5

amount of supplies that you need that you can give

6

us a dollar value to those supplies that normally is

7

used in a year?

8
9

MS. FEENSTRA:

Probably the best thing I could do would be

to go back and look at actually -- our actual

10

figures throughout the years.

11

determine exactly, because it just depends on the

12

types of emergencies we do.

13
14
15
16

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

It's kind of hard to

But nowhere be anywhere near $5,000,

would it?
MS. FEENSTRA:

It's going to be higher than that, the

actual cost, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And the last one is on the bottom of

18

that same page, your physical examinations, because

19

the men and women you hire need to be physically

20

fit, you know, you're going from $1,500 a year to

21

zero.

22

health exams, physical exams?

23
24
25

MS. FEENSTRA:

So nobody's going to be hired, nobody needs

Well, in those -- sometimes there -- if we

require them to have an outside exam.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

On average like -- well, you know,
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on an average in a year?
MS. FEENSTRA:

Generally, on this one, I don't see that

3

being as big a difficulty as the first aid and

4

medical supplies.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And just because I'm ignorant in

6

this regard, would the -- these exams also be

7

inclusive of drug tests?

8

MS. FEENSTRA:

No.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

10

MS. FEENSTRA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

12

MR. BUCK:

Just physical examinations?

Right.
Thank you very much.

Just for clarification, Councilmember Mateo,

13

before an employee can be hired by the County of

14

Maui, they must get a physical exam, aquamed, and

15

drug testing at their own cost.

16
17

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So what is -- so what is the

physical exam you list
MR. BUCK:

that is listed?

That would be for if we have an employee who is

19

injured and you're trying to determine if they're

20

going to do light duty or whatever, we go to a

21

different physician.

22

another physician or we require to bring them back

23

to work or perform their duties.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

We're requiring them to go see

And usually in a year do you have

employees that are injured and need physical
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examinations?

2

MR. BUCK:

3

MS. FEENSTRA:

4

5

Marion can answer that better than I could.
We haven't had too many occurrences with

that.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you very much.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

6

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla.

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

9

Just to follow up with Danny's words, you

10

know, as far as medical and safety supplies, you

11

shouldn't be stockpiling those items.

12

very important items that should be included every

13

year.

14

your jet skis, as far as replacement for the jet

15

skis, is it two years or four years?

Just point of clarification.

16

MS. FEENSTRA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

19

Those are

You mention

For the jet skis two to three years.
Two to three years.

And the

quads?
MS. FEENSTRA:

About the same for the quads.

What we

20

found with the quads is the frames just don't seem

21

to hold up, even though they're washed down.

22

the jet ski it's more of a safety issue for the

23

operators.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

With

Hopefully you can get that

program going as far as, you know, trying to replace
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1

a couple of them on a yearly basis.

You know, we

2

had a problem with the Police Department.

3

replace their vehicles, and because of two years in

4

a row that they couldn't fulfill their total

5

replacement, now they're looking at, you know, 45

6

vehicles that need to be replaced.

7

equipment is very important.

8

that you use to do your job is very important, and

9

we should take into consideration as far as timely

You know, our

Well, the equipment

10

replacements for those jet skis and quads.

11

a comment.

12

MS. FEENSTRA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

Okay.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MS. FEENSTRA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

Thank you very much.
Thank you, Chair.

Yes, hi.

What do you -- what is

the pay rate of the Summer Guards?
MS. FEENSTRA:

22

So just

Ms. Tavares?

17

21

They

It's $ 8 . 50 an hour.
8.50 an hour?

Yes.
Do you happen to know what the

hourly rate is of a Lifeguard I?
MS. FEENSTRA:
that.

I believe it's 10.56, something close to
Jane might have the exact number.

24

MS. TAKAHASHI:

25

MS. FEENSTRA:

(Inaudible) .
Jane's really organized.

I'm just not as
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1

good at looking for things.

2

our request it had been a $2 per hour --

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MS. FEENSTRA:

I think we had

in

Raise?

-- raise, yeah.

10.50, so it would be more

5

in line with our -- the same starting price for the

6

Pool Guards that come in as part-timers.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Is there any difference between

8

what's required as far as certification and

9

background and whatever testing for a Summer

10

Lifeguard as compared with a regular person -- I

11

mean a person who's applying for a full-time

12

lifeguard position with the County of Maui?

13

MS. FEENSTRA:

There is -- there isn't at the onset, but

14

for the part-timers and the full-time Pool Guards

15

within six months we have in-house requirements that

16

they have to -- and we train them.

17

training.

18

certificate and their First Responder.

It's in-house

They get their Water Safety Instructor

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MS. FEENSTRA:

Oh, I see.

But the thing is with the Summer Guards,

21

you know, we don't do that with them just because

22

they're only there for three months, but as far as

23

the initial coming in and the way that the guards

24

are compensated, the part-time and full-time is they

25

do have step increases and raises so they're not
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stuck at that same pay rate, you know, forever.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So as John was describing, are you

3

calling them different now?

4

and not Water Safety Officers?

5

MS. FEENSTRA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

MS. FEENSTRA:

Ocean Safety Officers

We changed the name.
Ocean Safety Officers.

Everybody was thinking we were part of the

8

Water Department and calling and asking if we could

9

come --

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

MS. FEENSTRA:

12
13

Come test their faucets.

test their water, and we said, well, we

don't quite do that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

As there is a I and a II in that

14

Ocean Safety Officer's class, is there a likewise

15

movement Lifeguard I to Lifeguard II after they pass

16

a probation period?

17

MS. FEENSTRA:

There isn't right now at the pools, but

18

that is something that we would -- we really want to

19

incorporate, and we have been working on doing that.

20

And I'm hoping that the Administration will work

21

with us on that, because right now we have Senior

22

Pool Guards that are paid I think about 75 cents an

23

hour more than a regular Pool Guard and it doesn't

24

matter which facility they're at.

25

is a 50-meter facility with a 25-meter warm-up pool

So Kihei facility
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1

and a keiki pool and it has international and

2

national events, you know, at least four or five a

3

year, and he has a staff of, you know, five at all

4

times and a lot of responsibility making the same

5

amount of money as someone, you know, at Kokua Pool,

6

which is a smaller facility and they don't have to

7

supervise anybody.

8

that.

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So we're working on changing

So you're working with Personnel

Services?

11

MS. FEENSTRA:

Correct.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MS. FEENSTRA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We have to do a reorg.
Yeah, thank you.

So it takes time.
We all know that lifeguards and

15

Ocean Safety Officers need a certain amount of

16

safety equipment for their jobs, personal equipment,

17

is there money reflected in your budget that will

18

cover your needs for next year, and could you tell

19

us what index code that is?

20

MS. FEENSTRA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

MS. FEENSTRA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

25

Oh, boy.
Or Jane can point it out.

Jane can point it out.
I know Jane eats, drinks, and

lives index codes, you know.
MS. FEENSTRA:

Yeah, there's -- you know, there's the
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1

minimum, you know, form requirements.

There's also

2

lots of safety gear that they have to

3

have to have, you know, at the pools and the

4

beaches.

5

know, we

6

I will, but I'm not going to cut back on their gear,

7

their protective gear.

that they

And we don't ever cut back on that.

You

if I have to cut back on something else,

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MS. TAKAHASHI:

Good.

The safety supplies for the beaches,

10

that's found on page 13-46 under sub-object 6034.

11

Currently they have 20,000 budgeted.

12

strictly for the Ocean Safety Officers, yeah.

13

pools would be found on page 13-45.

14

like I said, that was previous noted they have 5,000

15

budgeted under 6034.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Mr. Carroll?

This would be
The

And, again,

Thank you.
Mr. Kane?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

So just to

19

follow up on the pool.

On the pool, so there's a

20

decrease of $10,000 and also a tremendous decrease

21

from what was actually expended in 19 -- in '02

22

Fiscal Year for safety supplies.

23

Committee understand how we can go from 72 down to

24

15 last year down to five this year and still say

25

that you are maintaining the level of providing

Can you help this
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those -- that equipment?
MS. TAKAHASHI:

For this fiscal year, this is the first

3

fiscal year the pools, the beaches, and the

4

administration section was separated.

5

the budgets were separated, to have more

6

accountability.

7

$75,408, that's a combination of the pools and the

8

beaches, because only during this current fiscal

9

year was the budget separated into three separate

10
11

The reason

So when you're looking at that

index codes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Thank you.

So even with that

12

being said, you have a level budget for the beaches

13

of $20,000, and yet for the pools you went from 15

14

down to five.

15

MS. TAKAHASHI:

That's correct.

Granted, our budget for

16

2003, our operating B account budget was cut during

17

last fiscal year.

18

trying their best, I guess, to make ends meet.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So at this point I know they're

Okay.

Mr. Chairman, I have a comment

20

for pools and then I have a question for ocean

21

safety.

22

And my comment will be real brief on pools.
You are doing magic, Ms. Feenstra, and thank

23

you to the Director, dealing with what we have and

24

what monies we have to work with what we have.

25

so me corning from -- probably I'm like fifth
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1

generation and my son is a sixth generation of just

2

water safety, I can appreciate what you folks are

3

doing with what you have.

4

are we know that we're going to be dealing with down

5

time, whether it's cold water, whether it's, you

6

know, operational issues.

7

forgive me.

8

legislative over to administrative, but I just ask

9

you to please -- please keep in mind to be fair with

10
11

My comment for the pools

All I ask -- and please

I don't mean to be overstepping from

the distribution of down time.
If you have operational cut backs, that

12

you're going to have to make the tough decision to

13

cut back on closing a facility here or there, I ask

14

you to pay special attention to Molokai, because

15

they've been dealing with a lot of down time

16

already.

17

that they have on the island, please do whatever you

18

can to keep that facility open.

19

Maui, I know we have, you know, beautiful complexes

20

out in Lahaina and Kihei and the numbers are real

21

high there, but please don't forget that it really

22

isn't the numbers that matter.

23

distribution of that down time.

And so with that being the only facility

As well as here on

It's just the fair

24

So I'll only ask you to please consider that,

25

with all due respect to you being the administrators
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1

and I being a policy maker.

2

that, because it's real important when people are

3

down and they come and let us know.

4

the front line.

5

my Council man or my Council woman.

6

all go through that.

7

at least when you're thinking about that.

8
9

So I just wanted to say

We're kind of

What you going to, you know, you're
You know, we

So we just want to pass it on

The ocean safety part, one of the
questions -- and this is kind of a tough question,

10

because it's been brought to my attention.

11

know if my other colleagues are aware of it, but as

12

you stated that the expansion of your division, I

13

want to make sure that we're not going too much

14

expansion where we're overstepping, I guess, the

15

lines of responsibilities between the Fire

16

Department and your Department.

17

I don't

And I think it's real important that that be

18

recognized.

And please work through those things,

19

and I ask you -- my question is are you willing to

20

share or acknowledge that there are some issues that

21

probably have to be worked out because there -- you

22

know, they've got jet skis, and they've got rescue.

23

You folks now have jet skis, you have rescue.

24

You're dealing with roving, so you may be expanding

25

your -- your reach as far as your responsibilities
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1

to beach -- beach and ocean safety.

2

to acknowledge that there may be some -- we may be

3

entering into some maybe duplication of services

4

that we're funding for the Fire Department and we're

5

funding for you folks that we need to see and -- see

6

it early so we don't get too far into cross --

7

crossing up with each other?

8
9
10

MS. FEENSTRA:

Are you willing

Well, jet ski service has been -- we've

been providing that way before Fire.

We trained

Fire on jet ski operations.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

MS. FEENSTRA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes.

And before you --

And we have been
Before you go on, I'm sorry, I'm not

14

implying that you guys are crossing over to Fire.

15

I'm just saying that now that we have two

16

departments that have jet skis, we need to be aware

17

of who is responsible for what and that we don't

18

start crossing over into each others -- I don't want

19

to say territory, but I'll say it, just for the lack

20

of a different word.

21

MS. FEENSTRA:

I guess the best way for me to answer that

22

and to comment on that is Ocean Safety Officers are

23

at the beach and on the water, you know, eight hours

24

a day.

25

best because of that condition that we have.

So as far as jet ski operations, we do it
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1

there.

2

You know, we do have a roving unit, but our beach

3

launches are the most effective as far as getting on

4

scene.

5

reading the water all the time.

6

We can train.

We can launch from the beach.

And we're in the environment and we're

Going to a fire, don't call on us, because

7

we're not going to do a good job there, but in that

8

environment, we do provide the fastest and most

9

effective rescue operation.

You know, Oahu has the

10

same thing.

11

we're working it out with Fire.

12

of cross-training.

13

in a lot of areas with them, incident command

14

training.

15

we are all called out on scene, when Fire arrives

16

they're incident command.

17

Kauai has the same thing.

I think that

We're doing a lot

We've worked on -- we're working

Now that we've got that set up, so when

So there's probably some bugs to work out,

18

and there may be some people that are uncomfortable,

19

you know, and feel like maybe we're stepping on

20

territory, but if you look at Fire's jet ski

21

operations, they've got a jet ski in Hana and

22

Molokai, and that's

23

have and we've trained them.

24

to train them, and we also, you know, want training

25

from Fire.

you know, that's what they
So -- and they want us

So I think it's something that's new,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 3/28/03

266

1

but it's not something that we can't work together.

2

Because bottom line, somebody that's being rescued,

3

they don't care who it is.

4

to get there quick.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

They just want somebody

No, and I appreciate your response,

6

and keep in mind, all I'm trying to do, as a member

7

of nine people who have to make appropriations to

8

departments to function, you know, I just want to

9

make sure that because it is new, as you stated,

10

that the bugs are worked out.

And I just want to

11

point out that it's come to my attention that there

12

are bugs, and I do hear that they are being worked

13

through.

14

record that -- that we need to know as a body that

15

these things exist so we can help you folks to work

16

through these things with the appropriate

17

appropriations.

And I just wanted to state it for the

18

MS. FEENSTRA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

folks.

21

doing a fabulous job, and I really appreciate it

22

and I want to thank you for that.

23
24
25

Correct, yeah.
That we can get to take care of you

And I just want to state that you folks are

My final comment, Mr. Chairman, is for -- no,
I'll -- I'm done.
MR. CORREA:

Thank you very much.

Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I'm glad you brought that up.

I

2

think we need to make an assessment on that roving

3

team.

4

idea we had.

5
6

7

I'm not convinced that was maybe the best

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chairman, you know, I'm glad

you -- if I may.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

You can wait till I'm done, Mr. Kane.

I

8

need to understand this proposed reallocation and

9

movement.

10
11

Is this a contract requirement to SR-21s

and 23s?
MS. FEENSTRA:

I believe basically what we're doing as

12

we're growing, if you look at Oahu's organizational

13

chart, their Captains are SR-21s, their Lieutenants

14

are 19s, their OSO II's are 17s, and then their

15

entry level is a 15.

16

point where

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Because we've grown to the

Unfortunately, we are not privileged to

18

those organizational charts that you have, so we

19

would need to request those.

20

MS. FEENSTRA:

Okay.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So you're informing this Committee you wish

22

23

to duplicate Oahu's program?
MS. FEENSTRA:

We'd like to stay in line with it, and also

24

because our -- we're having our staff do the same

25

level of work that the Captains do on Oahu, it's not
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1

a union issue now, but I can see it becoming one in

2

the future.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Are we trying to duplicate Bay Watch?

4

MS. FEENSTRA:

I wouldn't say we're trying to duplicate

5

Bay Watch, because every time I watch Bay Watch I

6

have to close my eyes in horror.

7

to provide the best ocean safety services that we

8

can throughout the State as a professional

9

organization.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

We're just trying

I understand the need to respond,

11

and I agree with Mr. Kane.

I would hope internally

12

you guys can -- the affected departments can work it

13

out, or I will be happy to be part of a Council that

14

will legislate that policy.

15

MS. FEENSTRA:

Okay.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Mr. Kane, you had a question?

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

19
20

No, that's okay, Mr. Chairman.

I'll

pass.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

When you state emergency vehicles, you're

talking more about the quads and the jet skis?

21

MS. FEENSTRA:

And also their trucks.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Are your -- what is

is your

23

not Department -- your Division part of the

24

discussions with Civil Defense as far as First

25

Responders is concerned?
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1

MS. FEENSTRA:

Yes.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is your area basically regarding the -- the

3

4

ocean shoreline areas?
MS. FEENSTRA:

Correct, as far as our responsibility would

5

be to advise beach-goers of the water being closed,

6

you know, the ocean or the beaches being closed, try

7

to evacuate.

8

we would do that with the assistance of Police.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We don't have any kind of -- you know,

Once we get to the areas of let's say our

10

commercial harbors, such as Kahului, is that still

11

part of your area of responsibility under this First

12

Responders program, or is that --

13

MS. FEENSTRA:

Yeah, we don't have that.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- assigned to a different department,

15

whether it be State DOT, part of Fire, part of State

16

Fire?

17

MS. FEENSTRA:

In an emergency situation, incident command

18

would be set up and it would depend on the

19

situation.

20

ocean, it would most likely be Coast Guard that

21

would be in charge of incident command.

22
23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

If it's an emergency that's in the

Regarding the commercial -- with the

commercial harbor?
MS. FEENSTRA:

Correct, and then we would all fall under,

you know, their organizational incident command
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1

system.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

Lahaina Harbor, how would you guys look at

Lahaina Harbor, Chief?

4

MS. FEENSTRA:

Same way, it would be under Coast Guard.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Even if that one is more under DLNR than

6

you understand

7

MS. FEENSTRA:

Yeah.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- I mean we've got all these bureaucratic

9

lines, you know

10

MS. FEENSTRA:

Right.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- DLNR for Lahaina, DOT under Kahului.

12

MS. FEENSTRA:

The State system is a strange one, because

13

you've got DLNR and you've got the harbors and the

14

enforcement arm also.

15

guess it would depend on where it was.

16

have to kind of work that out, and I think they do

17

have that worked out.

18

boundary line, until Coast Guard gets there, if it's

19

in the water, it would probably be DOBAR that would

20

be in charge.

21

assume incident command.

22

with a fire, then the fire department might --

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

As far as incident command, I
They would

If it's outside of a certain

Once Coast Guard gets there, they
If it has anything to do

So like Maalaea, the Coast Guard has a

24

cutter, right, assigned.

So if something happens

25

there, they're the one that is the first agency that
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2
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4

takes commands of the situation?
MS. FEENSTRA:

Right.

It's kind of like the Feds are top

Okay.

So if you respond and a State agency

dogs.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

comes, they automatically assume responsibility.

6

And then if a Fed agency comes, then they take over

7

the responsibility?

8

MS. FEENSTRA:

Correct.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

During your meetings with the First

10

Responders portion, is this just a County

11

interagency program at this time or is the State and

12

Federal agencies participating with you and the

13

other County agencies?

14
15

16

MS. FEENSTRA:
question.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I'm sorry, I don't think I understand the
Is it as far as -Let's say, you know, for Civil Defense when

17

Mr. Watanabe calls and say, okay, we want to do this

18

set up so that we all know the lines of

19

responsibility and priority and, you know, Aquatics

20

come in because you have now emergency vehicles.

21

MS. FEENSTRA:

And First Responders, yeah, so we're called

22

on.

23

or I have Stan or Archie go.

24
25

He gets a hold of my Department and either I go

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

We're going to put in a request so

we can understand through Civil Defense how -- how
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1

all our agencies interact and who's responsible for

2

what under First Responders.
Okay, any other questions for Aquatics this

3
4

afternoon?

Ms. Tavares.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

When I made the request for

6

the equipment, you know, vehicles and stuff like

7

that, can we also expand that to include the

8

equipment for the Water Safety section?

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Of course.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Or Aquatics Division.

Of course.

Aquatics Chief, do you have

12

anything you would like to -- you know, this is your

13

opportunity, anything you want to ask or share with

14

the Committee before we end this portion?

15

MS. FEENSTRA:

I guess maybe I'll close with we've had

16

surveys done for the past two years on customer

17

service, and the pools and the beach guards have

18

ranked at the top of that survey for the last two

19

years.

20

proud of my staff., and I think they're doing a fine

21

job.

22

of budget.

23

So I believe that -- you know, I'm real

And we'll continue to do that regardless of -We'll do our best.

But like I said, if -- you folks have helped

24

us in the past, and I know there's a lot of people

25

that want to share and need funding.
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1

know, we're not the only department that needs

2

money.

3

that.

4

hope that you're able to assist us again.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I guess I'm just going to close with
Thank you for your support in the past, and I

Okay.

One last question, since you did

6

bring it up in the reorganization.

You mentioned

7

the different level that some of your Pool Officers

8

or Lifeguards have from the big pools to the smaller

9

pools.

Is that going to create greater difficulty

10

in manning during vacation, sick leaves, because now

11

you have another layer of who can -- who is

12

qualified?

13

just a compensation thing and not a qualification

14

thing?

15

MS. FEENSTRA:

Or you're just going to up the -- it's

That's kind of two-fold.

If it's a large

16

facility and they're the pool manager, it's a --

17

it's in the recreation series as a professional

18

series, so there are higher qualifications.

19

what we're trying to do is promote from within.

20

we're looking at another series, which is the

21

Lifeguard series, to where if they don't have that

22

college degree but they have their years of

23

experience, keeping in that series, rather than

24

moving into the professional series.

25

But
So

So it's not going to create -- it's going to
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1

create more of a career ladder for them so that they

2

don't all want to go to the beach.

3

majority of our Pool Guards that come in want to,

4

you know, pay their time and leave, which is kind of

5

a nightmare for us because you train someone, you

6

spend a lot of money on training them at the pools

7

to do a good job, and then, you know, when that more

8

attractive salary comes around, they're gone.

9

some of them go because that's what they want to do,

Because the

And

10

they want to be beach guards, but there are some

11

guards I think that may stay at the pools, it's just

12

that they cannot afford to because they have

13

families to support.

14

you more or not, but we're trying to create

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I don't know if I confused

Well, I think in your submittal to us on

16

your organization with some attached summaries of

17

your intentions, that may help us understand how you

18

want to move the program forward.

19

MS. FEENSTRA:

Okay.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And we can then understand -- you have

21

yeah, it's a difficult thing, yeah, between the

22

pools and the ocean side, so I can appreciate

23

your -- your movement forward in this.

24

you for your hard work.

25

amount in the last four years, very visible

But I thank

You have done a tremendous
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achievements and accomplishments.

2

MS. FEENSTRA:

Thank you.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Any other questions for the Chief?

4

If not, any other comments from the Department

5

regarding Aquatics?

6

MR. BUCK:

I just want to make a comment that, you know,

7

we're congratulating everybody as far as the

8

improvement or the direction that the Aquatic

9

Division has gone.

And I've been involved with

10

Aquatics a long time, at one time as a lifeguard,

11

and I think we've gone from a rag tag bunch of surf

12

guys getting paid by the County, to a very

13

professional group.

14

proudly, very professional.

15

own set of high standards.

16

standards.

17

And I mean -- and I mean that
They have set up their
They follow those high

They have a regular maintenance program.

And if I was to pick a division in the

18

Department that some of our other divisions need to

19

model after, it would be the Aquatics Division

20

because of the fact they've gone -- become that next

21

step of professional.

22

professional people.

23

a profession.

24

has really appreciated the job that they've done,

25

and they have proven themselves.

And I consider them very
It's not just a job now.

It's

And I think the public over the years

And on day-to-day
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1

operations they do have standards that over the

2

years we hope that the rest of our Department can

3

meet those standards.

4

Thanks.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's all I needed to say.

Thank you, Mr. Buck.
Anything else? If not, we want to thank

6
7

Aquatics Chief Marion Feenstra for a good job she

8

has done.
Okay, Members, I just need one minute because

9

10

there's just one more small portion, depends.

11

maybe Mr. Pontanilla might be a big portion of the

12

budget, but we're going to try and end the day soon

13

so that -- but we still need to do Golf, and there's

14

a few smaller areas like Leisure Activities and

15

Grants.

16

can reschedule the remainder of the Parks.

17

RECESS:

18

RECONVENE:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5:55

For

So just need a minute and we'll see if we
(Gavel)

p.m.

5: 56

p.m.

(Gavel)

Okay, we shall reconvene the

20

Budget and Finance Committee meeting.

21

Members, it's been a long day.

It's been a

22

long week.

Your Chair thanks you, as well as other

23

departments, the Budget Director, Corp. Counsel.

24

is the Chair's intention, for your information, to

25

ask Parks and Recreation to return on Monday, the
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1

7th of April.

We will plan to bring them right

2

after we take the Office of Corporation Counsel and

3

their budget request, finish up with Parks and

4

Recreation, which is basically, again, the Golf

5

program and Grants Revenue programs.

6

move to Fire Control at the remainder of that day.

Then we'll

7

Other changes, again, will be for Wednesday,

8

April 2nd, in the morning we will have the Economic

9

Development Coordinator and the remainder of the

10

Mayor's Office budget, then bring Department of

11

Finance to conclude their requirements, and then

12

move on to Transportation in the afternoon for

13

Wednesday, the 2nd of April.

14

Any questions?

Okay.

Any announcements?

15

There is, I believe, a Committee of the Whole

16

meeting for Monday, 9:00 a.m., chaired by

17

Vice-Chairman Kane.

18

I will be back horne on Lanai.

19

is corning early, so we will look forward to your

20

arrival, Members, for the Lanai District meeting at

21

7:00 p.m. on Monday, 7:00 p.m., at which time the Ag

22

hearing will be scheduled at 8:15 p.m.

23

just for your reminder, we will be in South Maui,

24

6:00 p.m.

25

Maui, 6:00 p.m., and then Friday, of course, the

I will not be able to attend.
I think Mr. Carroll

Tuesday,

Wednesday the 2nd we will be in West
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1

Council meets as a body.

2

ahead.

So we have a long week

We have approximately nine more working days

3
4

before we'll start decision making, Members, so

5

we've got a schedule to keep.

6

Anything else?

7
8

So I thank you.

If not, this meeting is adjourned.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION. (excused: MJM and WKN)
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

9

10

ADJOURN:

5:59 p.m.

11

12

13
14
15
16
17

18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
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2

STATE OF HAWAI I

3
4

SS.
CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

6

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17

DATED this 18th day of April, 2003, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.

18
19
20
, ssica
21
22

Perry,

~otary Public, Stat
t ~y Commission Expi_~~__~_
l/

23
24
25
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